# fees and charges.

### 2022/23

DRAFT Submissions close: Friday 3 June 2022

39421.14



# our community our future



Our design rationale for this document is based on a conceptual interpretation of its contents. To symbolise the strategic community approach, we have used segmented shapes to represent the elements of the community that fit into the geographic focus – Ballina. Together, the shapes form the Ballina River map. Every element impacts on the challenges, direction and ultimately the future of its entire form – our community. We hope you enjoy the journey and the view.



#### **Table of Contents**

Abandoned Vehicles	
Access to Public Land	. 55
Additional Domestic Waste Collection Services	
Advertising/Notification Fee	
Airport Brochure Display Fees	
Airport Meeting Room Hire	
Airport Public Car Park	
Airside Access Charges	
Alstonville Cultural Centre	
Amphitheatre Hire	. 56
Animal Registration & Annual Permit Fees	
Animal Traps and Collars	. 47
Animals - Stock, Cats, Dogs, Traps	
Ballina Byron Gateway Airport	5
Ballina Indoor Sports Centre (BISC)	. 20
Ballina Surf Club	. 16
Building Certificates	
Bulk Water Supply	
Burials - All Cemeteries	. 55
Burials on Private Land	
Burns Point Ferry	
Bus Stop Advertising	
Busking Licence	
Caravan Parks, Camping Grounds & Manufactured Hon	. 00 1e
Estates, Licence Fees	
Categories of Pricing Policies	
Cemetery Fees	
Certifier Charges	. 04
Civil Services Division	
Commercial Services	4
Commercial use of Council Footpaths	4
Commercial Users Ground Rental Fees	
Communications	
Community Connect Advertising	3
Community Event Signage	
Community Facilities	
Community Swimming Pools	
Companion Animal Impounding Fees (dog and cat)	
Compliance Cost Notice	
Concurrence Fees	. 42
Construction Certificate Civil Works or Section 138	
Approval or Section 68 Approval	. 33
Construction Certificates and Complying Development	
Certificates	. 37
Contaminated Land	. 49
Copy of Certified Plan/Document Fee	
Corporate and Community Division	
Council May Waive or Reduce Fees	
Credit Card Payments	
CWA Hall	
Development - Modification of a Consent - Local	
Development Application Fee	13
Development Application Fee (Table 1)	
Development Control Plan Amendments	
Development Enquiries	
Development Services	
Disabled Swing & Toilet Mlak Key	
Disc Golf Hire	
Dishonoured Payments or Direct Debits	2
Domestic Waste Collection Charges - Rural	. 32
Domestic Waste Collection Charges - Urban	
Drone Services	3
Dual Reticulation Application Fee.	
Engineering Works	. 34
Essential Fire Services	
Events on Public Land	
Excess Mass Charges	. 27

Filming Application	FC
	.50
Finance Staff Fees	2
Financial Services	
Fire Safety Schedules	.39
Flat Rock Tent Park	0
Flood Modelling	.34
Food Premises	.48
Four Wheel Drive Beach Access Permits	56
GIPA Formal Application Fee	4
GIPA Informal Application Fee	
GIS Specific Projects or Tasks	3
Goods & Services Tax (GST)	
	··· I
Historical Building and Development Application File	
	0
Search and Supply	3
Ignite Artist Studios	52
	.02
Information Services	3
Infrastructure Planning	
Interest On Overdue Rates and Charges	2
Kentwell Community Centre	
Key Deposit Open Spaces	54
Landscaping Bond	
Legionella (cooling water or warm water systems)	10
Lennox Head Community Hall	.19
Lannay Haad Cultural Contro (LHCC)	10
Lennox Head Cultural Centre (LHCC)	. 13
Library	24
Licence to Conduct Commercial Activity on Public Land.	.57
Local Directional Signage Within Road Reserves	34
Map Printing	3
Market Casual Food Vendors	10
Markets on Public Land	.51
Mobile Vending on Public Land	.54
Niche Walls	55
Non-Domestic Collection Charges	.32
	51
Northern Rivers Community Gallery	.51
Northern Rivers Community Gallery	.11
Northlakes Hall	.11
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM)	.11
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM)	.11
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application &	.11 .46
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM)	.11 .46
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees	.11 .46 .39
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces.	.11 .46 .39 .54
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces.	.11 .46 .39 .54
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Operations Support	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces. Operations Support Ordinary Rates	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 2
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces. Operations Support Ordinary Rates	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 2
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 2 .32
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 2 .32 .38
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 2 .32 .38
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 2 .32 .38 .46
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 2 .32 .38 .46 .34
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 2 .32 .38 .46 .34
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges Planning & Environmental Health Division	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 2 .32 .38 .46 .34
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 2 .32 .38 .46 .34
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 2 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 2 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 2 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments Plant Hire Charges	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50 .36
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments Plant Hire Charges Plumbing & Drainage Application Fees	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50 .36 .39
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments Plant Hire Charges Plumbing & Drainage Application Fees	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50 .36 .39
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments Plant Hire Charges Plumbing & Drainage Application Fees Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stage 3	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50 .36 .39 .50
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces. Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges. Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments. Plant Hire Charges Plumbing & Drainage Application Fees. Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stage 3 Pre-Application Lodgement	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .38 .46 .34 .34 .37 .50 .36 .39 .50 .45
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces. Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges. Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments. Plant Hire Charges Plumbing & Drainage Application Fees. Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stage 3 Pre-Application Lodgement	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .38 .46 .34 .34 .37 .50 .36 .39 .50 .45
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments Plant Hire Charges Plant Hire Charges Plumbing & Drainage Application Fees Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stage 3 Pre-Application Lodgement Printouts, Publications and Specifications	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50 .36 .39 .50 .45 3
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments. Plant Hire Charges Plant Hire Charges Plant Hire Charges Plant Hire Charges Plant Hire Charges Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stage 3 Pre-Application Lodgement Printouts, Publications and Specifications Privacy Application Fee	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50 .36 .39 .50 .45 3 4
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments. Plant Hire Charges Plant Hire Charges Plant Hire Charges Plant Hire Charges Plant Hire Charges Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stage 3 Pre-Application Lodgement Printouts, Publications and Specifications Privacy Application Fee	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50 .36 .39 .50 .45 3 4
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces. Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges. Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments. Plant Hire Charges Plumbing & Drainage Application Fees. Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stage 3 Pre-Application Lodgement Printouts, Publications and Specifications. Privacy Application Fee Private Structures Within Council Owned Waterways	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50 .36 .39 .50 .45 3 4 4
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces. Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges. Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments. Plant Hire Charges Plumbing & Drainage Application Fees. Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stage 3 Pre-Application Lodgement Printouts, Publications and Specifications. Privacy Application Fee Private Structures Within Council Owned Waterways	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50 .36 .39 .50 .45 3 4 4
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments Plant Hire Charges Plant Hire Charges Plant Hire Charges Plant Hire Charges Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stage 3 Pre-Application Lodgement Printouts, Publications and Specifications Privacy Application Fee Private Structures Within Council Owned Waterways Private Works	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50 .36 .39 .50 .45 3 4 4 .34
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments Plant Hire Charges Plant Hire Charges Plumbing & Drainage Application Fees Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stage 3 Pre-Application Lodgement Printouts, Publications and Specifications Privacy Application Fee Private Structures Within Council Owned Waterways Property Rental	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .32 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50 .45 .50 .45 3 4 4 4
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments Plant Hire Charges Plant Hire Charges Plumbing & Drainage Application Fees Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stage 3 Pre-Application Lodgement Printouts, Publications and Specifications Privacy Application Fee Private Structures Within Council Owned Waterways Property Rental	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .32 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50 .45 .50 .45 3 4 4 4
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces. Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges. Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments. Plant Hire Charges Plumbing & Drainage Application Fees. Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stage 3 Pre-Application Lodgement Printouts, Publications and Specifications. Privacy Application Fee Private Structures Within Council Owned Waterways Property Rental <b>Public and Environmental Health</b> .	.11 .46 .39 .54 .32 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50 .36 .39 .50 .45 4 4 4 .34 5
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments Plant Hire Charges Plant Hire Charges Plumbing & Drainage Application Fees Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stage 3 Pre-Application Lodgement Printouts, Publications and Specifications Privacy Application Fee Private Structures Within Council Owned Waterways Property Rental <b>Public and Environmental Health</b> Public Health Regulation 2012 (Statutory)	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50 .36 .39 .50 .45 3 4 4 4 4 5
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments Plant Hire Charges Plant Hire Charges Plumbing & Drainage Application Fees Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stage 3 Pre-Application Lodgement Printouts, Publications and Specifications Privacy Application Fee Private Structures Within Council Owned Waterways Property Rental <b>Public and Environmental Health</b> Public Health Regulation 2012 (Statutory)	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50 .36 .39 .50 .45 3 4 4 4 4 5
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces. Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land. Plan Printing Charges. Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments. Plant Hire Charges Plumbing & Drainage Application Fees. Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stage 3 Pre-Application Lodgement Printouts, Publications and Specifications. Privacy Application Fee Private Structures Within Council Owned Waterways Private Works Property Rental <b>Public and Environmental Health</b> . Public Health Regulation 2012 (Statutory). Public Swimming Pool Water Quality	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50 .36 .39 .50 .45 3 4 4 4 4 49 .49
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces. Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land. Plan Printing Charges. Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments. Plant Hire Charges Plumbing & Drainage Application Fees. Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stage 3 Pre-Application Lodgement Printouts, Publications and Specifications. Privacy Application Fee Private Structures Within Council Owned Waterways Private Works Property Rental <b>Public and Environmental Health.</b> Public Health Regulation 2012 (Statutory). Public Swimming Pool Water Quality Rates Administration/Refund Fee	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50 .36 .39 .50 .45 3 4 4 .34 4 .34 5 .49 2
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces. Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land. Plan Printing Charges. Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments. Plant Hire Charges Plumbing & Drainage Application Fees. Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stage 3 Pre-Application Lodgement Printouts, Publications and Specifications. Privacy Application Fee Private Structures Within Council Owned Waterways Private Works Property Rental <b>Public and Environmental Health.</b> Public Health Regulation 2012 (Statutory). Public Swimming Pool Water Quality Rates Administration/Refund Fee	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50 .36 .39 .50 .45 3 4 4 .34 4 .34 5 .49 2
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces. Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land. Plan Printing Charges. Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments. Plant Hire Charges Plumbing & Drainage Application Fees. Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stage 3 Pre-Application Lodgement Printouts, Publications and Specifications. Privacy Application Fee Private Structures Within Council Owned Waterways Private Works Property Rental <b>Public and Environmental Health.</b> Public Health Regulation 2012 (Statutory). Public Swimming Pool Water Quality Rates Administration/Refund Fee Rating Information Fees	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50 .36 .39 .50 .45 3 4 4 .34 4 .34 5 .49 2 2
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces. Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land. Plan Printing Charges. Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments. Plant Hire Charges Plumbing & Drainage Application Fees. Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stage 3 Pre-Application Lodgement Printouts, Publications and Specifications. Privacy Application Fee Private Structures Within Council Owned Waterways Private Works Property Rental <b>Public and Environmental Health.</b> Public Health Regulation 2012 (Statutory). Public Swimming Pool Water Quality Rates Administration/Refund Fee	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50 .36 .39 .50 .45 3 4 4 .34 4 .34 5 .49 2 2
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces. Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land. Plan Printing Charges. Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments. Plant Hire Charges Plumbing & Drainage Application Fees. Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stage 3 Pre-Application Lodgement Printouts, Publications and Specifications. Privacy Application Fee Private Structures Within Council Owned Waterways Private Works Property Rental <b>Public and Environmental Health.</b> Public Health Regulation 2012 (Statutory). Public Swimming Pool Water Quality Rates Administration/Refund Fee Rating Information Fees Recycled Water	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50 .36 .39 .50 .45 3 4 4 .34 4 .34 2 2
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments Plant Hire Charges Plant Hire Charges Plumbing & Drainage Application Fees Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stage 3 Pre-Application Lodgement Privacy Application Fee Private Structures Within Council Owned Waterways Private Works Property Rental Public and Environmental Health Public Health Regulation 2012 (Statutory) Public Swimming Pool Water Quality Rates Administration/Refund Fee Rating Information Fees Recycled Water Review of Decision to Reject Development Application	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50 .36 .39 .50 .45 3 4 4 4 4 2 2 4 49 2 2
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments Plant Hire Charges Plant Hire Charges Plumbing & Drainage Application Fees Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stage 3 Pre-Application Lodgement Privacy Application Fee Private Structures Within Council Owned Waterways Private Works Property Rental Public and Environmental Health Public Health Regulation 2012 (Statutory) Public Swimming Pool Water Quality Rates Administration/Refund Fee Rating Information Fees Recycled Water Review of Decision to Reject Development Application	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50 .36 .39 .50 .45 3 4 4 4 4 2 2 4 49 2 2
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments Plant Hire Charges Plant Hire Charges Plumbing & Drainage Application Fees Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stage 3 Pre-Application Lodgement Privacy Application Fee Private Structures Within Council Owned Waterways Private Works Property Rental <b>Public and Environmental Health</b> Public Health Regulation 2012 (Statutory) Public Swimming Pool Water Quality Rates Administration/Refund Fee Rating Information Fees . Recycled Water Review of Decision to Reject Development Application . Review of Determination Fee - Development Application . Review of Determination Fee - Development Application .	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50 .36 .39 .50 .45 3 4 4 .34 2 2 38 46 39 30 20 30
Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) On Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Open Spaces Operations Support Ordinary Rates Organic Bin Caddy Other Building Related Fees Overgrown Land Plan Printing Charges Planning & Environmental Health Division Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan Amendments Plant Hire Charges Plant Hire Charges Plumbing & Drainage Application Fees Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stage 3 Pre-Application Lodgement Privacy Application Fee Private Structures Within Council Owned Waterways Private Works Property Rental Public and Environmental Health Public Health Regulation 2012 (Statutory) Public Swimming Pool Water Quality Rates Administration/Refund Fee Rating Information Fees Recycled Water Review of Decision to Reject Development Application	.11 .46 .39 .54 .36 .32 .38 .46 .34 .37 .50 .36 .39 .50 .45 3 4 4 .34 2 .29 .45 s 2 2 2 

Road Closure/Purchase Application	33
Roads & Public Space Hoarding & Temporary Fencing	
Section 10.7 Planning Certificates	45
Section 603 Certificate	2
Section 735A Certificate	38
Sediment and Erosion	50
Septic Waste Disposal	
Signage - Illegal	
Sporting Fields	
Stormwater Management Service Charges	34
Strategic Planning	50
Straying Stock	
Subdivision Certificates	
Subdivision Fee	41
Subpoena for Information	
Subpoena to give Evidence	

Sundry Debtors Late Payment Fee	2
Swimming Pool Compliance Fees	38
Tender Specification - Hard Copy	36
Tracing Fee	2
Trade Waste Charge	
Transfer of Commercial Use of Footpath Approval	5
Underground Petroleum Storage Systems (UPSS)	49
Visitor Information Centre	3
Waste Management	30
Waste Management Collection Services	32
Wastewater	26
Wastewater (Sewer) Services	28
Wastewater Services	39
Water Charges	
Wedding Booking Fee	54
Weighbridge Certificate	

#### **Categories of Pricing Policies**

Α	Business/Commercial – Prices are established in accordance with the prevailing market.
в	Full Cost Recovery – Prices are set to cover the total cost of providing the goods or service.
с	Partial Cost Pricing – Prices are set at what Council considers to be a reasonable cost for the user to bear. The balance of necessary funds is sourced from general revenues.
D	Fixed by Legislation – Prices are set by legislation.

#### **Council May Waive or Reduce Fees**

In accordance with section 610E of the Local Government Act fees or charges may be waived or reduced in accordance with the following criteria:

A	In circumstances where there is commercial hardship suffered by an individual or organisation that will result in loss or reduction to services considered to be important to the entire Shire.
в	To assist charitable or not-for-profit organisations where there is considered to be a benefit to the community of Ballina Shire.

#### Goods & Services Tax (GST)

Fees and charges are shown with GST included where appropriate.

Y	Deemed to be taxable and fee/charge includes GST
Ν	Deemed to be non-taxable and fee/charge excludes GST
Input Taxed	Fee or charge excludes GST
Y/N	Combination of taxable and non-taxable as described

#### **Corporate and Community Division**

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Financial Services					
Ordinary Rates					
(Sections 492, 493, 495, 497, 498, 499, 500 LG Act	1993)				
Residential Rate in the Dollar.	D	0.0015702	Ν	TBA	26020.0100.10
Residential Base Charge.	D	\$572	Ν	TBA	26020.0100.10
Business Rate in the Dollar.	D	0.0073781	Ν	TBA	26020.0100.11
Business Base Charge.	D	\$572	Ν	TBA	26020.0100.11
Farmland Rate in the Dollar.	D	0.0012982	Ν	TBA	26020.0100.12
Farmland Base Charge.	D	\$572	Ν	TBA	26020.0100.12
Mining Rate in the Dollar.	D	0.0073781	Ν	TBA	
Mining Base Charge.	D	\$572	Ν	TBA	
Interest On Overdue Rates and Charges	5				
Interest on Overdue Rates & Charges (Section 566 of LG Act 1993).	D	6.0%	Ν	TBA	26023.0100.34
Tracing Fee	II			]]	
Returned Notice. Fee covers initial search only. Extra costs incurred by Council, if any, will be added to the fee.	В	\$40	Ν	\$40	26028.7817.138
Dishonoured Payments or Direct Debits	; ;				
	_	<b>*</b> ***		<b>*</b> ***	
debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any. Credit Card Payments Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of t by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against	t the credit c	ard user at point	of sale t	o recover all costs	payment is made
debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any. Credit Card Payments Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of t by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of p Rating Information Fees	the payment t the credit c payment ser	amount by the clarad user at point vice used and the	redit card of sale t	d provider when a o recover all costs	payment is made
debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any. Credit Card Payments Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of t by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of p Rating Information Fees Fee charged under Section 608(2) LGA to cover add	the payment t the credit c payment ser	amount by the clarad user at point vice used and the	redit card of sale t	d provider when a o recover all costs	payment is made
debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any. <b>Credit Card Payments</b> Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of t by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of p <b>Rating Information Fees</b> Fee charged under Section 608(2) LGA to cover add Rating information (provision of information other than that related to paid and forecast rates and	the payment t the credit c payment ser	amount by the clarad user at point vice used and the	redit card of sale t	d provider when a o recover all costs	payment is made s incurred by
debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any. <b>Credit Card Payments</b> Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of t by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of p <b>Rating Information Fees</b> Fee charged under Section 608(2) LGA to cover add Rating information (provision of information other than that related to paid and forecast rates and charges) per hour (minimum charge \$10). Copy of Rates & Charges Notice (per notice), information provided free of charge for the current	the payment t the credit c payment ser ministrative o	amount by the clarad user at point vice used and the costs.	redit caro of sale t e amoun	d provider when a o recover all costs t paid.	payment is made s incurred by 26028.7817.138
debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any. <b>Credit Card Payments</b> Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of t by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of p <b>Rating Information Fees</b> Fee charged under Section 608(2) LGA to cover adu Rating information (provision of information other than that related to paid and forecast rates and charges) per hour (minimum charge \$10). Copy of Rates & Charges Notice (per notice), information provided free of charge for the current and previous rating years.	the payment t the credit c payment ser ministrative of B	amount by the c ard user at point vice used and the costs. \$55	redit card of sale t amoun N	d provider when a o recover all costs t paid. \$55	payment is made s incurred by 26028.7817.138
debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any.         Credit Card Payments         Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of the by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of percentary of the type of percentary.         Rating Information Fees         Fee charged under Section 608(2) LGA to cover adding information (provision of information other than that related to paid and forecast rates and charges) per hour (minimum charge \$10).         Copy of Rates & Charges Notice (per notice), information provided free of charge for the current and previous rating years.         Section 603 Certificate	the payment t the credit c payment ser ministrative of B B	amount by the c ard user at point vice used and the costs. \$55 \$8	redit card of sale t amoun N N	d provider when a o recover all costs t paid. \$55	payment is made s incurred by 26028.7817.138
debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any.         Credit Card Payments         Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of the by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of percentary.         Rating Information Fees         Fee charged under Section 608(2) LGA to cover addres         Rating information (provision of information other than that related to paid and forecast rates and charges) per hour (minimum charge \$10).         Copy of Rates & Charges Notice (per notice), information provided free of charge for the current and previous rating years.         Section 603 Certificate         Council sets the maximum fee as determined by the Section 603 Certificate Rates & Charges.	the payment t the credit c payment ser ministrative of B B	amount by the c ard user at point vice used and the costs. \$55 \$8	redit card of sale t amoun N N	d provider when a o recover all costs t paid. \$55	payment is made s incurred by 26028.7817.138 26028.7817.138
debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any.         Credit Card Payments         Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of the by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of percentary.         Rating Information Fees         Fee charged under Section 608(2) LGA to cover addres         Rating information (provision of information other than that related to paid and forecast rates and charges) per hour (minimum charge \$10).         Copy of Rates & Charges Notice (per notice), information provided free of charge for the current and previous rating years.         Section 603 Certificate         Council sets the maximum fee as determined by the Section 603 Urgency Fee within 24 hours (in	the payment t the credit c payment ser ministrative o B B B	amount by the ca card user at point vice used and the costs. \$55 \$8	redit caro of sale t e amoun N N	d provider when a o recover all costs t paid. \$55 \$8	payment is made s incurred by 26028.7817.138 26028.7817.138
debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any.         Credit Card Payments         Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of the by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of percentary.         Rating Information Fees         Fee charged under Section 608(2) LGA to cover adding information (provision of information other than that related to paid and forecast rates and charges) per hour (minimum charge \$10).         Copy of Rates & Charges Notice (per notice), information provided free of charge for the current and previous rating years.         Section 603 Certificate         Council sets the maximum fee as determined by the Section 603 Urgency Fee within 24 hours (in addition to Certificate Fee).	the payment t the credit c payment ser ministrative of B B B B Minister for D	amount by the c ard user at point vice used and the costs. \$55 \$8 Local Governme \$85	redit card of sale t e amoun N N ent.	d provider when a o recover all costs t paid. \$55 \$8	payment is made s incurred by 26028.7817.138 26028.7817.138
debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any.         Credit Card Payments         Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of the by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of percentation of the fee will vary depending on the type of percentation of the fee will vary depending on the type of percentation of the fee will vary depending on the type of percentation of the fee will vary depending on the type of percentation of the fee will vary depending on the type of percentation of the fee will vary depending on the type of percentation of the fee will vary depending on the type of percentation of the fee will vary depending on the type of percentation of the fee will vary depending on the type of percentation of the fee will vary depending on the type of percentation of the fee will vary depending on the type of percentation of the fee will vary depending on the type of percentation of the type of the type of percentation of the type of the ty	the payment t the credit c payment ser ministrative of B B B Minister for D A	amount by the clarad user at point vice used and the costs. \$55 \$8 Local Governme \$85 \$50	redit care of sale t e amoun N N ent. N N	d provider when a o recover all costs t paid. \$55 \$8 \$8 \$90 \$52	payment is made s incurred by 26028.7817.138 26028.7817.138 26028.7814.09 <sup>2</sup> 26028.7815.138
debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any.         Credit Card Payments         Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of t         by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against         Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of p         Rating Information Fees         Fee charged under Section 608(2) LGA to cover add         Rating information (provision of information other         than that related to paid and forecast rates and         charges) per hour (minimum charge \$10).         Copy of Rates & Charges Notice (per notice),         nformation provided free of charge for the current         and previous rating years.         Section 603 Certificate         Council sets the maximum fee as determined by the         Section 603 Urgency Fee within 24 hours (in         addition to Certificate Fee).         Rates Administration/Refund Fee         Fee covers costs for Council staff to process refunds         request has come from the ratepayer or payee.	the payment t the credit c payment ser ministrative of B B B Minister for D A	amount by the clarad user at point vice used and the costs. \$55 \$8 Local Governme \$85 \$50	redit care of sale t e amoun N N ent. N N	d provider when a o recover all costs t paid. \$55 \$8 \$8 \$90 \$52	payment is made s incurred by 26028.7817.138 26028.7817.138 26028.7817.138 26028.7815.138 vhen an error or
debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any.         Credit Card Payments         Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of t         by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against         Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of p         Rating Information Fees         Fee charged under Section 608(2) LGA to cover addres         Rating information (provision of information other         than that related to paid and forecast rates and         charges) per hour (minimum charge \$10).         Copy of Rates & Charges Notice (per notice),         information provided free of charge for the current         and previous rating years.         Section 603 Certificate         Council sets the maximum fee as determined by the         Section 603 Urgency Fee within 24 hours (in         addition to Certificate Fee).         Rates Administration/Refund Fee         Fee covers costs for Council staff to process refunds         request has come from the ratepayer or payee.         Administration Refund Fee.         Finance Staff Fees         Used to compensate Council for costs incurred in pro-	the payment t the credit c payment ser ministrative of B B B Minister for D A s or transfer C	amount by the c. eard user at point vice used and the costs. \$55 \$8 <i>Local Governme</i> \$85 \$50 of balances betw \$25	redit card of sale t amoun N N N ent. N veen rate N	d provider when a o recover all costs t paid. \$55 \$8 \$90 \$52 es assessments, v \$26	payment is made s incurred by 26028.7817.138 26028.7817.138 26028.7815.138 26028.7815.138 when an error or 26028.7817.138
debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any.         Credit Card Payments         Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of t         by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against         Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of p         Rating Information Fees         Fee charged under Section 608(2) LGA to cover add         Rating information (provision of information other         than that related to paid and forecast rates and         charges) per hour (minimum charge \$10).         Copy of Rates & Charges Notice (per notice),         information provided free of charge for the current         and previous rating years.         Section 603 Certificate         Council sets the maximum fee as determined by the         Section 603 Urgency Fee within 24 hours (in         addition to Certificate Fee).         Rates Administration/Refund Fee         Fee covers costs for Council staff to process refunds         request has come from the ratepayer or payee.         Administration Refund Fee.         Finance Staff Fees         Used to compensate Council for costs incurred in prinvestigation activities.	the payment t the credit c payment ser ministrative of B B B Minister for D A s or transfer C	amount by the co card user at point vice used and the costs. \$55 \$8 <i>Local Governme</i> \$85 \$50 of balances betw \$25 rmation that is of	redit carr of sale t amoun N N N ent. N veen rate N a regula	d provider when a o recover all costs t paid. \$55 \$8 \$90 \$52 es assessments, v \$26 tory nature includ	26028.7817.138 26028.7817.138 26028.7817.138 26028.7814.091 26028.7815.138 when an error or 26028.7817.138 ing research and
debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any.         Credit Card Payments         Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of t         by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against         Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of p         Rating Information Fees         Fee charged under Section 608(2) LGA to cover add         Rating information (provision of information other         than that related to paid and forecast rates and         charges) per hour (minimum charge \$10).         Copy of Rates & Charges Notice (per notice),         information provided free of charge for the current         and previous rating years.         Section 603 Certificate         Council sets the maximum fee as determined by the         Section 603 Urgency Fee within 24 hours (in         addition to Certificate Fee).         Rates Administration/Refund Fee         Fee covers costs for Council staff to process refunds         request has come from the ratepayer or payee.         Administration Refund Fee.         Finance Staff Fees         Used to compensate Council for costs incurred in pr         investigation activities.         Finance Staff Fees - (per hour).	the payment t the credit c payment ser ministrative of B B B Minister for D A s or transfer C	amount by the c. eard user at point vice used and the costs. \$55 \$8 <i>Local Governme</i> \$85 \$50 of balances betw \$25	redit card of sale t amoun N N N ent. N veen rate N	d provider when a o recover all costs t paid. \$55 \$8 \$90 \$52 es assessments, v \$26	payment is made s incurred by 26028.7817.138 26028.7817.138 26028.7817.138 26028.7815.138 when an error or 26028.7817.138 ing research and
Returned or dishonoured payments or direct debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any. <b>Credit Card Payments</b> Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of t by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of p <b>Rating Information Fees</b> Fee charged under Section 608(2) LGA to cover add Rating information (provision of information other than that related to paid and forecast rates and charges) per hour (minimum charge \$10). Copy of Rates & Charges Notice (per notice), information provided free of charge for the current and previous rating years. <b>Section 603 Certificate</b> Council sets the maximum fee as determined by the Section 603 Certificate Rates & Charges. Section 603 Urgency Fee within 24 hours (in addition to Certificate Fee). <b>Rates Administration/Refund Fee</b> Fee covers costs for Council staff to process refunds request has come from the ratepayer or payee. Administration Refund Fee. <b>Finance Staff Fees</b> Used to compensate Council for costs incurred in pr investigation activities. Finance Staff Fees - (per hour). <b>Sundry Debtors Late Payment Fee</b> A late payment fee will apply to Sundry Debtor	the payment t the credit c payment ser ministrative of B B B Minister for D A s or transfer C	amount by the co card user at point vice used and the costs. \$55 \$8 <i>Local Governme</i> \$85 \$50 of balances betw \$25 rmation that is of	redit carr of sale t amoun N N N ent. N veen rate N a regula	d provider when a o recover all costs t paid. \$55 \$8 \$90 \$52 es assessments, v \$26 tory nature includ	payment is made s incurred by 26028.7817.138 26028.7817.138 26028.7815.138 26028.7815.138 when an error or 26028.7817.138

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Communications					
Community Connect Advertising					
Advertising Fee.	С	N/A	Y	Fee Range \$135 to \$550	35015.7728.601
<b>Printouts, Publications and Specification</b> <i>GST exempt if Council regulatory information eg Corregulatory information.</i>		and Council docu	ments. (	GST applies if the	information is non-
Photocopies A4 (black and white).	В	\$2	Y	\$2	26005.7690.233
Photocopies A3 (black and white).	В	\$2	Y	\$2	26005.7690.233
Photocopies A4 (colour).	A	\$3	Y	\$3	26005.7690.233
Photocopies A3 (colour).	A	\$4	Y	\$4	26005.7690.233
Souvenirs cost price plus mark up (approx. 60%) co marketing - based on market rates. A fee of 33% with <b>Disc Golf Hire</b> Discs for up to 48 hours.		ales of artworks an \$10 for up to four discs and \$2 for any additional		gnment sales. \$12 for up to four discs and \$3 for any additional	26122.8825.0233
Airport Brochure Display Fees		discs		discs	
Ballina Airport - Per 6 month period.	С	\$150	Y	\$150	26120.8815.0235
Drone Services Drone Survey Services (per hour). Drone Aerial Inspections & Photography (per	A	\$281 \$209	Y	\$291 \$217	26045.7895.138 26045.7895.138
hour).					
Imagery Processing (per hour).	A	\$173	Y	\$180	26045.7895.138
GIS Specific Projects or Tasks					
Minimum Charge.	A	\$44	Y	\$46	26045.7895.138
GIS Specific Projects or Tasks - (per hour).	A	\$172	Y	\$180	26045.7895.138
Map Printing					
Large Format Printing - Per Page (A2, A1 & A0).	A	\$15	Y	\$15	26005.7692.233
Small Format Printing - Per Page (A4 & A3).	A	\$5	Y	\$5	26005.7692.233
Information Management		·			
Data Extraction & Supply - (per hour).	A	\$157	N	\$163	26045.7895.138
Minimum Charge.	A	\$157	N	\$163	26045.7895.138
Information and Technology Services Fee (charge levied as part of development applications).	С	0.07% of value of DA subject to a maximum fee of \$3,600	N	0.07% of value of DA subject to a maximum fee of \$3,600	26045.7898.138
Information Access					
Information Access					
Historical Building and Development A	oplicatio	n File Search a	and Su	ipply	

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
GIPA Informal Application Fee					
For information not available under mandatory/proactive release) (minimum charge).	C	\$30	Ν	\$30	26045.7693.233
GIPA Formal Application Fee					
Application Fee.	D	\$30	N	\$30	26045.7693.233
Processing Fee - (per hour).	D	\$30	N	\$30	26045.7693.233
Internal Review.	D	\$40	N	\$40	26045.7693.233
<b>Privacy Application Fee</b> for applications for personal information under the P	PIPA.				
Application Fee.	C	\$30	N	\$30	26045.7693.233
Processing Fee - (per hour).	С	\$30	N	\$30	26045.7693.233
Subpoena for Information					
Conduct Fee.	В	\$69	N	\$72	26005.7690.233
After first hour - (per hour).	В	\$70	N	\$72	26005.7690.233
Subpoena to give Evidence	1 1		I I		1
Conduct Fee (plus other expenses at cost including wages and on costs, travel, accommodation etc).	в	\$70	N	\$72	26005.7690.233
Commercial Services					
Private Structures Within Council Owne	ed Waterwa	iys			1
Licence Transfer Fee (to transfer a licence to a new owner).	С	\$140	N	\$145	26060.1123.235
Application Fee (payable on initial application for a licence for a new structure).	с	\$140	N	\$145	26060.1123.235
Annual Licence Fee (when a licence is first issued and then annually).	С	\$115	N	\$120	26060.1123.235
Commercial use of Council Footpaths	· · ·				
New Application Fee.	A	N/A	N	\$80	26060.1123.0235
Amendment to CUOF Approval Area.	A	N/A	N	\$80	26060.1123.0235
Five Year Renewal of Application.	A	N/A	N	\$80	26060.1123.0235
Ballina (per m2) Minimum fee for the commercial use of a Council fo	otpath is \$100	)			
Area A River St - Martin St to Cherry St.	A	\$65	N	\$67	26060.1123.235
Area B River St – Cherry St to Moon St.	A	\$48	N	\$50	26060.1123.235
Area C River St - Moon St to Grant St.	A	\$30	N	\$31	26060.1123.235
Area D River St - Grant St to Kerr St.	A	\$27	N	\$28	26060.1123.235
Area E Tamar St - Martin St to Cherry St.	A	\$26	N	\$27	26060.1123.235
Area F Tamar St - Cherry St to Moon St.	A	\$27	N	\$28	26060.1123.235
Area G Tamar St - Moon St to Grant St.	A	\$24	N	\$25	26060.1123.235
Area H Tamar St - Grant St to Kerr St.	A	\$22	N	\$23	26060.1123.235
Area I Cherry St - River St to Tamar St.	A	\$33	N	\$35	26060.1123.235
Area J Moon St - Fawcett St to River St.	A	\$36	N	\$38	26060.1123.235
Area K Moon St - River St to Tamar St.	A	\$33	N	\$35	26060.1123.235
Lennox Head (per m2) Minimum fee for the commercial use of a Council fo	otpath is \$100	).			
North Precinct - 65-98 Ballina St.	A	\$63	N	\$65	26060.1123.235
South Precinct - 51-64 Ballina St.	A	\$44	N	\$46	26060.1123.235

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Alstonville per m2					
Minimum fee for the commercial use of a Council for			N	¢05	00000 4400 005
Alstonville (per m2).	A	\$33	N	\$35	26060.1123.235
All Other Areas per m2					
Minimum fee for the commercial use of a Council for				<b>.</b>	00000 4400 005
All Other Areas.	A	\$41	N	\$43	26060.1123.235
Transfer of Commercial Use of Footpath	n Approv	al			
Transfer fee.	A	\$61	Ν	\$63	26060.1123.235
<b>Property Rental</b> Premises rented in accordance with market value an properties operated as a business.	nd rents var	ied from time to ti	me. Res	idential, industria	l and commercial
Swipes for Tenants					
Replacement Swipes/Fobs.	В	\$20	Y	\$20	35080.8586.0200
	11				
Ballina Byron Gateway Airport					
Access Control					
Access Control Fob.	A	\$25	Y	\$26	26100.8459.138
Access Control Bi-lock key.	A	\$50	Y	\$52	26100.8460.138
	11				
Obstacle Limitation Surface (OLS) Asse			-		
OLS Assessment Fee.	A	\$254	Y	\$263	26100.8461.138
<b>RPT Fees and Charges</b> <i>Regular (RPT) users - individual airline packages ca</i> Rex Passengers and Landing Fees.	an be negoti A	Individual	ral Mana Y	Individual	ouncil approval. 26100.4101.135
The r assengers and Landing r ees.	^	Agreements		Agreements	20100.4101.133
Qantaslink Passengers.	A	Individual Agreements	Y	Individual Agreements	26100.4008.135
Virgin Passengers.	A		Y	Individual	26100.4102.135
		Agreements Individual		Agreements Individual	
Jetstar Passengers.	A	Agreements	Y	Agreements	26100.4103.135
Fly Pelican Passengers and Landing Fees.	A	Individual Agreements	Y	Individual Agreements	26100.4150.135
Government Mandated Security Charges - per arriving and departing passenger (RPT as per	А	Actual costs	Y	Actual costs	26100.4106.135
individual agreement).					
Terminal Charges					
Passenger service charge - per arriving and departing passengers (Security) During Operating Hours.	A	\$15	Y	\$15.53	26100.4105.135
Passenger service charge - per arriving and departing passengers (Security) Outside Operating Hours.	А	\$15	Y	POA	26100.4105.135
Freight Screening (Regulated Air Cargo Agent Scheme).	A	N/A	Y	\$1.10	26100.4113.135
Landing Fees - General Aviation (Fixed	Wing and	d Rotary Wind	1)		
Landing charge per 1000kg MTOW pro rata per landing per tonne– per aircraft (minimum charge 1000kg MTOW).	A	\$12	Y	\$12.50	26100.4105.135
Six month landing charge per 1000kg MTOW pro rata per aircraft (minimum charge 1000kg MTOW).	A	\$224	Y	\$232	26100.4105.135
Twelve months landing charge per 1000kg MTWO pro rata per aircraft (minimum charge 1000kg MTOW).	А	\$419	Y	\$434	26100.4105.135

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Circuit training (airport management permission required prior to circuit training activities) - per aircraft.	A	30% of applicable MTOW landing fee	Y	30% of applicable MTOW landing fee	26100.4105.135
Landing Fees - Military					
Military fixed and rotary wing landing and aircraft parking fees.	A	As per agreement negotiated by the Australian Airports Association	Y	As per agreement negotiated by the Australian Airports Association	26100.4105.135
Landing Fees – BBGA Based Business	Aircraft				
Annual charge per helicopter per 1000kg MTOW pro rata (minimum charge 1000kg MTOW).	A	\$871	Y	\$901	26100.4105.135
Annual charge per fixed wing aircraft per 1000kg MTOW pro rata (minimum charge 1000kg MTOW).	A	\$922	Y	\$954	26100.4105.135
Landing Fees - Aeromedical Services					
Charitable not for profit organisations providing aeromedical services only.	A	Landing fees exempt upon prior application and notification.	N	Landing fees exempt upon prior application and pre-flight notification.	
Aircraft Parking - Grass Area					
Light Aircraft Parking fee - per aircraft, per night (light aircraft only with maximum wingspan of 12 metres).	A	\$18	Y	\$19	26100.4105.135
Light Aircraft Parking fee - per aircraft, per annum (light aircraft only with maximum wingspan of 12 metres).	A	\$1,040	Y	\$1,076	26100.4105.135
Aircraft Parking - Overflow Grass Area					
Light Aircraft Parking Fee, per aircraft, per night (light aircraft only with a maximum weight of 5,700 MTOW and maximum wingspan of 12 metres).	A	N/A	Y	\$15	26100.4113.135
Aircraft Parking - RPT Apron (Bays 1-4) Per 24 hours or part thereof (first 4 hours no charge					
Up to 5,700kg MTOW per 1,000kg pro-rata (minimum 1,000kg).	A	\$39	Y	\$41	26100.4105.135
5,701kg to 15,000kg MTOW per 1,000kg pro-rata.	A	\$26	Y	\$27	26100.4105.135
Greater than 15,000kg MTOW per 1,000kg pro- rata.	A	\$23	Y	\$24	26100.4105.135
Aircraft Parking Fee – (During Maintena	ince)	. <u> </u>			
Maintenance rate for aircraft certified as undergoing maintenance (first two days no charge) per 1000kg MTOW per day.	A	Aircraft under maintenance to be relocated & parked at maintenance facility.	Y	Applicable Aircraft Parking Fee Applies.	26100.4105.135
Aircraft Parking Fee - (During Maintena	nce) - BE	BGA Based Bu	siness	s Aircraft	
Maintenance rate for aircraft certified as undergoing maintenance (first two days no charge) per 1000kg MTOW per day for BBGA Based Business.	A	N/A	Y	Individual Licence Agreement	26100.4113.135
Airport Terminal Service Desks					
Shuttle Bus Services.	Α	Individual Agreements	Y	Individual Agreements	26100.4115.135

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Car Rentals.	A	Individual Agreements	Y	Individual Agreements	26100.4107.135
Additional parking spaces each.	A	Individual Agreements	Y	Individual Agreements	26100.4107.135
Airport Public Car Park					
Airport General Public Car Park					
0 - 60 Minutes.	A	N/A	Y	\$4	26100.4113.135
1 - 2 Hours.	A	N/A	Y	\$6	26100.4113.135
2 - 3 Hours.	A	N/A	Y	\$8	26100.4113.135
3 - 4 Hours.	A	N/A	Y	\$10	26100.4113.135
4 - 5 Hours.	A	N/A	Y	\$12	26100.4113.135
5 - 6 Hours.	A	N/A	Y	\$14	26100.4113.135
6 - 7 Hours.	A	N/A	Y	\$16	26100.4113.135
7 - 8 Hours.	A	N/A	Y	\$18	26100.4113.135
Maximum Daily Rate (24 Hours).	A	N/A	Y	\$20	26100.4113.135
Each Hour after 24 Hours.	A	N/A	Y	\$2 to Maximum Daily Rate	26100.4113.135
Maximum Weekly Rate (7 Days).	A	N/A	Y	\$140	26100.4113.135
Each Day after 7 Days.	A	N/A	Y	\$20 to Maximum Weekly Rate	26100.4113.135
Airport Premium Public Car Park				·	
0 - 7 Days.	A	N/A	Y	\$30/Day	26100.4113.135
7 + Days.	A	N/A	Y	\$210/Week plus \$30 Each Day After	26100.4113.135
Staff Car Parking Charge					
				\$2 per Daily	
Staff Car Parking.	A	\$10	Y	Carpark Departure	26100.4113.135
Staff Parking Replacement Access Pass.	A	\$10	Y	\$10	26100.4113.135
Additional Charges					
Lost Ticket/Access Fee.	A	N/A	Y	Applicable Park Fee Plus Administration Fee	26100.4113.135
Administration Fee.	A	N/A	Y	\$15 per Event	26100.4113.135
After hours car park call out fee.	A	\$80	Y	\$80	26100.4113.135
Car park Equipment Damage (cost recovery).	A	POA	Y	POA	26100.4112.135
Ground Transport Area Access Permit	1				
Taxi/Rideshare/Chauffer Limousine.	A	N/A	Y	\$3 per Airport Precinct Departure	26100.4113.135
Bus - Private Tours and Charters (> 25 Seats).	A	POA	Y	POA	26100.4113.135
Shuttle Bus/Courtesy/Tour Coach (<25 seats).	A	N/A	Y	\$5 per airport precinct departure	26100.4113.135

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Airside Access Charges					
Visitor Pass - individual regulatory compliance fee to enable the issuance of visitor pass to provide access to security restricted areas under escort. The fee applies to individuals (not engaged by Council) required to have access to restricted security areas. Fees per application (expires 28 days).	A	\$35	Y	\$37	26100.4112.135
Airside Supervision Charges (this charge applies to supervision per person, per hour or part thereof) during operating hours.	A	\$102	Y	\$106	26100.4112.135
Operations call out fee (per person, per hour or part thereof, minimum 4 hours).	A	\$127	Y	\$132	26100.4112.135
Management call out fee (per person, per hour or part thereof, minimum 4 hours).	A	\$145.50	Y	\$151	26100.4112.135
Facilitation Fee – provision of Airport staff to supervise airside vehicle access to private charters during operating hours (per hour or part thereof). Facilitation Fee – provision of Airport staff to	A	\$204	Y	\$212	26100.4112.135
supervise airside vehicle access to private charters outside operating hours (per hour or part thereof, minimum 4 hours).	A	POA	Y	\$212	26100.4112.0135
Airside Drivers Licence Charge					
New/Renewal (valid for 12 months).	A	\$50	Ν	\$52	26100.4112.135
Replacement Licence.	A	\$30	Ν	\$31	26100.4112.135
Airside Vehicle Permit (valid for 12 months).	A	\$60	Ν	\$62	26100.4112.135
Clean Up Charge					
Minimum (labour only - materials and disposal of waste not included) (per hour or part thereof, minimum 4 hours for after hours response).	A	\$98	Y	\$212	26100.4112.135
Special Events Zone Application					
Special Events Zone Application Charge.	A	\$254	Y	\$263	26100.4112.135
Airport Meeting Room Hire					
Small Meeting Room (accommodates 4	)				
Hire Fee - per hour or part thereof.	A	N/A	Y	\$20	26100.4110.135
Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	A	N/A	Y	\$75	26100.4110.135
Hire Fee - Full Day.	A	N/A	Y	\$120	26100.4110.135
Medium Meeting Room (accommodates	s 8)				
Hire Fee - per hour or part thereof.	A	N/A	Y	\$25	26100
Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	A	N/A	Y	\$100	26100.4110.135
Hire Fee - Full Day.	A	N/A	Y	\$130	26100.4110.135
Large Meeting Room (accommodates 1	2)				
Hire Fee - per hour or part thereof.	A	N/A	Y	\$30	26100.4110.135
Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	A	N/A	Y	\$125	26100.4110.135
Hire Fee - Full Day.	A	N/A	Y	\$150	26100.4110.135

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Flat Rock Tent Park					
Tourist site fees are approved and apply for the peri	od from 1 Fe	ebruary 2022 to 3	1 Janua	ry 2023.	
<b>Tourist Sites Accommodation</b> Prices are GST inclusive. • Accommodation packag above scheduled fees.	es such as s	pecial deals in of	f peak s	eason may be ap	plied based on the
*Off Peak – All periods other than Shoulder and Pea +Shoulder – All NSW and Queensland Public Holida and Easter Peak Period. Easter: 15 April 2022 – 19 April 2022. ^Peak – Christmas: 25 December 2022 – 10 Januar	ays and Schory 2023.			-	
Unpowered Site (based on 2 people) - Off Peak*.	A	\$38	Y	\$39	26113.8748.135
Unpowered Site (based on 2 people) - Shoulder+.	A	\$43	Y	\$45	26113.8748.135
Unpowered Site (based on 2 people) - Peak^.	A	\$50	Y	\$52	26113.8748.135
Premium Unpowered Site (based on 2 people) - Off Peak*. Site No. 34-43.	A	\$43	Y	\$44	26113.8748.135
Premium Unpowered Site (based on 2 people) - Shoulder+. Site No. 34-43.	A	\$48	Y	\$50	26113.8748.135
Premium Unpowered Site (based on 2 people) - Peak^. Site No. 34-43.	A	\$55	Y	\$57	26113.8748.135
		<b>A</b> 10	Y	\$17	
Extra adult.	A	\$16		φ17	26113.8748.135
	A A	\$16 \$9	Y	\$17	26113.8748.135 26113.8748.135
Extra child (4-17 incl).		· ·	•	· · ·	
Extra adult. Extra child (4-17 incl). Late Departure Fee. All other bookings admin/cancellation fee.	A	\$9	Ŷ	\$10	26113.8748.135

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code

#### **Community Facilities**

#### **Community Facilities Hire - Definitions**

#### Commercial Hire

Commercial hire rates are equal to the full rates included in the Fees and Charges publication. Commercial hire is where the venue is being hired by a commercial entity for the business objectives of that entity, or by a person or persons with the intention of making a profit.

#### Regular Community Based Activities (RCBA)

A. RCBA Hire for Regular Bookings - is where the venue is being hired to provide regular sessions delivered by instructors who charge attendees minimal fees and only make a small surplus from each session. For example: language and drama classes, or sports and dance classes. RCBA hire rates are discounted by 25% (approximate; subject to rounding). To receive the RCBA hire rate, the hirer is required to book in advance, a minimum of two sessions per month, and provide evidence of their suitability to meet this definition.

## **B. RCBA Hire for Private Functions (One-off Events) -** includes one-off events such as weddings, birthdays or similar social gatherings, where there is no charge for attending and no financial gain. **Community Hire**

A community organisation is defined as an organisation engaged in charitable or other community-based activity operating under Australian law and not established for the purpose of making a profit. Community hire rates are discounted by 50% (approximate; subject to rounding).

#### Multiple Venue use over Consecutive Days

The relevant discount for bookings across consecutive days can be applied to a combination of Community Facilities Venues.

*Fitness Passports* - can currently be used at the Ballina Indoor Sports Centre, Alstonville Aquatic Centre and the Ballina War Memorial Pool.

#### Definitions

Half Day Booking (6 Hours) Full Day Booking (12 Hours) Overnight Bookings (Multi-Day Bookings) Large Bookings (6 Hours or more)

#### **Standard Charges for all Community Facilities**

General Advertising within a Building Space.	С	POA	Y	POA	26080.8672.124
Advertising on LED & Similar Displays.	С	POA	Y	POA	26080.8672.124
Cleaners to attend when additional cleaning is required.	С	\$116	Y	POA	26080.8672.124
Key Replacement Fee.	С	N/A	Y	\$52	26080.8672.124
Bonds for Community Facilities.	С	N/A	Ν	Fee Range \$500 - \$2000	26080.8672.124
Refund Administration Fee.	С	N/A	Ν	\$30	26080.8672.124

#### **Booking Cancellation Fee**

Cancellation fee within 31-60 days of scheduled

Cancellation fee within 15-30 days of scheduled

booking date.

booking date.

Cancellation Fee 15+ days of scheduled booking date.	С	25% Fee Charged	Y	Full Refund or Credit	26080.8672.124				
Cancellation Fee within 8-14 days of scheduled booking date.	С	25% Fee Charged	Y	25% Fee Charged	26080.8672.124				
Cancellation Fee within 1-7 days of scheduled booking date.	С	50% Fee Charged	Y	50% Fee Charged	26080.8672.124				
No show: where no notification is received and the booking is not utilised, or notification is received on the day of the booking, no refund will be given and the full amount is payable.	С	Nil Refund	Y	Nil Refund	26080.8672.124				
Booking Cancellation Fee for LHCC Auditorium									
Cancellation fee 61+ days prior to scheduled booking date.	С	25% Fee Charged	Y	Full Refund or Credit	26080.8672.124				

С

С

25% Fee

Charged

50% Fee

Charged

Y

Y

25% Fee

Charged

50% Fee

Charged

26080.8672.124

26080.8672.124

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Cancellation fee within 8-14 days of scheduled booking date.	С	75% Fee Charged	Y	75% Fee Charged	26080.8672.124
Cancellation fee within 1-7 days of scheduled booking date.	С	Nil Refund	Y	Nil Refund	26080.8672.124
Equipment Hire					
Portable Data Projector / Screen / Speaker (Daily).	C	\$35	Y	\$35	26080.8672.124
Chairs, tables, whiteboard (only what is already provided at each venue).	С	No charge	Y	No charge	
Richmond Room					
Commercial Hire Fee - Hour.	C	\$106	Y	\$106	26080.8672.124
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$382	Y	\$382	26080.8672.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$636	Y	\$636	26080.8672.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Overnight Bookings.	С	\$954	Y	\$954	26080.8672.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Hour.	C	\$79	Y	\$79	26080.8672.124
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	C	\$286	Ŷ	\$286	26080.8672.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	C	\$476	Y	\$476	26080.8672.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Overnight Bookings.	C	\$714	Y	\$714	26080.8672.124
Community Hire Fee - Hour.	C	\$53	Y	\$53	26080.8672.124
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	C	\$191	Y	\$191	26080.8672.124
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	C	\$318	Y	\$318	26080.8672.124
Community Hire Fee - Overnight Bookings.	C C	\$477	Y	\$318	26080.8672.124
Northlakes Hall Commercial Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$45	Y	\$45	26084.8583.124
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$162	Y	\$162	26084.8583.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$270	Y	\$270	26084.8583.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Overnight Bookings.	С	\$405	Y	\$405	26080.8672.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Hour.	C	\$34	Y	\$34	26084.8583.124
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	C	\$122	Y	\$122	26084.8583.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	C	\$204	Y	\$204	26084.8583.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Overnight Bookings.	C	\$306	Y	\$306	26080.8672.124
Community Hire Fee - Hour.	C	\$23	Ŷ	\$23	26084.8583.124
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	C	\$82	Ŷ	\$82	26084.8583.124
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	C	\$136	Y	\$136	26084.8583.124
Community Hire Fee - Overnight Bookings.	C	\$204	Y	\$204	26080.8672.124
Kentwell Community Centre					
Interview Room 1					
Commercial Hire Fee - Hour.	C	\$37	Y	\$37	26082.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	C	\$133	Y	\$133	26082.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	C	\$222	Y	\$222	26082.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Hour.	C	\$28	Ŷ	\$28	26082.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	C	\$101	Ŷ	\$101	26082.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	C	\$168	Y	\$168	26082.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Hour.	C	\$19	Y	\$19	26082.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	C	\$67	Y	\$67	26082.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	C	\$112	Y	\$112	26082.8678.124

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Interview Room 2	· · · ·			·	
Commercial Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$37	Y	\$37	26082.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$133	Y	\$133	26082.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$222	Y	\$222	26082.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$28	Y	\$28	26082.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$101	Y	\$101	26082.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$168	Y	\$168	26082.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$19	Y	\$19	26082.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$67	Y	\$67	26082.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$112	Y	\$112	26082.8678.124
Meeting Room 1					
Commercial Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$37	Y	\$37	26082.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$133	Y	\$133	26082.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$222	Y	\$222	26082.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Overnight Bookings.	С	\$333	Y	\$333	26080.8672.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$28	Y	\$28	26082.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$101	Y	\$101	26082.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$168	Y	\$168	26082.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Overnight Bookings.	С	\$252	Y	\$252	26080.8672.124
Community Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$19	Y	\$19	26082.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$67	Y	\$67	26082.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$112	Y	\$112	26082.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Overnight Bookings.	С	\$168	Y	\$168	26080.8672.124
Meeting Room 2	<u> </u>				
Commercial Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$45	Y	\$45	26082.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$162	Y	\$162	26082.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$270	Y	\$270	26082.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Overnight Bookings.	С	\$405	Y	\$405	26082.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$34	Y	\$34	26082.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$122	Y	\$122	26082.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$204	Y	\$204	26082.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Overnight Bookings.	С	\$306	Y	\$306	26082.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$23	Y	\$23	26082.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$82	Y	\$82	26082.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$136	Y	\$136	26082.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Overnight Bookings.	С	\$204	Y	\$204	26082.8678.124
Combined Meeting Rooms					
Commercial Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$66	Y	\$66	26082.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	C	\$238	Y	\$238	26082.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	C	\$396	Y	\$396	26082.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Overnight Bookings.	C	\$594	Y	\$594	26082.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$49	Y	\$49	26082.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$177	Y	\$177	26082.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$295	Y	\$295	26082.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Overnight Bookings.	С	\$443	Y	\$443	26082.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$33	Y	\$33	26082.8678.124

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$118	Y	\$118	26082.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	C	\$197	Y	\$197	26082.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Overnight Bookings.	C	\$296	Y	\$296	26082.8678.124
Lennox Head Cultural Centre (LHCC)					
LHCC Equipment Hire					
Use of Large Screen & Projector (Commercial) - per hour.	С	\$40	Y	\$40	26083.8579.124
Use of Large Screen & Projector (Commercial) - 1/2 day.	С	\$145	Y	\$145	26083.8678.124
Use of Large Screen & Projector (Commercial) - full day.	С	\$242	Y	\$242	26083.8678.124
Use of Large Screen & Projector (RCBA) - per hour.	С	\$30	Y	\$30	26083.8678.124
Use of Large Screen & Projector (RCBA) - 1/2 day.	С	\$109	Y	\$109	26083.8678.124
Use of Large Screen & Projector (RCBA) - full day.	С	\$181	Y	\$181	26083.8678.124
Use of Large Screen & Projector (Community) - per hour.	С	\$20	Y	\$20	26083.8678.124
Use of Large Screen & Projector (Community) - 1/2 day.	С	\$73	Y	\$73	26083.8678.124
Use of Large Screen & Projector (Community) - full day.	С	\$121	Y	\$121	26083.8678.124
Additional Staff and Administrative Ass	istance (H	lourly Charg	e)		
Staffing & Additional Costs - Commercial Hire	С	POA	Y	POA	26088.7700.0138
Rate (hour). Staffing & Additional Costs - RCBA Hire Rate (hour).	С	POA	Y	POA	26088.7700.0138
Staffing & Additional Costs - Community Hire Rate (hour).	С	POA	Y	POA	26088.7700.0138
One Meeting Room 1, 2, or 3 (individual	space hii	е).			
Commercial Hire Fee - Hour.	C	\$31	Y	\$31	26083.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$112	Y	\$112	26083.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$186	Y	\$186	26083.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$23	Y	\$23	26083.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$84	Y	\$84	26083.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$140	Y	\$140	26083.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$16	Y	\$16	26083.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$56	Y	\$56	26083.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$94	Y	\$94	26083.8678.124
Integrated Two Meeting Rooms 1&2 or 2	2&3				
Commercial Hire Fee - Hour.	C	\$47	Y	\$47	26083.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$169	Y	\$169	26083.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$282	Y	\$282	26083.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$35	Y	\$35	26083.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$127	Y	\$127	26083.8678.124
RBCA Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$211	Y	\$211	26083.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$23	Y	\$23	26083.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$85	Y	\$85	26083.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$141	Y	\$141	26083.8678.124

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Integrated Meeting Rooms 1, 2 & 3					
Commercial Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$70	Y	\$70	26083.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$252	Y	\$252	26083.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$420	Y	\$420	26083.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Overnight Bookings.	С	\$630	Y	\$630	26083.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$53	Y	\$53	26083.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$190	Y	\$190	26083.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$317	Y	\$317	26083.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Overnight Bookings.	С	\$475	Y	\$475	26083.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$35	Y	\$35	26083.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$211	Y	\$211	26083.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$127	Y	\$127	26083.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Overnight Bookings.	С	\$316	Y	\$316	26083.8678.124
Meeting Room 4					
Commercial Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$41	Y	\$41	26083.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$148	Y	\$148	26083.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$246	Y	\$246	26083.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Hour.	C	\$31	Y	\$31	26083.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	C	\$112	Y	\$112	26083.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	C	\$186	Y	\$186	26083.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Hour.	C	\$21	Y	\$21	26083.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	C	\$75	Y	\$75	26083.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	C	\$124	Y	\$124	26083.8678.124
Foyer					
Commercial Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$55	Y	\$55	26083.8579.124
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	C	\$198	Ŷ	\$198	26083.8579.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	C	\$330	Ŷ	\$330	26083.8579.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Hour.	C	\$42	Ŷ	\$42	26083.8579.124
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	C	\$150	Ŷ	\$150	26083.8579.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	C	\$250	Ŷ	\$250	26083.8579.124
Community Hire Fee - Hour.	C	\$28	Ŷ	\$28	26083.8579.124
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	C	\$100	Ŷ	\$100	26083.8579.124
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	C	\$167	Ŷ	\$167	26083.8579.124
Catering Kitchen					
Commercial Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$25	Y	\$25	26083.8579.124
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	C	\$90	Y	\$90	26083.8579.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	C C	\$150	Y	\$90 \$150	26083.8579.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Hour.	C C	\$19	Y	\$130	26083.8579.124
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	C C	\$68	Y	\$68	26083.8579.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	C C	\$113	Y	\$113	26083.8579.124
Community Hire Fee - Hour.	C C	\$13	Y	\$13	26083.8579.124
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	C C	\$46	Y	\$46	26083.8579.124
	C C		r Y		26083.8579.124
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.		\$76	r	\$76	20003.03/9.124

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Auditorium					
Hourly Rate					
Commercial Hire Fee - Hour (min. 2 hours).	С	\$181	Y	\$181	26083.8579.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Hour (min 2 hours).	С	\$136	Y	\$136	26083.8579.124
Community Hire Fee - Hour (min 2 hours)	C	\$91	Y	\$91	26083.8579.124
Half Day					
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$653	Y	\$653	26083.8579.124
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$490	Y	\$490	26083.8579.124
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$327	Y	\$327	26083.8579.124
Full Day					
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$1,089	Y	\$1,089	26083.8579.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$816	Y	\$816	26083.8579.124
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$544	Y	\$544	26083.8579.124
Overnight Bookings					
Commercial Hire Fee -Overnight Bookings.	С	\$1,633	Y	\$1,633	26083.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Overnight Bookings.	C	\$1,224	Y	\$1,224	26083.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Overnight Bookings.	С	\$816	Y	\$816	26083.8678.124
Combined Kitchen/Auditorium/ Meet	ing Rooms				
Commercial Hire Fee - Full day only.	C	\$1,748	Y	\$1,748	26083.8579.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Full day only.	C	\$1,311	Ŷ	\$1,311	26083.8579.124
Community Hire Fee - Full day only.	C	\$874	Y	\$874	26083.8579.124
Combined Kitchen/Auditorium/Meeti	na Rooms/Ch	ildren/Interv	view		
Commercial Hire Fee - Full day only.		\$2,149	Y	\$2,149	26083.8579.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Full day only.	C	\$1,612	Y	\$1,612	26083.8579.124
Community Hire Fee - Full day only.	С	\$1,075	Y	\$1,075	26083.8579.124
Children's Area					
Commercial Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$39	Y	\$39	26083.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	C	\$140	Y	\$140	26083.8579.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	C	\$234	Y	\$234	26083.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$29	Y	\$29	26083.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$107	Y	\$107	26083.8579.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$177	Y	\$177	26083.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$20	Y	\$20	26083.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$71	Y	\$71	26083.8579.124
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	C	\$118	Y	\$118	26083.8678.124
Interview Room					
Commercial Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$39	Y	\$39	26083.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$140	Y	\$140	26083.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$234	Y	\$234	26083.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$29	Y	\$29	26083.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$107	Y	\$107	26083.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$177	Y	\$177	26083.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$20	Y	\$20	26083.8678.124

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$71	Y	\$71	26083.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	C	\$118	Y	\$118	26083.8678.124
CWA Hall					
Commercial Hire Fee - Hour.	C	\$39	Y	\$39	26083.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$140	Y	\$140	26083.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$234	Y	\$234	26083.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$29	Y	\$29	26083.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$107	Y	\$107	26083.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	C	\$177	Y	\$177	26083.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Hour.	C	\$20	Y	\$20	26083.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	C	\$71	Y	\$71	26083.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	C	\$118	Y	\$118	26083.8678.124
Lennox Head CWA Group.	С	\$0	Y	\$0	
Ballina Surf Club					
Function Room 1 - (Gawandii Room)					
Commercial Hire Fee - Hour.	C	\$96	Y	\$96	26081.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$346	Y	\$346	26081.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$576	Y	\$576	26081.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight).	С	\$864	Y	\$864	26081.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Hour.	C	\$72	Y	\$72	26081.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	C	\$259	Y	\$259	26081.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	C	\$431	Y	\$431	26081.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight).	С	\$646	Y	\$646	26081.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$48	Y	\$48	26081.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$173	Y	\$173	26081.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$288	Y	\$288	26081.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight).	С	\$432	Y	\$432	26081.8678.124
Function Room 2 - (Jullum Room)					
Commercial Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$60	Y	\$60	26081.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	C	\$216	Y	\$216	26081.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	C	\$360	Y	\$360	26081.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight).	С	\$540	Y	\$540	26081.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Hour.	C	\$45	Y	\$45	26081.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	C	\$164	Y	\$164	26081.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$272	Y	\$272	26081.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight).	С	\$408	Y	\$408	26081.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$30	Y	\$30	26081.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	C	\$109	Y	\$109	26081.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$182	Y	\$182	26081.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight).	С	\$273	Y	\$273	26081.8678.124
Combined Function Rooms 1 and 2 (Ga					
Commercial Hire Fee - Hour.	C	\$116	Y	\$116	26081.8678.124

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$418	Y	\$418	26081.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$696	Y	\$696	26081.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight).	С	\$1,044	Y	\$1,044	26081.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$87	Y	\$87	26081.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$313	Y	\$313	26081.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$522	Y	\$522	26081.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight).	С	\$783	Y	\$783	26081.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$58	Y	\$58	26081.8678.12
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$209	Y	\$209	26081.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$348	Y	\$348	26081.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight).	С	\$522	Y	\$522	26081.8678.124
Function Room 3 - (Dirrawong Room)					
Commercial Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$76	Y	\$76	26081.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$274	Y	\$274	26081.8678.12
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$456	Y	\$456	26081.8678.12
Commercial Hire Fee - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight).	С	\$684	Y	\$684	26081.8678.12
RCBA Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$57	Y	\$57	26081.8678.12
RCBA Hire Fees - 1/2 Day.	С	\$204	Y	\$204	26081.8678.12
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$341	Y	\$341	26081.8678.12
RCBA Hire Fee - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight).	с	\$511	Y	\$511	26081.8678.12
Community Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$38	Y	\$38	26081.8678.12
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$136	Y	\$136	26081.8678.12
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$227	Y	\$227	26081.8678.12
Community Hire Fee - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight).	С	\$340	Y	\$340	26081.8678.12
Combined Function Rooms 1, 2 and 3					
Commercial Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$156	Y	\$156	26081.8678.12
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$562	Y	\$562	26081.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$936	Y	\$936	26081.8678.12
Commercial Hire Fee - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight).	С	\$1,404	Y	\$1,404	26081.8678.12
RCBA Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$117	Y	\$117	26081.8678.12
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$422	Y	\$422	26081.8678.12
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$703	Y	\$703	26081.8678.12
RCBA Hire Fee - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight).	с	\$1,055	Y	\$1,055	26081.8678.12
Community Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$78	Y	\$78	26081.8678.12
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$281	Y	\$281	26081.8678.12
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$469	Y	\$469	26081.8678.12
Community Hire Fee - Set Up Overnight (Full Day	С	\$703	Y	\$703	26081.8678.12

#### **Meeting Room**

Meeting Room - Commercial Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$33	Y	\$33	26087.8678.124
Meeting Room - Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$119	Y	\$119	26087.8678.124

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Meeting Room - Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day	С	\$198	Y	\$198	26087.8678.124
Meeting Room - RCBA Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$25	Y	\$25	26087.8678.124
Meeting Room - RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$90	Y	\$90	26087.8678.124
Meeting Room - RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$150	Y	\$150	26087.8678.124
Meeting Room - Community Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$17	Y	\$17	26087.8678.124
Meeting Room - Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$60	Y	\$60	26087.8678.124
Meeting Room - Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$100	Y	\$100	26087.8678.124
Multi-Function Hall					
Multi-Function Hall - Commercial Hire Fee-Hour.	С	\$45	Y	\$45	26087.8678.124
Multi-Function Hall - Commercial Hire Fee -1/2 Day.	С	\$162	Y	\$162	26087.8678.124
Multi-Function Hall - Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$270	Y	\$270	26087.8678.124
Multi-Function Hall - RCBA Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$34	Y	\$34	26087.8678.124
Multi-Function Hall - RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$122	Y	\$122	26087.8678.124
Multi-Function Hall - RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$204	Y	\$204	26087.8678.124
Multi-Function Hall - Community Hire Fee-Hour.	С	\$23	Y	\$23	26087.8678.124
Multi-Function Hall - Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$82	Y	\$82	26087.8678.124
Multi-Function Hall - Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$136	Y	\$136	26087.8678.124
Sports Hall					
Sports Hall - Commercial Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$55	Y	\$55	26087.8678.124
Sports Hall - Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$198	Y	\$198	26087.8678.124
Sports Hall - Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$330	Y	\$330	26082.8678.124
Sports Hall - RCBA Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$42	Y	\$42	26087.8678.124
Sports Hall - RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$150	Y	\$150	26087.8678.124
Sports Hall - RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$250	Y	\$250	26087.8678.124
Sports Hall - Community Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$28	Y	\$28	26087.8678.124
Sports Hall - Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$100	Y	\$100	26087.8678.124
Sports Hall - Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$167	Y	\$167	26087.8678.124
Complete Centre					
Complete Centre - Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$1,038	Y	\$1,038	26087.8678.124
Complete Centre - RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$779	Y	\$779	26087.8678.124
Complete Centre - Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$519	Y	\$519	26087.8678.124
Weekend Package					
Weekend Package Deal - Commercial Hire Fee.	С	\$2,071	Y	\$2,071	26087.8678.124
Weekend Package Deal - RCBA Hire Fee.	С	\$1,554	Y	\$1,554	26087.8678.124
Weekend Package Deal - Community Hire Fee.	С	\$1,036	Y	\$1,036	26087.8678.124
Catering Kitchen					
Kitchen – Commercial Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$25	Y	\$25	26087.8678.124
Kitchen - Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$90	Y	\$90	26087.8678.124
Kitchen - Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$150	Y	\$150	26087.8678.124
Kitchen - RCBA Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$19	Y	\$19	26087.8678.124
Kitchen - RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$68	Y	\$68	26087.8678.124
Kitchen - RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$113	Y	\$113	26087.8678.124
Kitchen - Community Hire Fee - Hour.	С	\$13	Y	\$13	26087.8678.124

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Kitchen - Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$45	Y	\$45	26087.8678.124
Kitchen - Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$75	Y	\$75	26087.8678.124
Dressing Room	· · ·				
Commercial Hire Fee	С	POA	Y	POA	26087.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee	C	POA	Ŷ	POA	26087.8678.124
Community Hire Fee	C	POA	Ŷ	POA	26087.8678.124
Lennox Head Community Hall					
Meeting Room Only – 20 m2					
Commercial Hire Fee – Hour.	С	\$40	Y	\$40	26089.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee – ½ Day.	С	\$144	Y	\$144	26089.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee – Full Day.	C	\$240	Y	\$240	26089.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee – Overnight.	С	\$360	Y	\$360	26089.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee – Hour.	C	\$30	Y	\$30	26089.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee – ½ Day.	С	\$108	Y	\$108	26089.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee – Full Day.	С	\$180	Y	\$180	26089.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee – Overnight.	C	\$270	Y	\$270	26089.8678.124
Community Hire Fee – Hour.	C	\$20	Y	\$20	26089.8678.124
Community Hire Fee $-\frac{1}{2}$ Day.	C	\$72	Y	\$72	26089.8678.124
Community Hire Fee – Full Day.	C	\$120	Y	\$120	26089.8678.124
Community Hire Fee – Overnight.	C	\$180	Y	\$180	26089.8678.124
Multipurpose Room Only – 90 m2					
Commercial Hire Fee – Hour.	С	\$72	Y	\$72	26089.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee – ½ Day.	С	\$259	Y	\$259	26089.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee – Full Day.	С	\$432	Y	\$432	26089.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee – Overnight.	C	\$648	Y	\$648	26089.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee – Hour.	С	\$54	Y	\$54	26089.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee – ½ Day.	С	\$194	Y	\$194	26089.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee – Full Day.	С	\$324	Y	\$324	26089.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee – Overnight.	С	\$486	Y	\$486	26089.8678.124
Community Hire Fee – Hour.	С	\$36	Y	\$36	26089.8678.124
Community Hire Fee – $\frac{1}{2}$ Day.	C	\$130	Y	\$130	26089.8678.124
Community Hire Fee – Full Day.	C	\$216	Y	\$216	26089.8678.124
Community Hire Fee – Overnight.	C	\$324	Y	\$324	26089.8678.124
Combined (Meeting/Multipurpose)					
Commercial Hire Fee – Hour.	С	\$90	Y	\$90	26089.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee $-\frac{1}{2}$ Day.	C	\$323	Ŷ	\$323	26089.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee – Full Day.	C	\$538	Ý	\$538	26089.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee – Overnight.	C	\$806	Y	\$806	26089.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee – Hour.	C	\$67	Y	\$67	26089.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee $-\frac{1}{2}$ Day.	C	\$242	Y	\$242	26089.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee – Full Day.	C	\$403	Y	\$403	26089.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee – Overnight.	C	\$605	Y	\$605	26089.8678.124
Community Hire Fee – Hour.	C	\$45	Y	\$45	26089.8678.124
Community Hire Fee $-\frac{1}{2}$ Day.	C	\$161	Y	\$161	26089.8678.124
Community Hire Fee – 72 Day.	C	\$269	Y	\$269	26089.8678.124

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Community Hire Fee – Overnight.	С	\$403	Y	\$403	26089.8678.124
Kitchen					
Commercial Hire Fee – Hour.	С	\$35	Y	\$35	26089.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee – ½ Day.	С	\$126	Y	\$126	26089.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee – Full Day.	С	\$210	Y	\$210	26089.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee – Overnight.	С	\$315	Y	\$315	26089.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee – Hour.	С	\$26	Y	\$26	26089.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee – ½ Day.	С	\$94	Y	\$94	26089.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee – Full Day.	С	\$156	Y	\$156	26089.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee – Overnight.	C	\$234	Y	\$234	26089.8678.124
Community Hire Fee – Hour.	C	\$18	Y	\$18	26089.8678.124
Community Hire Fee – ½ Day.	С	\$65	Y	\$65	26089.8678.124
Community Hire Fee – Full Day.	C	\$108	Y	\$108	26089.8678.124
Community Hire Fee – Overnight.	С	\$162	Y	\$162	26089.8678.124

#### **Ballina Indoor Sports Centre (BISC)**

Operating Hours: Monday to Thursday 8.30am to 10pm. Operating Hours: Friday 8.30am to 5pm. Operating Hours: Saturday & Sunday 10am to 2pm.

Subject to availability around regular sports programs and other regular bookings.

• Ballina Cost High School (BCHS) Courts (3 and 4) are subject to availability and other costs may apply.

• Public Holiday hire will be through special arrangements.

• Usage of BCHS Courts (3 and 4) of the school courts is out of school hours, weekends, public holidays and school holidays.

• BCHS Court 4 is used as a Performing Arts Centre and requires a booking three months in advance. Additional charges may apply.

• Large events require a minimum of three months' notice.

• The use of retractable tiered seating requires booking and payment for Court 2 as per the standard court fees.

#### Definitions

Half Day Booking (4 Hours) Full Day Booking (8 Hours) Ballina Coast High School Courts 3 and 4 Operate Outside of School Hours Subject to Booking Restrictions

#### Equipment Hire and Additional Costs

#### **Ball Return Unit**

Must be pre-booked and requires operator training. User must also book half court.											
Ball Return Unit - Commercial Hire Rate - Hourly.	С	\$20	Y	\$20	26088.7700.0138						
Ball Return Unit - RCBA Hire Rate - Hourly.	С	\$15	Y	\$15	26088.7700.0138						
Ball Return Unit - Community Hire Rate - Hourly.	С	\$10	Y	\$10	26088.7700.0138						
Additional Staff & Administrative Assist	•		Y	POA	26088 7700 0138						
Court 4 Bump In/Bump Out Total Fee	Staffing & Additional Costs.     C     POA     Y     POA     26088.7700.0138										
BCHS Court 4 - Bump in/Bump out Hire Fee.	С	\$444	Y	\$440	26088.7700.0138						

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
BISC - Casual Use and Membershi Per Hour & 3 Month Membership.	p				
Use of the three month membership is subject previous bookings; these have priority and the groups or team members for registered team available for specified sports activities that an at the same time of entry.	e single user must lea activities/matches. S	ave the court. I ingle user hou	Members rly entry	hip use is not ave or Membership e	ailable to sporting ntry is only
Casual Court Single User Rate - Per Hour (Subject to Availability).	С	\$6	Y	\$6	26088.7700.0138
3 Month Membership.	C	\$72	Y	\$72	26088.7700.0138
<b>Court Hire</b> Monday to Friday Hire - Subject to Operating	Hours.				
Half Court Hire - Subject to Operat	ing Hours				
Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour.	С	\$40	Y	\$40	26088.7700.0138
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 day.	С	\$145	Y	\$145	26088.7700.0138
Commercial Hire Fee - Full day.	С	\$242	Y	\$242	26088.7700.0138
RCBA Hire Fee - Per Hour.	С	\$30	Y	\$30	26088.7700.0138
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 day.	С	\$109	Y	\$109	26088.7700.0138
RCBA Hire Fee - Full day.	С	\$181	Y	\$181	26088.7700.0138
Community Hire Fee - Per Hour.	С	\$20	Y	\$20	26088.7700.0138
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 day.	С	\$73	Y	\$73	26088.7700.0138
Community Hire Fee - Full day.	C	\$121	Y	\$121	26088.7700.0138
Single Court Hire					
Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour.	С	\$81	Y	\$81	26088.7700.138
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$292	Y	\$292	26088.7700.138
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$486	Y	\$486	26088.7700.138
RCBA Hire Fee - Per Hour.	С	\$60	Y	\$60	26088.7700.138
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$218	Y	\$218	26088.7700.138
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$363	Y	\$363	26088.7700.138
Community Hire Fee - Per Hour.	С	\$40	Y	\$40	26088.7700.138
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$145	Y	\$145	26088.7700.138
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	C	\$242	Y	\$242	26088.7700.138
Double Court Hire					
Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour.	С	\$153	Y	\$153	26088.7700.138
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$551	Y	\$551	26088.7700.138
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$918	Y	\$918	26088.7700.138
RCBA Hire Fee - Per Hour.	С	\$115	Y	\$115	26088.7700.138
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$414	Y	\$414	26088.7700.138
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$689	Y	\$689	26088.7700.138
Community Hire Fee - Per Hour.	C	\$77	Y	\$77	26088.7700.138
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$276	Y	\$276	26088.7700.138
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	C	\$460	Y	\$460	26088.7700.138
Weekend Hire					
Saturday to Sunday Hire - Subject to Operati	ng Hours.				
Half Court Hire					
Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour.	C	\$50	Y	\$50	26088.7700.0138
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$181	Y	\$181	26088.7700.0138

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$302	Y	\$302	26088.7700.0138
RCBA Hire Fee - Per Hour.	С	\$36	Y	\$36	26088.7700.0138
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$136	Y	\$136	26088.7700.0138
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$227	Y	\$227	26088.7700.0138
Community Hire Fee - Per Hour.	С	\$25	Y	\$25	26088.7700.0138
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$91	Y	\$91	26088.7700.0138
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$151	Y	\$151	26088.7700.0138
Single Court Hire					
Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour.	С	\$101	Y	\$101	26088.7700.0138
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$364	Y	\$364	26088.7700.0138
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$606	Y	\$606	26088.7700.0138
RCBA Hire Fee - Per Hour.	С	\$76	Y	\$76	26088.7700.0138
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$272	Y	\$272	26088.7700.0138
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$454	Y	\$454	26088.7700.0138
Community Hire Fee - Per Hour.	С	\$50	Y	\$50	26088.7700.0138
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$182	Y	\$182	26088.7700.0138
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$303	Y	\$303	26088.7700.0138
Double Court Hire				·	
Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour.	С	\$181	Y	\$181	26088.7700.0138
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$652	Y	\$652	26088.7700.0138
Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$1,086	Y	\$1,086	26088.7700.0138
RCBA Hire Fee - Per Hour.	С	\$136	Y	\$136	26088.7700.0138
RCBA Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$817	Y	\$817	26088.7700.0138
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$490	Y	\$490	26088.7700.0138
Community Hire Fee - Per Hour.	С	\$91	Y	\$91	26088.7700.0138
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 Day.	С	\$327	Y	\$327	26088.7700.0138
Community Hire Fee - Full Day.	С	\$545	Y	\$545	26088.7700.0138
Meeting Room Hire (subject to Ope	rating Hours)				
Meeting Room 1					
Commercial Hire Fee - Hourly Rate.	С	\$45	Y	\$45	26088.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 day.	С	\$162	Y	\$162	26088.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Full day.	С	\$270	Y	\$270	26088.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Hourly Rate.	С	\$34	Y	\$34	26088.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 day.	С	\$122	Y	\$122	26088.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Full day.	С	\$204	Y	\$204	26088.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Hourly Rate.	С	\$23	Y	\$23	26088.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 day.	С	\$82	Y	\$82	26088.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Full day.	С	\$136	Y	\$136	26088.8678.124
Meeting Room 2					
Commercial Hire Fee - Hourly Rate.	C	\$61.50	Y	\$61.50	26088.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 day.	С	\$221	Y	\$221	26088.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - Full day.	C	\$369	Y	\$369	26088.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Hourly Rate.	С	\$46	Y	\$46	26088.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 day.	С	\$166	Y	\$166	26088.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Full day.	С	\$277	Y	\$277	26088.8678.124

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Community Hire Fee - Hourly Rate.	C	\$31	Y	\$31	26088.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 day.	С	\$111	Y	\$111	26088.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Full day.	С	\$185	Y	\$185	26088.8678.124
Meeting Room 3					
Commercial Hire Fee - Hourly Rate.	С	\$41	Y	\$41	26088.8678.124
Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 day.	С	\$148	Y	\$148	26088.8678.124
Commercial - Full day.	С	\$246	Y	\$246	26088.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Hourly Rate.	С	\$31	Y	\$31	26088.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - 1/2 day.	С	\$112	Y	\$112	26088.8678.124
RCBA Hire Fee - Full day.	С	\$186	Y	\$186	26088.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Hourly Rate.	С	\$21	Y	\$21	26088.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - 1/2 day.	С	\$75	Y	\$75	26088.8678.124
Community Hire Fee - Full day.	С	\$124	Y	\$124	26088.8678.124

#### Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville Aquatic Centre

There are reciprocal entry pass arrangements between the Ballina and Alstonville Pool Facilities.

#### Age Category Definitions

Adult: 18 years and over

Oliveral a Fratient

Concession: Senior Card Holders, Student Card Holders, Pensioners/Health Care Card Holders and People with disabilities Child: 2-18 Years (Children under 10 years of age must be accompanied by an adult)

- Babies: Toddlers and babies under the age of two years enter free of charge
- Family: Two adults and two children or one adult and three children

Carer: Adult supervising person(s) with a disability

Single Entry					
Child.	C	\$4.80	Y	\$4.80	Various
Concession.	C	\$4.80	Y	\$4.80	Various
Adult.	C	\$5.80	Y	\$5.80	Various
Spectator (supervising child under 10 years attending swim program).	С	No Charge	Ν	No Charge	
School Teacher / Personal Carer.	С	No Charge	Y	No Charge	
Supervisor/Parent or Guardian (supervising ordinary pool usage).	С	\$3	Y	\$3	Various
Ten Ticket Pass					
Child.	C	\$45	Y	\$45	Various
Concession.	С	\$45	Y	\$45	Various
Adult.	C	\$55	Y	\$55	Various
3 Month Pass					
Child.	C	\$120	Y	\$120	Various
Concession.	C	\$120	Y	\$120	Various
Adult.	C	\$150	Y	\$150	Various
Family.	C	\$320	Y	\$320	Various
Additional child under family pass - per child.	C	\$55	Y	\$55	Various
Full Season Pass					
Child.	C	\$370	Y	\$370	Various
Concession.	С	\$370	Y	\$370	Various
Adult.	С	\$420	Y	\$420	Various
Family.	С	\$930	Y	\$930	Various
Additional child under a family pass - per child.	С	\$115	Y	\$115	Various

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Other					
Carnivals - flat fee per person due to exclusive use. (Carnivals with under 100 students attending may be restricted to 4 hours exclusive use of the 50 metre pool).	с	\$5.50	Y	\$5.50	Various
Fundraising / Special Events.	С	POA	Y	POA	Various
Primary School Swimming and Water S	afety Pro	ograms			
Supervising Adult.	С	No Charge	Y	No Charge	
Child (discount to standard entry fee).	С	\$4	Y	\$4	Various
Pool Hire - Outside normal hours (Paid hours	to Manag	gement Comp	any) - I	Not available d	luring norma
Per Lane - (Hour).	С	POA	Y	POA	Various
Whole Pool - (Hour).	С	POA	Y	POA	Various
<b>Library</b> Council is a member of the Richmond-Tweed Regio City Council is the administering council for this serv Council or visiting one of the local libraries.					

#### **Civil Services Division**

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Water					
Water Charges (Meters will be read and	account	s issued qua	rterly)		
Water Access Charges					
Residential and Non-Residential Customers (Section annum. Charges apply to both Drinking Water and F Recycled Water) is supplied, only the highest charge levied.	Recycled W	ater services. Wi	here Dual l	Reticulation (i.e.	both Drinking and
Minimum charge per property.	В	\$216	Ν	\$224	10000.3500.042
Not Connected / Vacant Land Charge (Properties not connected to the water system but within 225 metres of a water main and able to be connected).	В	\$216	Ν	\$224	10000.3500.042
20mm Water Service.	В	\$216	Ν	\$224	10000.3500.042
25mm Water Service.	В	\$337	Ν	\$349	10000.3500.042
32mm Water Service.	В	\$553	Ν	\$573	10000.3500.042
40mm Water Service.	В	\$866	Ν	\$898	10000.3500.042
50mm Water Service.	В	\$1,352	Ν	\$1,402	10000.3500.042
65mm Water Service.	В	\$2,285	Ν	\$2,370	10000.3500.042
80mm Water Service.	В	\$3,471	N	\$3,599	10000.3500.042
100mm Water Service.	В	\$5,414	N	\$5,614	10000.3500.042
150mm Water Service.	В	\$12,179	N	\$12,630	10000.3500.042
200mm Water Service.	В	\$21,652	N	\$22,453	10000.3500.042
Residential & Non-Residential Drinking Water Consumption Charge (1kl to 350kl). Residential & Non-Residential Drinking Water Consumption Charge (351kl and over).	B B	\$2.43 \$3.65	N N	\$2.52 \$3.78	10010.3512.102 10010.3512.102
Rous Water Supply The above water charges do not apply to consumer Water Services Charges apply to both Drinking Water and Recycled			y Rous Wa	ter Supply.	
Drinking Water Service Connection (20mm) - dig to water main (excluding under-boring).	С	\$1,235	Ν	\$1,279	10011.3525.091
Recycled Water Service Connection (20mm) - dig to water main (excluding under-boring).	С	\$1,235	Ν	\$1,279	12012.4528.091
Both drinking water and recycled water service connections in dual reticulation area (20mm) - dig to water main (excluding under-boring).	с	\$1,235	Ν	\$1,279	10011.3525.091
Drinking Water Service Connection (20mm) - dig to valve within property (excluding under-boring).	В	\$1,074	Ν	\$1,112	10011.3525.91
Recycled Water Service Connection (20mm) - dig to valve within property (excluding under-boring).	В	\$1,074	Ν	\$1,112	12012.4528.091
Both drinking water and recycled water service connections in dual reticulation area (20mm) - dig to valve within property (excluding under-boring).	с	\$1,074	Ν	\$1,112	10011.3525.091
Drinking Water Service Connection (20mm) (including under-boring).	В	POA	Ν	POA	10011.3525.091
Recycled Water Service Connection (20mm) (including under-boring).	В	POA	Ν	POA	12012.4528.091
Drinking Water Service Connection (>20mm).	В	POA	Ν	POA	10011.3525.091
Recycled Water Service Connection (>20mm).	В	POA	N	POA	12012.4528.091
Removal or disconnection of Drinking Water Service.	В	POA	Ν	POA	10011.3525.091

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Removal or disconnection of Recycled Water Service.	В	POA	Ν	POA	12012.4528.091
Relocation of Drinking Water Service.	В	POA	Ν	POA	10011.3525.091
Relocation of Recycled Water Service.	В	POA	Ν	POA	12012.4528.091
Repair Damaged Water Service Meter (minimum).	В	\$100	Ν	\$105	10012.3540.233
Clear Buried/Obstructed Meter (minimum).	В	\$68	Ν	\$70	10012.3540.233
Installation of Flow Restrictor for Non-Payment.	В	\$377	Ν	\$391	10011.3525.091
Water Mains Pressure Certificates.	В	POA	Ν	POA	10011.3526.235
Fire Pressure Certificates.	В	\$180	Ν	\$185	10012.3535.235
Test Water Meter (cost of testing plus \$100 administration fee. No cost to applicant if meter faulty).	В	POA	Ν	POA	10011.3526.235
Special Water Meter Read.	В	\$85	Ν	\$88	10011.3526.235
Urgent Special Water Meter Read (additional to above fee).	В	\$62	Ν	\$65	10011.3527.235
Backflow Device Registration.	В	\$96	N	\$100	10012.3535.235
Back-flow Device Test & Certificate.	В	\$330	Ν	\$342	10012.3535.235
Service Location - Field Identification (minimum).	В	\$200	Ν	\$205	10011.3526.235
Subsequent hours.	В	\$165	Ν	\$170	10011.3526.235
Mains Location Diagram (per hour).	В	\$85	Ν	\$88	10011.3526.235
Jetting Machine - per hour (minimum 2 hours).	В	\$194	Ν	\$200	10012.3535.235
Water Service Inspection Fee (first hour).	В	\$165	Ν	\$170	10011.3526.235
Subsequent hours.	В	\$109	Ν	\$113	10011.3526.235
Automatic Water Reading.	В	POA	Ν	POA	10011.3528.234
'Smart' Metering Installation.	С	\$160	Ν	\$165	10011.3528.234
'Smart' Metering Services - Annual Fee.	В	\$23	Ν	\$24	10011.3528.234
Bulk Water Charges					
Standpipe use and approval - Drinking Water.	В	\$600	Ν	\$620	10010.3510.102
Standpipe use and approval - Recycled Water.	В	\$184	Ν	\$190	10010.3510.102
Water Charge per kilolitre - Drinking Water.	В	\$6.02	Ν	\$6.02	10010.3510.102
Water Charge per kilolitre - Recycled Water. From July 2017 charging will commence and move to the proposed rate over four years. From July 2020 the charge will be set at 10% of Drinking Water charge.	В	\$0.24	Ν	\$0.25	10010.3510.102
Standpipe hire bond.	В	\$1,800	Ν	\$1,800	10010.3510.102
Standpipe hire per week.	В	\$105	Ν	\$110	10010.3510.102
Water Service Capital Connection Fees <u>Note:</u> Water Service Capital Connection Fees will be water through a Development Approval process.		y any applicable	contributio	on paid in relatior	to supply of
Bulk Head-works Connection Fee.	В	As per relevant location in Developer Servicing Plan	N	As per relevant location in Developer Servicing Plan	Various
Network Connection Supervision – Water Operator.	В	\$320	Ν	\$330	10012.3535.235
Network Connection Supervision – Engineer.	В	\$638	Ν	\$660	10012.3535.235
Wastewater					
Trade Waste Charge					

Formaldehyde.

Herbicides/Defoliants.

Oil & Grease (Total O & G) - >50mg/L.

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Application Fee - Classification C.	С	\$268	N	\$278	12012.4527.091
Application Fee - Classification S.	С	POA	Ν	POA	12012.4527.091
Annual Fee - Category 1.	В	\$98	Ν	\$102	12010.4510.103
Annual Fee - Category 2.	В	\$200	Ν	\$207	12010.4510.103
Annual Fee - Category 3.	В	\$655	Ν	\$678	12010.4510.103
Inspections					
During business hours (8.30am to 4.30pm) in conjunction with Construction Certificate of Trade Waste Application.	В	\$160	Ν	\$166	12010.4510.103
After hours (per hour).	В	\$177	Ν	\$184	12010.4510.103
Pre-purchase.	В	\$223	Ν	\$230	12010.4510.103
Non-compliance during business hours (per hour).	В	\$143	Ν	\$149	12010.4510.103
Volume Charge Per Kilolitre – A & B only.	В	\$1.88	Ν	\$1.95	12010.4510.103
General Trade Waste Activities					
Trade Waste Agreement Transfer (to new owner).	С	\$68	Ν	\$70	12012.4527.091
Trade Waste Agreement Renewal, where there are minor variations to the approval.	С	\$95	Ν	\$99	12012.4527.091
Septic Waste Disposal					
Septic Waste Sampling Suite.	В	\$98	N	\$102	12010.4511.103
Classification S Trade Waste Non Compliance Fee	В	\$318	Ν	\$330	12010.4511.103
Per load during business hours - (7am to 3.30pm).	С	\$104	Ν	\$108	12010.4511.103
After hours attendant - per hour (minimum 1 hour).	В	\$107	Ν	\$110	12010.4511.103
Administration charge for non-compliance notice.	В	\$54	N	\$56	12010.4511.103
Excess Mass Charges will be imposed on Category concentration limits in Council's approved condition mass charges and non-compliance excess mass ch fee where premises do not have adequately sized o	s. See Cour parges. Cate or maintaine	ncil's Trade Wast egories 1 and 2 d d pre-treatment.	e Policy fo lischarges	or details and cald will be charged a	culations of excess a direct to sewer
Aluminium per kg.	В	\$0.85	N	\$0.88	12010.4511.103
Ammonia (as N).	B	\$2.42	N	\$2.50	12010.4511.103
Barium.	В	\$43.34	N	\$44.86	12010.4510.103
Biochemical Oxygen Demand (BOD5) 300mg/L (per kl).	В	\$0.85	Ν	\$0.88	12010.4511.103
Boron (kl).	В	\$0.85	Ν	\$0.88	12010.4511.103
Bromine.	В	\$16.74	Ν	\$17.33	12010.4511.103
Cadmium.	В	\$391	Ν	\$405	12010.4511.103
Chloride.	В	No charge	Ν	No charge	
Chlorinated Hydrocarbons.				\$43.50	
	В	\$42.03	Ν	φ <del>4</del> 3.30	12010.4511.103
Chlorinated Phenolics.	B B	\$42.03 \$1,684	N N	\$43.30	12010.4511.103 12010.4511.103
Chlorinated Phenolics. Chlorine.					
	В	\$1,684	Ν	\$1,743	12010.4511.103
Chlorine.	BB	\$1,684 \$1.72	N N	\$1,743 \$1.78	12010.4511.103 12010.4511.103
Chlorine. Chromium.	B B B	\$1,684 \$1.72 \$28	N N N	\$1,743 \$1.78 \$28.98	12010.4511.103 12010.4511.103 12010.4511.103
Chlorine. Chromium. Cobalt.	B B B B	\$1,684 \$1.72 \$28 \$17.13	N N N	\$1,743 \$1.78 \$28.98 \$17.73	12010.4511.103 12010.4511.103 12010.4511.103 12010.4511.103

\$1.72

\$1.50

\$843

Ν

Ν

Ν

В

В

В

\$1.78

\$1.55

\$873

12010.4511.103

12010.4511.103

12010.4511.103

Iron. Lead. Lithium. Manganese. Mercaptans. Mercury.	B B B B	\$1.72 \$42.63 \$8.38	N N	\$1.78	12010.4511.103
Lithium. Manganese. Mercaptans.	В		N		
Manganese. Mercaptans.		\$8.38	••	\$44.12	12010.4511.103
Mercaptans.	В	φ0.00	Ν	\$8.67	12010.4511.103
		\$8.38	Ν	\$8.67	12010.4511.103
Mercury	В	\$84.09	Ν	\$87.03	12010.4511.103
viciouiy.	В	\$2,804	Ν	\$2,903	12010.4511.103
Methylene Blue Active Substances (MBAS).	В	\$0.83	Ν	\$0.86	12010.4511.103
Molybdenum.	В	\$0.83	Ν	\$0.86	12010.4511.103
Nickel.	В	\$28	Ν	\$28.98	12010.4511.103
Nitrogen (N) (Total Kjeldahl Nitrogen – TKN).	В	\$0.22	Ν	\$0.23	12010.4511.103
Organoarsenic Compounds.	В	\$843	Ν	\$873	12010.4511.103
Pesticides General (excludes organochlorines & organophosphates).	В	\$843	Ν	\$873	12010.4511.103
Petroleum Hydrocarbons (non-flammable).	В	\$2.80	Ν	\$2.90	12010.4511.103
Phenolic Compounds (non-chlorinated).	В	\$8.41	Ν	\$8.70	12010.4511.103
Phosphorous (Total P).	В	\$7.98	Ν	\$8.26	12010.4511.103
Polyphorus Aromatic Hydrocarbons.	В	\$17.12	Ν	\$17.72	12010.4511.103
Selenium.	В	\$59.15	Ν	\$61.22	12010.4511.103
Silver.	В	\$1.55	Ν	\$1.60	12010.4511.103
Sulphate (SO4).	В	\$0.18	Ν	\$0.19	12010.4511.103
Sulphide.	В	\$1.72	Ν	\$1.78	12010.4511.103
Sulphite.	В	\$1.84	Ν	\$1.90	12010.4511.103
Thiosulphate.	В	\$0.28	Ν	\$0.29	12010.4511.103
Tin.	В	\$8.41	Ν	\$8.70	12010.4511.103
Total Dissolved Solids (TDS).	В	\$0.67	Ν	\$0.69	12010.4511.103
Uranium.	В	\$8.41	Ν	\$8.70	12010.4511.103
Zinc.	В	\$17.12	N	\$17.72	12010.4510.103
Suspended Solids (SS) - >300mg/L.	В	\$1.08	N	\$1.12	12010.4511.103
Chemical Oxygen Demand (COD) – 3 x BOD.	В	\$2.55	N	\$2.64	12010.4511.103
Direct-to-sewer fee (per kl).	В	\$16.90	N	\$17.49	12010.4510.103
Wastewater (Sewer) Services		I		I	

(Section 502 LG Act 1993) (Per property, per self-contained occupancy, per annum).

Not Connected / Vacant Land Access Charge (Properties not connected to the sewer system but within 75 metres of a sewer main and able to be connected).	В	\$783	N	\$783	12000.4501.043
Residential Wastewater Access Charge.	В	\$1,037	N	\$1,037	12000.4501.043

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
<b>Non-Residential</b> ( <i>Sections 501 &amp; 502 LG Act 1993</i> ). Per property, per water service size, per annum.					
Non-Residential wastewater access and usage char SDF: Sewerage Discharge Factor. Amount of wate wastewater system.					C x UC).
<ul> <li>SDF: varies dependent on activity conducted on p</li> <li>AC: Annual Non-Residential Wastewater Access</li> <li>C: Water Consumption measured in kilolitres. Ap</li> <li>UC: Sewerage Usage Charge per kilolitre.</li> <li>Customers may request Council to review the SDF access</li> </ul>	Charge bas oplies to bo	th drinking and re			s dual reticulation.
Non-Residential Wastewater Access Ch	arges				
Minimum Wastewater Access Charge.	В	\$783	N	\$783	12000.4502.047
Not Connected / Vacant Land Wastewater Access Charge (Properties not connected to the wastewater system but within 75 metres of a wastewater main and able to be connected).	В	\$783	N	\$783	12000.4502.047
20mm Water Service.	В	\$783	Ν	\$783	12000.4502.047
25mm Water Service.	В	\$1,223	Ν	\$1,223	12000.4502.047
32mm Water Service.	В	\$2,005	N	\$2,005	12000.4502.047
40mm Water Service.	В	\$3,135	Ν	\$3,135	12000.4502.047
50mm Water Service.	В	\$4,888	Ν	\$4,888	12000.4502.047
65mm Water Service.	В	\$8,261	Ν	\$8,261	12000.4502.047
80mm Water Service.	В	\$12,512	N	\$12,512	12000.4502.047
100mm Water Service.	В	\$19,549	Ν	\$19,549	12000.4502.047
150mm Water Service.	В	\$43,983	Ν	\$43,983	12000.4502.047
200mm Water Service.	В	\$78,200	N	\$78,200	12000.4502.047
Non-Residential Wastewater Usage Cha	raes				
Non-Residential Wastewater Usage Charge.	В	Fee + (\$2.64 x C) x SDF	N	Fee + (\$2.64 x C) x SDF	12000.4514.047
Recycled Water					
Residential & Non-Residential Recycled Water Consumption Charge.	С	\$1.94 (80% of Drinking Water standard tariff)	N	\$2.02 (80% of Drinking Water standard tariff)	27001.4518.235
Large Commercial Users Consumption Charge.	С	\$0.24 (10.0% of Drinking Water standard tariff)	N	\$0.25 (10.0% of Drinking Water standard tariff)	27001.4518.235
Large Commercial Users Minimum Recycled Water Use Charge.	с	\$240 (allows for 1ML of consumption)	N	\$240 (allows for 1ML of consumption)	27001.4518.235
Wastewater Service Capital Connection <u>Note:</u> Wastewater Service Capital Connection Fees water through a Development Approval process.		luced by an appli	cable cont	ribution paid in re	elation to supply of
Bulk Head-works Connection Fee.	В	As per relevant location in Developer Servicing	N	As per relevant location in Developer Servicing	Various
Network Connection Supervision – Water Operator.	В	Plan \$320	N	Plan \$330	12014.4520.235
Network Connection Supervision – Engineer.	В	\$638	N	\$660	12014.4520.235

	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Waste Management					
Waste Management Fees & Charges					
100% Sorted Recyclables					
(Paper, cardboard, glass/plastic bottles, steel/alumi	nium cans) i			-	
Domestic - weighed \$/tonne.	В	\$99	Y	\$100	22283.6820.101
Commercial - weighed \$/tonne.	В	\$257	Y	\$266	22283.6820.101
General Mixed Waste					
(No liquids - includes putrescible, builders and bulky					
Domestic - weighed \$/tonne.	В	\$245	Y	\$254	22283.6820.101
Commercial - weighed \$/tonne.	B	\$277	Y	\$298	22283.6820.101
100% Green Waste (Grass clippings, garden waste, tree lopping <300m other material will be charged non sorted mixed was Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. Sorted Wood, Trees or Tree Stumps	ste fee. Mini B	imum weight cha \$75	rge 20kg. Y	\$76	22283.6820.101
(Tree stumps diameter >300mm thick includes mixed	ed with gree	n waste, no soil	and no trea	ted timber). Any	green waste
mixed with other material will be charged non sorted Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.	B B	ste ree. Minimum \$116	Y veignt cha	arge 20кg. \$120	22283.6820.101
100% Sorted Scrap Metal (Includes car bodies and white goods). Minimum we	eiaht charae		1		
Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.	В		Y	¢ο	
100% Sorted Brick and Concrete		\$0		\$0	
100% Sorted Brick and Concrete         (Clean concrete, bricks and rock, no soil. Penalties         20kg.         Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.         100% Sorted Roof Tiles and Ceramics					22283.6820.101 num weight charge 22283.6820.101
<ul> <li>100% Sorted Brick and Concrete (Clean concrete, bricks and rock, no soil. Penalties 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> <li>100% Sorted Roof Tiles and Ceramics (Clean, loose tiles only, no bathroom tiles with back</li> </ul>	will be impo	sed for material \$180	containing Y	asbestos). Minin \$186	num weight charg 22283.6820.101
<ul> <li>100% Sorted Brick and Concrete</li> <li>(Clean concrete, bricks and rock, no soil. Penalties 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> <li>100% Sorted Roof Tiles and Ceramics</li> <li>(Clean, loose tiles only, no bathroom tiles with back asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20kg.</li> </ul>	will be impo	sed for material \$180 Penalties will be i	containing Y	asbestos). Minin \$186 r material contair	num weight charg 22283.6820.101 ning
<ul> <li>100% Sorted Brick and Concrete</li> <li>(Clean concrete, bricks and rock, no soil. Penalties 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> <li>100% Sorted Roof Tiles and Ceramics</li> <li>(Clean, loose tiles only, no bathroom tiles with back asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> </ul>	will be impo B ing board. F B	sed for material \$180	containing Y	asbestos). Minin \$186	num weight charg 22283.6820.101 ning
<ul> <li>100% Sorted Brick and Concrete (Clean concrete, bricks and rock, no soil. Penalties 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> <li>100% Sorted Roof Tiles and Ceramics (Clean, loose tiles only, no bathroom tiles with back asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> <li>DWM Kerbside Co-mingled Recyclables</li> <li>Internal Charge for Co-mingled Recyclables</li> </ul>	will be impo B ing board. F B	sed for material \$180 Penalties will be i	containing Y	asbestos). Minin \$186 r material contair	num weight charg 22283.6820.101 ning 22283.6820.101
<ul> <li>100% Sorted Brick and Concrete (Clean concrete, bricks and rock, no soil. Penalties 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> <li>100% Sorted Roof Tiles and Ceramics (Clean, loose tiles only, no bathroom tiles with back asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> <li>DWM Kerbside Co-mingled Recyclables Internal Charge for Co-mingled Recyclables Collected at the Kerbside.</li> </ul>	will be impo B ing board. F B	sed for material \$180 Penalties will be i \$180	containing Y mposed for Y	asbestos). Minin \$186 r material contair \$186	num weight charge 22283.6820.101 hing 22283.6820.101
<ul> <li>100% Sorted Brick and Concrete (Clean concrete, bricks and rock, no soil. Penalties 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> <li>100% Sorted Roof Tiles and Ceramics (Clean, loose tiles only, no bathroom tiles with back asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> <li>DWM Kerbside Co-mingled Recyclables Collected at the Kerbside.</li> <li>DWM Kerbside Putrescible Waste</li> </ul>	will be impo B ing board. F B B B	sed for material \$180 Penalties will be i \$180 \$247	recontaining Y mposed for Y Y	asbestos). Minin \$186 r material contair \$186 \$181	num weight charge 22283.6820.101 ning 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101
<ul> <li>100% Sorted Brick and Concrete (Clean concrete, bricks and rock, no soil. Penalties 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> <li>100% Sorted Roof Tiles and Ceramics (Clean, loose tiles only, no bathroom tiles with back asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> <li>DWM Kerbside Co-mingled Recyclables Internal Charge for Co-mingled Recyclables Collected at the Kerbside.</li> </ul>	will be impo B ing board. F B	sed for material \$180 Penalties will be i \$180	containing Y mposed for Y	asbestos). Minin \$186 r material contair \$186	num weight charg 22283.6820.101 ning 22283.6820.101
<ul> <li>100% Sorted Brick and Concrete (Clean concrete, bricks and rock, no soil. Penalties 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> <li>100% Sorted Roof Tiles and Ceramics (Clean, loose tiles only, no bathroom tiles with back asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> <li>DWM Kerbside Co-mingled Recyclables Collected at the Kerbside.</li> <li>DWM Kerbside Putrescible Waste Internal Charge for Domestic Waste Collected at the Kerbside.</li> </ul>	will be impo B ing board. F B B B B	sed for material \$180 Penalties will be i \$180 \$247	recontaining Y mposed for Y Y	asbestos). Minin \$186 r material contair \$186 \$181	num weight charg 22283.6820.101 ning 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101
<ul> <li>100% Sorted Brick and Concrete         <ul> <li>(Clean concrete, bricks and rock, no soil. Penalties 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> </ul> </li> <li>100% Sorted Roof Tiles and Ceramics         <ul> <li>(Clean, loose tiles only, no bathroom tiles with back asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> </ul> </li> <li>DWM Kerbside Co-mingled Recyclables         <ul> <li>Collected at the Kerbside.</li> </ul> </li> <li>DWM Kerbside Putrescible Waste         <ul> <li>Internal Charge for Domestic Waste Collected at the Kerbside.</li> </ul> </li> <li>DWM Kerbside Putrescible Waste         <ul> <li>Internal Charge for Domestic Waste Collected at the Kerbside.</li> </ul> </li> <li>DWM Kerbside Putrescible Waste         <ul> <li>Internal Charge for Domestic Waste Collected at the Kerbside.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	will be impo B ing board. F B B B B	sed for material \$180 Penalties will be i \$180 \$247	recontaining Y mposed for Y Y	asbestos). Minin \$186 r material contair \$186 \$181	num weight charge 22283.6820.101 ning 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101
<ul> <li>100% Sorted Brick and Concrete         <ul> <li>(Clean concrete, bricks and rock, no soil. Penalties 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> </ul> </li> <li>100% Sorted Roof Tiles and Ceramics         <ul> <li>(Clean, loose tiles only, no bathroom tiles with back asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> </ul> </li> <li>DWM Kerbside Co-mingled Recyclables         <ul> <li>Collected at the Kerbside.</li> </ul> </li> <li>DWM Kerbside Putrescible Waste         <ul> <li>Internal Charge for Domestic Waste Collected at the Kerbside.</li> </ul> </li> <li>DWM Kerbside Putrescible Waste         <ul> <li>Internal Charge for Domestic Waste Collected at the Kerbside.</li> </ul> </li> <li>DWM Kerbside Putrescible Waste         <ul> <li>Internal Charge for Domestic Waste Collected at the Kerbside.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Waste Services is a Commercial Enterprise and Council Reserves the Right to Negotiate Gate Fees with Individual Persons or Organisations where there is a Commercial Benefit to Council.</li> </ul> <li>Virgin Excavated Natural Material (VEN)</li>	will be impo B ing board. F B B B bads B B Dads	Penalties will be \$180 Penalties will be \$180 \$247 \$275 POA	Containing Y Imposed for Y Y Y	asbestos). Minin \$186 • material contair \$186 \$181 \$211 POA	num weight charg 22283.6820.101 ning 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101
<ul> <li>100% Sorted Brick and Concrete (Clean concrete, bricks and rock, no soil. Penalties 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> <li>100% Sorted Roof Tiles and Ceramics (Clean, loose tiles only, no bathroom tiles with back asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> <li>DVM Kerbside Co-mingled Recyclables Collected at the Kerbside.</li> <li>DWM Kerbside Putrescible Waste Internal Charge for Domestic Waste Collected at the Kerbside.</li> <li>Bulk Commercial Waste &amp; Recycling Lo Waste Services is a Commercial Enterprise and Council Reserves the Right to Negotiate Gate Fees with Individual Persons or Organisations where there is a Commercial Benefit to Council.</li> <li>Virgin Excavated Natural Material (VEN (Must be pre-booked at least 24 hours in advance at </li> </ul>	will be impo B ing board. F B B B A B A B A B A B A A B A A A A A	Penalties will be \$180 Penalties will be \$180 \$247 \$275 POA certification and	containing Y mposed for Y Y Y Y	asbestos). Minin \$186 material contair \$186 \$181 \$211 \$211 POA	num weight charg 22283.6820.101 hing 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101
<ul> <li>100% Sorted Brick and Concrete         <ul> <li>(Clean concrete, bricks and rock, no soil. Penalties 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> </ul> </li> <li>100% Sorted Roof Tiles and Ceramics         <ul> <li>(Clean, loose tiles only, no bathroom tiles with back asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> </ul> </li> <li>DWM Kerbside Co-mingled Recyclables         <ul> <li>Collected at the Kerbside.</li> </ul> </li> <li>DWM Kerbside Putrescible Waste         <ul> <li>Internal Charge for Domestic Waste Collected at</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	will be impo B ing board. F B B B bads B B Dads	Penalties will be \$180 Penalties will be \$180 \$247 \$275 POA	Containing Y Imposed for Y Y Y	asbestos). Minin \$186 • material contair \$186 \$181 \$211 POA	num weight charg 22283.6820.101 ning 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101
<ul> <li>100% Sorted Brick and Concrete</li> <li>(Clean concrete, bricks and rock, no soil. Penalties 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> <li>100% Sorted Roof Tiles and Ceramics</li> <li>(Clean, loose tiles only, no bathroom tiles with back asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> <li>DWM Kerbside Co-mingled Recyclables</li> <li>Collected at the Kerbside.</li> <li>DWM Kerbside Putrescible Waste</li> <li>Internal Charge for Domestic Waste Collected at the Kerbside.</li> <li>Bulk Commercial Waste &amp; Recycling Lo</li> <li>Waste Services is a Commercial Enterprise and Council Reserves the Right to Negotiate Gate Fees with Individual Persons or Organisations where there is a Commercial Benefit to Council.</li> <li>Virgin Excavated Natural Material (VEN (Must be pre-booked at least 24 hours in advance a All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne.</li> <li>Soil (not contaminated or VENM)</li> </ul>	will be impo B ing board. F B B B bads B Dads B M) md have all B	enalties will be \$180 Penalties will be \$180 \$247 \$275 POA certification and POA	containing Y mposed for Y Y Y Y <u>test results</u> Y	asbestos). Minin \$186 r material contair \$186 \$181 \$211 \$211 POA	num weight charg 22283.6820.107 ning 22283.6820.107 22283.6820.107 22283.6820.107 22283.6820.107 22283.6820.107
<ul> <li>100% Sorted Brick and Concrete</li> <li>(Clean concrete, bricks and rock, no soil. Penalties 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> <li>100% Sorted Roof Tiles and Ceramics</li> <li>(Clean, loose tiles only, no bathroom tiles with back asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20kg.</li> <li>Sorted - weighed \$/tonne.</li> <li>DVM Kerbside Co-mingled Recyclables</li> <li>Collected at the Kerbside.</li> <li>DVM Kerbside Putrescible Waste</li> <li>Internal Charge for Domestic Waste Collected at the Kerbside.</li> <li>Bulk Commercial Waste &amp; Recycling Low</li> <li>Waste Services is a Commercial Enterprise and Council Reserves the Right to Negotiate Gate</li> <li>Fees with Individual Persons or Organisations where there is a Commercial Benefit to Council.</li> <li>Virgin Excavated Natural Material (VEN (Must be pre-booked at least 24 hours in advance at All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne.</li> </ul>	will be impo B ing board. F B B B B Dads B Dads B M) nd have all B	enalties will be \$180 Penalties will be \$180 \$247 \$275 POA certification and POA	containing Y mposed for Y Y Y Y <u>test results</u> Y	asbestos). Minin \$186 r material contair \$186 \$181 \$211 \$211 POA	num weight charg 22283.6820.10 hing 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10

Contaminated Soil(Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-booked. So containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20kg.All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne.BSpecific Waste ChargeAsbestos Waste The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme seeks to imp bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidising the cold Household Asbestos Kit.Household Asbestos Kit.CTyresBCar, motor bike (/tyre).BTruck (/tyre).BCar, motor bike (/tyre with rim).B4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre with rim).BTruck (/tyre with rim).BTruck (/tyre with rim).BTruck (/tyre with rim).B	\$277 rove work health a	Y nd safety fo will be mad Y Y Y	\$298 or the safe remov	22283.6820.101 al and disposal of e Waste Centre. 22281.6781.101
containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20kg.All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne.BSpecific Waste ChargeAsbestos WasteThe Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme seeks to imple bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidising the col Household asbestos sample test kit.Household Asbestos Kit.CTyresCar, motor bike (/tyre).BTruck (/tyre).BCar, motor bike (/tyre with rim).BA x 4 Light truck (/tyre with rim).BA x 4 Light truck (/tyre with rim).B	\$277 rove work health a post of the kits which No charge \$30.50 \$12.50 \$15.50 \$41	Y nd safety fo will be mad Y Y Y	\$298 or the safe remov de available at th No charge \$30 \$10	22283.6820.101 al and disposal of e Waste Centre. 22281.6781.101
All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne.       B         Specific Waste Charge         Asbestos Waste         The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme seeks to implete bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidising the complete bonded asbestos sample test kit.         Household asbestos Sample test kit.         Household Asbestos Kit.         Car, motor bike (/tyre).         A x 4 Light truck (/tyre).         Car, motor bike (/tyre with rim).         A x 4 Light truck (/tyre with rim).	rove work health a ost of the kits which No charge \$30.50 \$12.50 \$15.50 \$41	nd safety fo will be mad Y Y Y	or the safe remov de available at th No charge \$30 \$10	al and disposal of e Waste Centre. 22281.6781.101
Specific Waste Charge         Asbestos Waste         The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme seeks to implete bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidising the conduct of the second set of the set	rove work health a ost of the kits which No charge \$30.50 \$12.50 \$15.50 \$41	nd safety fo will be mad Y Y Y	or the safe remov de available at th No charge \$30 \$10	al and disposal of e Waste Centre. 22281.6781.101
Asbestos Waste         The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme seeks to imple bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidising the conduct of the subsection of the	St of the kits which           No charge           \$30.50           \$12.50           \$15.50           \$41	Y Y Y Y Y	de available at th No charge \$30 \$10	e Waste Centre. 22281.6781.101
The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme seeks to implebonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidising the colHousehold asbestos sample test kit.Household Asbestos Kit.Car, motor bike (/tyre).4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre).BCar, motor bike (/tyre with rim).B4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre with rim).BA x 4 Light truck (/tyre with rim).	St of the kits which           No charge           \$30.50           \$12.50           \$15.50           \$41	Y Y Y Y Y	de available at th No charge \$30 \$10	e Waste Centre. 22281.6781.101
Household Asbestos Kit.CTyresCar, motor bike (/tyre).B4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre).BTruck (/tyre).BCar, motor bike (/tyre with rim).B4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre with rim).B	\$30.50 \$12.50 \$15.50 \$41	Y Y Y	\$30	
TyresCar, motor bike (/tyre).4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre).BTruck (/tyre).BCar, motor bike (/tyre with rim).B4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre with rim).B	\$12.50 \$15.50 \$41	Y Y	\$10	
Car, motor bike (/tyre).B4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre).BTruck (/tyre).BCar, motor bike (/tyre with rim).B4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre with rim).B	\$15.50 \$41	Y		
4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre).BTruck (/tyre).BCar, motor bike (/tyre with rim).B4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre with rim).B	\$15.50 \$41	Y		
Truck (/tyre).BCar, motor bike (/tyre with rim).B4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre with rim).B	\$41	-	¢15	22283.6820.101
Car, motor bike (/tyre with rim).B4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre with rim).B			φ1.5	22283.6820.101
Car, motor bike (/tyre with rim).B4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre with rim).B	\$14.50	Y	\$35	22283.6820.101
		Y	\$15	22283.6820.101
	\$17.50	Y	\$25	22283.6820.101
	\$42	Y	\$50	22283.6820.101
Other (/tyre). B	POA	Y	POA	
Refrigerators/Air Conditioners	1	1		
No degas certificate (/item).	\$48	Y	\$30	22283.6820.101
Dead Animals				
Minimum weight charge 20kg.				
Dead animal(s) - weighed \$/tonne.	\$277	Y	\$298	22283.6820.101
Special Event or Special Services Charge	1	-1		
Price available upon application to the Waste Management change.	Centre. Prices revi	ewed as ma	arket rates and o	perating costs
Special Event or Special Services Charge. B	POA	Y	POA	22283.6820.101
Weighbridge Certificate - For Registration Pul Single weighing requiring certificate (includes account custo		this facili	tu io not o publio	woighbridge
Weighbridge Certificate. B	\$38		\$39	22283.6820.101
Mulch			φοσ	
argo quantities of mulch price reviewed to most				
demand and operational needs.	POA	Y	POA	
Crushed concrete sale per tonne				
Crushed concrete sale per tonne. B	POA	Y	POA	
Waste Management Negotiated Fees		to negotiate		
Waste Services is a commercial enterprise and Council doe organisations where there is a commercial benefit to Counc			otiated for bulk s	
Waste Management Negotiated Fees Waste Services is a commercial enterprise and Council doe organisations where there is a commercial benefit to Counc product. Mattress for Recycling			gotiated for bulk s	

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code	
Waste Management Collection Services						
Domestic Waste Exempt Collection Ser	vice (Sec	ction 496 of t	he Local	Governmen	t Act)	
Properties that are occupied and for which a DWM service is available but where Council has decided not to provide a collection service (e.g. safety, physical limitations of the property, Multi Unit Dwelling's approved by Council to utilise an alternate service arrangement) must still pay a DWM charge pursuant to section 496 of the LGA.	В	\$45	N	\$45	22283.6820.101	
Bin Changeover Fee						
Size/capacity changeover fee (first changeover free of charge then all subsequent changes per property per annum per owner/s attracts fee).	В	\$65	Ν	\$65	22283.6820.101	
Domestic Waste Collection Charges - U	rban (Se	ction 496 of	the Loca	l Governmei	nt Act)	
Wheelie Bin Collection Service - Charges per prope waste and organics bins up to 240 litres capacity an					s relevant for mixed	
Urban Properties - Service provides collection of one mixed bin per fortnight, one recycling bin per fortnight and one organics bin per week.	В	\$415	N	\$420	22290.0100.040	
Vacant Land - Per rateable property where the collection service is available but not utilised.	В	\$45	N	\$45	22290.7208.040	
Wheelie Bin Collection Service - Charges per prope waste bins up to 240 litres capacity and recycling bin Rural Properties - Service provides collection of one mixed waste bin per week and one recycling bin per fortnight.	B	0 litres capacity. \$362	N	\$366	22290.0100.040	
Additional Domestic Waste Collection S	Services	(Section 496	of the L	ocal Governi	ment Act)	
Additional Domestic Recycling Collection Charge - Urban and Rural - One recycling bin per fortnight.	В	\$100	N	\$101	22290.0100.040	
Additional Domestic Organics Collection Charge - Urban - One organics bin per week.	В	\$175	N	\$177	22290.0100.040	
Additional Mixed Waste Collection Charge - Urban - One mixed waste bin per fortnight.	В	\$124	N	\$125	22290.0100.040	
Additional Mixed Waste Collection Charge - Rural - One mixed waste bin per week.	В	\$247	N	\$250	22290.0100.040	
Non-Domestic Collection Charges - Bus	siness, C	ommercial, I	ndustria	I Properties	(Section 501	
of the Local Government Act) Optional service provided to non-domestic customer mixed waste and organic bins up to 240 litres capac Non-Domestic Waste Collection - One mixed					arges relevant for	
waste bin collection per week.	A	\$387	N	\$401	22280.6745.041	
Non-Domestic Recycling Collection - One recycling bin collection per fortnight.	A	\$191	N	\$198	22280.6746.041	
Non-Domestic Organics Collection - One organics bin collection per week.	A	\$250	N	\$259	22280.6745.041	
Organic Bin Caddy						
Kitchen Organics Bin Caddy.	В	\$10	Y	\$10	22292.7252.0233	
Admin Fee						
Fee for the Replacement of lost Commercial Bin Stickers.	В	N/A	Y	\$10	22283.6820.101	
Missed Bin Collection Charge						
Fee charged for instances where the customer has not presented their bin for collection and subsequently ask for the bin to be collected. 1 - 5 Bins.	в	\$45	Y	\$45	22283.6820.101	

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Fee charged for instances where the customer has not presented their bin for collection and subsequently ask for the bin to be collected. Greater than 5 Bins.	В	N/A	Y	\$60	22283.6820.101
Infrastructure Planning					
Construction Certificate Civil Works or	Section 1	38 Approval	or Secti	ion 68 Appro	val
Assessment of engineering plans and specifications certificate/approval. The project value is determined costs. The project value excludes GST.	s (subdivisioi	ns, road widening	g and othe	r civil works) and	d issue of
Project Value \$200,000 or less.	В	\$200 + 1%	Y	\$210 + 1%	22010.2421.138
Project Value \$200,001 to \$1M or less.	В	\$930 + 0.85%	Y	\$965 + 0.85%	22010.2421.138
Project Value >\$1M.	В	\$1,510 + 0.65%	Y	\$1,565 + 0.65%	22010.2421.13
Application for Ground Anchors / Foundations within Public Road or Reserve.	A	\$10,685	Y	\$11,059	22010.2421.138
Ground Anchors / Foundations Bond (per street / reserve frontage refundable only if anchors / roundations are removed.	A	\$21,491	Y	\$22,244	Trust
<b>Civil Inspection Fee</b> Site inspections, compliance assessment of works a 68 Approval.	approved by	Construction Ce	ertificate or	Section 138 Ap	proval or Section
Project Value \$200,000 or less.	A	2%	N	2%	22010.2421.13
Project Value \$200,001 to \$1M or less.	A	1.65%	N	1.65%	22010.2421.13
Project Value >\$1M.	A	1.35%	Ν	1.35%	22010.2421.13
Subdivision Certificate (SC) related fees	s - Civil In	spections			
nitial inspection for 5 lots or less.	A	\$400	N	\$415	22010.2421.13
nitial inspection for more than 5 lots.	A	\$800	N	\$830	22010.2421.13
Additional inspections or development enquires (where Council is not the PC).	A	\$200 per hour	N	\$210 per hour	22010.2421.13
nitial off-maintenance inspection for 5 lots or less.	A	\$350	N	\$365	22010.2421.13
nitial off-maintenance inspection for more than 5 ots.	A	\$700	Ν	\$725	22010.2421.13
Roads & Public Space Hoarding & Tem	porary Fe	ncing			
Neekly Rate per lineal metre of hoarding or encing >3m above ground level.	A	\$3.50	N	\$4	22010.2414.13
Application.	В	\$130	N	\$135	22010.2414.13
Weekly Rate per lineal metre of hoarding or fencing.	A	\$6.50	N	\$7	22010.2414.13
Road Transfer – Crown road transferred	d to Coun	cil administr	ation		
Road Transfer – Crown road transferred to Council administration.	В	\$265	N	\$275	22010.2414.13
Road Closure/Purchase Application					
Stage 1 - Initial application (includes site nspection, service investigations and road status search).	В	\$410	N	\$425	22010.2420.09
Stage 2 - Application processing (including authority notifications, Council reporting, advertising, review of submission & gazette notice).	В	\$860	N	\$891	22010.2420.09
Bus Stop Advertising					
J Poles (per pole per 6 months).	A	\$395	N	\$409	26060.8503.220
J Poles (per pole per 12 months).	A	\$730	N	\$756	26060.8503.22

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Shelters (per shelter per 6 months) - for shelters not included in Council's current advertising and maintenance contract.	A	\$962	Ν	\$996	26060.8503.226
Shelters (per shelter per 12 months) - for shelters not included in Council's current advertising and maintenance contract.	A	\$1,716	Ν	\$1,777	26060.8503.226
Plan Printing Charges					
Oce 9400 Printer/Plotter					
Roll 1 (840mm wide) plain paper B&W per lineal metre.	В	\$32	Ν	\$34	22010.2426.138
Roll 1 (840mm wide) plain paper Colour per lineal metre.	В	\$34	Ν	\$36	22010.2426.138
A1 (finished sheet size) plain paper B&W.	В	\$23	N	\$24	22010.2426.138
A1 (finished sheet size) plain paper Colour.	В	\$24	N	\$25	22010.2426.138
Roll 2 (420mm wide) plain paper B&W per lineal metre.	В	\$32	Ν	\$34	22010.2426.138
Roll 2 (420mm wide) plain paper Colour per lineal metre.	В	\$33	Ν	\$35	22010.2426.138
A2 (finished sheet size) plain paper B&W.	В	\$20	N	\$21	22010.2426.138
A2 (finished sheet size) plain paper Colour.	В	\$22	N	\$23	22010.2426.138
Stormwater Management Service Char	-				
Engineering Works					
<b>Stormwater Management Service Char</b> <i>Council resolved to levy the maximum charge in ac</i> <i>LG (General) Regulation 2005. Some properties an</i> Per rateable property categorised as business per	cordance wi	the charge as pe	er legislatio	on.	
<b>Stormwater Management Service Char</b> <i>Council resolved to levy the maximum charge in ad</i> <i>LG (General) Regulation 2005. Some properties an</i> Per rateable property categorised as business per 350m2 of impervious area or part thereof. Per rateable strata unit categorised as business	cordance wi e exempted				
Stormwater Management Service Char Council resolved to levy the maximum charge in ac LG (General) Regulation 2005. Some properties an Per rateable property categorised as business per 350m2 of impervious area or part thereof. Per rateable strata unit categorised as business as per business property (above) with the charge divided based on unit entitlement subject to \$5	cordance wi e exempted	the charge as pe \$25 \$5	er legislatio	on. \$25 \$5	22100.2950.040
<b>Stormwater Management Service Char</b> <i>Council resolved to levy the maximum charge in ad</i> <i>LG (General) Regulation 2005. Some properties an</i> Per rateable property categorised as business per 350m2 of impervious area or part thereof. Per rateable strata unit categorised as business as per business property (above) with the charge divided based on unit entitlement subject to \$5 minimum charge.	cordance wi e exempted D	the charge as pe \$25	er legislatio N	on. \$25	22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040
Stormwater Management Service Char Council resolved to levy the maximum charge in ac LG (General) Regulation 2005. Some properties an Per rateable property categorised as business per 350m2 of impervious area or part thereof. Per rateable strata unit categorised as business as per business property (above) with the charge divided based on unit entitlement subject to \$5 minimum charge. Per rateable property categorised as residential.	cordance wi e exempted D D	the charge as pe \$25 \$5	e <u>r legislatio</u> N N	on. \$25 \$5	22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040
Stormwater Management Service Char Council resolved to levy the maximum charge in ac LG (General) Regulation 2005. Some properties an Per rateable property categorised as business per 350m2 of impervious area or part thereof. Per rateable strata unit categorised as business as per business property (above) with the charge divided based on unit entitlement subject to \$5 minimum charge. Per rateable property categorised as residential. Per strata lot categorised as residential.	Cordance wi e exempted D D D D D	the charge as person set the charge as person set of the set of th	er legislatio N N N	on. \$25 \$5 \$25	22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040
Stormwater Management Service Char Council resolved to levy the maximum charge in ac LG (General) Regulation 2005. Some properties an Per rateable property categorised as business per 350m2 of impervious area or part thereof. Per rateable strata unit categorised as business as per business property (above) with the charge divided based on unit entitlement subject to \$5 minimum charge. Per rateable property categorised as residential. Per strata lot categorised as residential. Local Directional Signage Within Road	Cordance wi e exempted D D D D D	the charge as person set the charge as person set of the set of th	er legislatio N N N	on. \$25 \$5 \$25	22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040
Stormwater Management Service Char Council resolved to levy the maximum charge in ac LG (General) Regulation 2005. Some properties an Per rateable property categorised as business per 350m2 of impervious area or part thereof. Per rateable strata unit categorised as business as per business property (above) with the charge divided based on unit entitlement subject to \$5 minimum charge. Per rateable property categorised as residential. Per strata lot categorised as residential. Per strata lot categorised as residential. <b>Local Directional Signage Within Road</b> Per Sign.	Cordance wi e exempted D D D D D Reserves	the charge as per \$25 \$25 \$5 \$25 \$12.50 \$	er legislatio N N N N	on. \$25 \$5 \$25 \$12.50	22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040
Stormwater Management Service Char Council resolved to levy the maximum charge in ac LG (General) Regulation 2005. Some properties an Per rateable property categorised as business per 350m2 of impervious area or part thereof. Per rateable strata unit categorised as business as per business property (above) with the charge divided based on unit entitlement subject to \$5 minimum charge. Per rateable property categorised as residential. Per strata lot categorised as residential. Per strata lot categorised as residential. <b>Local Directional Signage Within Road</b> Per Sign. <b>Restoration of Roads &amp; Footpath</b> Pricing reflects nature of service and recovery	Cordance wi e exempted D D D D D Reserves	the charge as per \$25 \$25 \$5 \$25 \$12.50 \$	er legislatio N N N N	on. \$25 \$5 \$25 \$12.50	22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040
Stormwater Management Service Char Council resolved to levy the maximum charge in ac LG (General) Regulation 2005. Some properties an Per rateable property categorised as business per 350m2 of impervious area or part thereof. Per rateable strata unit categorised as business as per business property (above) with the charge divided based on unit entitlement subject to \$5 minimum charge. Per rateable property categorised as residential. Per strata lot categorised as residential. Per strata lot categorised as residential. <b>Local Directional Signage Within Road</b> Per Sign. <b>Restoration of Roads &amp; Footpath</b> Pricing reflects nature of service and recovery basis.	Cordance wi e exempted D D D D D Reserves B	the charge as performed set of the charge as performed set of the	n N N N N	on. \$25 \$5 \$25 \$12.50 \$530	22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040
Stormwater Management Service Char Council resolved to levy the maximum charge in ac LG (General) Regulation 2005. Some properties an Per rateable property categorised as business per 350m2 of impervious area or part thereof. Per rateable strata unit categorised as business as per business property (above) with the charge divided based on unit entitlement subject to \$5 minimum charge. Per rateable property categorised as residential. Per strata lot categorised as residential. Per strata lot categorised as residential. Per Sign. Restoration of Roads & Footpath Pricing reflects nature of service and recovery basis. Flood Modelling Use of Ballina Flood Study Model by third parties	Cordance wi e exempted D D D D D Reserves B	the charge as performed set of the charge as performed set of the	n N N N N	on. \$25 \$5 \$25 \$12.50 \$530	22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22155.4351.180
Stormwater Management Service Char Council resolved to levy the maximum charge in ac LG (General) Regulation 2005. Some properties an Per rateable property categorised as business per 350m2 of impervious area or part thereof. Per rateable strata unit categorised as business as per business property (above) with the charge divided based on unit entitlement subject to \$5 minimum charge. Per rateable property categorised as residential. Per strata lot categorised as residential. Per strata lot categorised as residential. <b>Local Directional Signage Within Road</b> Per Sign. <b>Restoration of Roads &amp; Footpath</b> Pricing reflects nature of service and recovery basis. <b>Flood Modelling</b> Use of Ballina Flood Study Model by third parties (quotation from consultant plus 15%).	Cordance wi e exempted D D D D B Reserves B	the charge as per \$25 \$5 \$25 \$12.50 \$515 \$0A	n N N N N N	on. \$25 \$5 \$25 \$12.50 \$530 POA	22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22155.4351.180
Stormwater Management Service Char Council resolved to levy the maximum charge in ac LG (General) Regulation 2005. Some properties an Per rateable property categorised as business per 350m2 of impervious area or part thereof. Per rateable strata unit categorised as business as per business property (above) with the charge divided based on unit entitlement subject to \$5 minimum charge. Per rateable property categorised as residential. Per strata lot categorised as residential. Per strata lot categorised as residential. Per Sign. Restoration of Roads & Footpath Pricing reflects nature of service and recovery basis. Flood Modelling Use of Ballina Flood Study Model by third parties (quotation from consultant plus 15%). Private Works	Cordance wi e exempted D D D D B Reserves B	the charge as per \$25 \$5 \$25 \$12.50 \$515 \$0A	n N N N N N	on. \$25 \$5 \$25 \$12.50 \$530 POA	22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22155.4351.180
Stormwater Management Service Char Council resolved to levy the maximum charge in ac LG (General) Regulation 2005. Some properties an Per rateable property categorised as business per 350m2 of impervious area or part thereof. Per rateable strata unit categorised as business as per business property (above) with the charge divided based on unit entitlement subject to \$5 minimum charge. Per rateable property categorised as residential. Per strata lot categorised as residential. Per strata lot categorised as residential. Per strata lot categorised as residential. Per Sign. <b>Restoration of Roads &amp; Footpath</b> Pricing reflects nature of service and recovery basis. <b>Flood Modelling</b> Use of Ballina Flood Study Model by third parties (quotation from consultant plus 15%). <b>Private Works</b> (Section 67 LG Act)	Cordance wi e exempted D D D D B Reserves B	the charge as per \$25 \$5 \$25 \$12.50 \$515 \$0A	n N N N N N	on. \$25 \$5 \$25 \$12.50 \$530 POA	22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22155.4351.180
Stormwater Management Service Char Council resolved to levy the maximum charge in ac LG (General) Regulation 2005. Some properties an Per rateable property categorised as business per 350m2 of impervious area or part thereof. Per rateable strata unit categorised as business as per business property (above) with the charge divided based on unit entitlement subject to \$5 minimum charge. Per rateable property categorised as residential. Per strata lot categorised as residential. Per strata lot categorised as residential. Per Sign. Restoration of Roads & Footpath Pricing reflects nature of service and recovery basis. Flood Modelling Use of Ballina Flood Study Model by third parties (quotation from consultant plus 15%). Private Works	Cordance wi e exempted D D D D B Reserves B B	the charge as periods of the charge as periods of the second seco	er legislatio N N N N N N	on. \$25 \$5 \$25 \$12.50 \$530 POA POA	22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22100.2950.040 22101.2955.166

Fee Name Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
-------------------------	---------	------------	---------	---------

### **Burns Point Ferry**

Single and weekly tickets can be purchased from the operator on the ferry.

Season tickets (annual, quarterly) and books of 25 single tickets can be purchased from Council's Customer Service Centre at 40 Cherry Street, Ballina.

A single ticket is valid for one ferry crossing of the Richmond River.

Weekly tickets are valid for seven consecutive days, starting on the date of purchase.

Quarterly tickets are valid for the periods 1 July to 30 September, 1 October to 31 December, 1 January to 31 March, and 1 April to 30 June.

Quarterly tickets are only available for motorcycles, agricultural tractors, and vehicles less than 3 tonnes carrying capacity. Quarterly tickets purchased in the month prior to a quarterly period commencing will be charged for a 4 month period i.e. the quarterly ticket charge plus 1/12 of the annual ticket charge.

Annual tickets are valid from 1 July to 30 June.

Annual tickets are only available for bicycles, motorcycles, agricultural tractors, box and boat trailers, and vehicles less than 3 tonnes carrying capacity.

#### **Discount on Ferry Season Tickets**

A 50% discount is available to pensioner or health care card holders on quarterly and annual tickets purchased from Council's Customer Service Centre.

The discount can only be applied to a ticket purchase if an eligible card (listed below) is presented together with vehicle registration papers in the same name as the card holder. Both the card and registration papers must be valid on the date of purchase.

The following cards are eligible: Pensioner Concession Card, Commonwealth Seniors Health Card, Ex-Carer Allowance (Child) Health Care Card, Foster Child Health Care Card, Low Income Health Care Card, Department of Veteran Affairs Health Card.

#### Waiver of Ferry Fees Charges

Vehicles from the following organisations are exempt from ferry charges: Police, Ambulance, NSW Fire and Rescue, State Emergency Services, Ballina Marine Discovery Centre, Australian Seabird Rescue, and Surf Life Saving NSW.

#### **Bicycles**

School children on bicycles are exempt from paying bicycle ticket charges.

ochool children on bicycles are exempting	in paying bioyole lioker	onarges.			
Bicycle - Single Ticket.	В	\$1	Y	\$1	22200.4000.116
Bicycle - Annual Ticket.	С	\$55	Y	\$57	22200.4000.116
Motorcycles					
Motorcycle - Single Ticket.	С	\$3	Y	\$3	22200.4000.116
Motorcycle - Weekly Ticket.	С	\$30	Y	\$30	22200.4000.116
Motorcycle - Quarterly Ticket.	С	\$49	Y	\$49	22200.4000.116
Motorcycle - Annual Ticket	С	\$164	Y	\$164	22200.4000.116

#### **Motor Vehicles**

Motor Vehicles (<3T Carrying Capacity) - Single Ticket.	С	\$6.50	Y	\$7	22200.4000.116
Motor Vehicles (<3T Carrying Capacity) - Weekly Ticket.	С	\$60	Y	\$62.50	22200.4000.116
Motor Vehicles (<3T Carrying Capacity) - Quarterly Ticket.	С	\$90	Y	\$93	22200.4000.116
Motor Vehicles (<3T Carrying Capacity) - Annual Ticket.	С	\$328	Y	\$340	22200.4000.116
Motor Vehicles (3 - 10T Carrying Capacity) - Single Ticket.	С	\$14.50	Y	\$15.50	22200.4000.116
Motor Vehicles (3 - 10T Carrying Capacity) - Book of 25 single tickets).	С	\$362.50	Y	\$387.50	22200.4000.116
Motor Vehicles (>10T Carrying Capacity - Truck Only) - Single Ticket.	С	\$16.50	Y	\$17.50	22200.4000.116
Motor Vehicles (>10T Carrying Capacity - Truck Only) - Book of 25 Single Tickets.	С	\$412.50	Y	\$437.50	22200.4000.116
Motor Vehicles (>10T Carrying Capacity - Truck & Dog Trailer) - Single Ticket.	С	\$23.50	Y	\$24.50	22200.4000.116

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Motor Vehicles (>10T Carrying Capacity - Truck & Dog Trailer) - Book of 25 Single Tickets.	С	\$587.50	Y	\$612.50	22200.4000.116
Motor Vehicles (>10T Carrying Capacity - Truck & Dog Trailer) - Annual Ticket.	С	\$1,537	Y	\$1,590	22200.4000.116
Trailers					
Box or boat trailer (1 or 2-axle) - Single Ticket.	С	\$6.50	Y	\$7	22200.4000.116
Caravan (1 or 2-axle) - Single Ticket.	С	\$8.50	Y	\$9	22200.4000.116
Box or boat trailer (1 or 2 axle) - Annual Ticket.	С	\$60	Y	\$62.50	22200.4000.116
Agricultural Tractors					
Agricultural Tractor - Quarterly Ticket.	С	\$49	Y	\$49	22200.4000.116
Agricultural Tractor - Annual Ticket.	С	\$164	Y	\$164	22200.4000.116
Administration Fee					
Administration fee for the replacement or amendments to weekly, quarterly and season tickets.	С	\$8	Y	\$8	22200.4000.116
Operations Support					
<b>Plant Hire Charges</b> <i>Plant hire rates - Price on Application (POA) based</i>	on internal	nlant hire rate w		rhead on cost ar	nd profit
P47002 Excavator 22t.	A	POA	Y	POA	22260.6364.126
P148001, P49001 Excavator 20 tonne.	Α	POA	Y	POA	22260.6364.126
P17, P125 Low Loader.	Α	POA	Y	POA	22260.6364.126
P40001, P268001 Grader.	Α	POA	Y	POA	22260.6364.126
P36001 Loader 924K CAT.	A	POA	Y	POA	22260.6364.126
P39 Loader 73kw IT14G CAT.	Α	POA	Y	POA	22260.6364.126
P55001, P59001, P315001 4WD backhoe 432E CAT.	A	POA	Y	POA	22260.6364.126
P58002 Tractor & Reach Mower.	Α	POA	Y	POA	22260.6364.126
P62001, P64001, P266001 Tractor plus slasher.	Α	POA	Y	POA	22260.6364.126
P360001, P230001, P238001, P192001, P193001, Side Lift Waste Compactors.	А	POA	Y	POA	22292.7248.126
P30001 Hook lift truck (hire times commence with departure/terminate depot).	A	POA	Y	POA	22292.7248.126
P208 Hire of 262 KVA Generator (per hour plus transport).	A	POA	Y	POA	32320.6401.200
P209 Hire of 200 KVA Generator (per hour plus transport).	A	POA	Y	POA	32320.6401.200
P253 Hire of 150 KVA Generator (per hour plus transport).	A	POA	Y	POA	32320.6401.200
Tender Specification - Hard Copy					
Price varies depending on size of document and cost to prepare.	В	\$0-400	Ν	\$0-400	26005.7690.233

# Planning & Environmental Health Division

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Development Services					
Development Services					
Note: any prescribed fees set by the NSW Governme precedence for all Development Fees & Charges	-		-	-	•
Registered Certifier & Principal Certifier	Fees				
<b>Construction Certificates and Complying</b> <b>proposed.</b> <i>Includes appointment of Council as Principal Certified</i> <i>Stage Inspections, Occupation Certificate.</i> <i>(Excludes plumbing and drainage inspections).</i>	-	-			Certificate, Critical
Up to \$50,000.	В	\$1,383	Y	\$450 + \$25/\$1,000	CC 21020.1452.0062 CDC 21021.1468.0062
\$50,001 to \$1,200,000.	В	\$1,383 + \$5.90/\$1,000 above \$50,000	Y	\$1,700 + \$4.50/\$1,000 above \$50,000	CC 21020.1452.0062 CDC 21021.1468.0062
Over \$1,200,000.	В	By quotation	Y	By quotation	CC 21020.1452.0062 CDC 21021.1468.0062
*demolition, bed & breakfast, home business, strata/ Certifier Charges	torrens sub	o-division, tempo	rary struct	ures, change of t	use.
Appointment of Council as replacement Principal Certifier (Excluding any necessary inspections and Occupation Certificates).	В	\$290	Y	\$300	21020.1452.0062
Amended Construction Certificate (minor modifications).	В	\$165	Ν	\$170	21020.1452.0062
Other amended Construction Certificates (significant modification).	В	Refer to CC & inspection fees based on additional cost of works	Ν	\$255	21020.1452.0062
Additional Inspection Fee per inspection.	В	\$250	Ν	\$255	21020.1452.0062
Compliance Certificate (including single inspection fee).	В	\$250	Ν	\$255	21020.1453.0062
Occupation Certificate.	В	\$250	Ν	\$255	21020.1454.0062
Building Certificates (Clause 260 EPA&A Reg)					
Additional Fees may be payable in accordance with Clause 260 (3A) and (3B) of the EP&A Act.	D	POA	Ν	POA	21020.1459.062
Class 1 or 10 Building.	D	\$250	Ν	\$250	21020.1459.062
			Ν	\$250	
Buildings Up to 200m2.	D	\$250			21020.1459.062
-	D	\$250 + \$0.50/m2 above 200m2	N	\$250 + \$0.50/m2 above 200m2	21020.1459.062 21020.1459.062
Buildings Up to 200m2.		\$250 + \$0.50/m2 above		\$0.50/m2 above	

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Urgency Fee – (if access available) within 72 hours.	В	\$47	Ν	\$50	21020.1459.062
Copy of Certificate Fee.	D	\$13	N	\$13	21020.1459.062
Swimming Pool Compliance Fees					-
First Inspection for Owner under Division 5 - Clause 19(a) of the Regulation.	D	\$150	Y	\$150	21020.1463.0062
Pool Section 22 Application fee for exemption to barrier standards - Clause 13 of Regulation.	D	\$250	Ν	\$250	21020.1463.0062
Subsequent Inspections for Owner under Division 5 - Clause 19(b) of the Regulation.	D	\$100	Y	\$100	21020.1463.0062
First Inspection since expiry of Certificate of Compliance - Clause 19(c) of the Regulation.	D	\$150	Y	\$150	21020.1463.0062
Subsequent Inspections since expiry of Certificate of Compliance - Clause 19(d) of the Regulation.	D	\$100	Y	\$100	21020.1463.0062
Additional Inspection (New Owner) Clause 19(b) of the Regulation.	D	\$100	Y	\$100	21020.1463.0062
Entry of Information onto NSW Register - Clause 25 of the Regulation.	D	\$10	Y	\$10	21020.1463.0062
Record of pool approval advisory letter.	В	\$72	Y	\$72	21020.1463.062
Pool Resuscitation chart (cost recovery).	В	\$21	Y	\$22	21020.1463.062
Urgency Fee for Inspection or Certificate.	В	N/A	Y	\$60	21020.1463.0062
Other Building Related Fees					
Section 138 Roads Act Application Fee (footpath and gutter crossing fee relating to Development Applications for residential dwellings).	В	\$190	Ν	\$210	21000.1300.0061
Section 138 Roads Act Application Fee (footpath and gutter crossing fee relating to industrial and commercial developments).	В	\$195	Ν	POA (refer to Civil Services s138)	22010.2421.0138
Section 138 Roads Act Application Fee (small- scale roadside stalls).	В	\$128	Ν	\$130	22010.2421.138
Registration of Complying Development Certificates submitted by private certifiers (per certificate - occupation or construction certificate).	D	\$36	Ν	\$36	21020.1460.0062
Inspection of Dwelling before Relocation.	В	\$260	Ν	\$600	21000.1300.0061
Miscellaneous Building Inspection.	В	\$275	Ν	\$255	21000.1300.0061
Objections to application of regulations and local policies (Section 82 LG Act 1993).	В	\$150	Ν	\$155	21001.1309.0138
Plumbing & Drainage Compliance Certificate (including one inspection).	В	\$250	Ν	\$255	21020.1453.0062
Long Service Leave Levy (Council collects fees on behalf of Long Service Payment Corporation, Council receives a commission).	D	0.35% of estimated development cost	Ν	0.35% of estimated development cost	
Section 735A Certificate					
Outstanding Notices under LGA.	В	\$175	N	\$180	21001.1309.0138
Essential Fire Services		·			
Written Response to inquiry for required Essential Fire Services Investigation - sliding charge dependent on complexity of matter and time taken to provide response (per premises).	С	\$120 plus \$60 per development application file reviewed	Ν	POA	21001.1482.062
Request for Extension of Time to Provide Annual Fire Safety Statement (AFSS).	В	N/A	Ν	\$90	21001.1482.0062
Essential fire services annual notification, registration & reporting service program.	В	\$90	Ν	\$90	21001.1458.062

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Fire Safety Schedules					
Provide Fire safety Schedule under Clause 182(2) of EPA Regulation. Building Floor area not more that 500m2 and less than 2 stars.	В	\$250	N	\$255	21020.1459.0062
than 3 storeys. Provide Fire safety Schedule under Clause 182(2) of EPA Regulation. Building floor area more than 500m2 or 3 storeys or more.	В	POA	N	POA	21020.1459.0062
Rural Fire Service		1			
Bushfire Attack Level (BAL) Certificate.	В	\$400	Y	\$410	21020.1462.062
Document, plan, map copying fee.	В	\$54	N	\$55	21020.1462.062
Boarding Houses Registration & Inspe	ction Fee	I			
Registration and Initial Inspection Fee.	B	\$250	N	\$255	21020.1457.062
Additional Inspection Fee.	В	\$160	N	\$255	21020.1457.062
Manufactured Home (Construction)		I			
Inspection and Certificate of Completion.	В	\$265	N	\$275	21020.1452.062
Re-inspection for Certificate of Completion.	B	\$205	N	\$255	21020.1452.062
Plumbing & Drainage Application Fees <u>All residential, commercial, industrial new build</u> Section 68		ations and ado	litions		
Section 68 Plumbing/Drainage application fee.	В	\$210	Ν	\$230	21020.1455.062
Miscellaneous Plumbing & Drainage In	spection				
Miscellaneous Plumbing & Drainage Inspection.	B	N/A	Ν	\$255	21020.1455.0062
Plumbing & Drainage Inspection Fees	- Residenti	al			
Minor Plumbing and Drainage Works (e.g. one fixture or Capping Off of Services).	В	\$275	Ν	\$280	21020.1455.062
\$0 - \$50,000.	В	\$455	N	\$470	21020.1455.062
\$50,001 - \$400,000.	В	\$660	Ν	\$680	21020.1455.062
\$400,001 - \$1,200,000.	В	\$1,050	Ν	\$1,090	21020.1455.062
Exceeding \$1,200,000.	В	POA	Ν	POA	21020.1455.062
Plumbing & Drainage Inspection Fees	- Commerc	ial & Indust	rial		
Minor Plumbing & Drainage Works (e.g. one fixture or Capping Off of Services).	В	\$275	Ν	\$300	21020.1455.062
\$0 - \$50,000.	В	\$490	Ν	\$505	21020.1455.062
\$50,001 - \$400,000.	В	\$855	Ν	\$885	21020.1455.062
\$400,000 - \$1,200,000.	В	\$1,430	Ν	\$1,480	21020.1455.062
Exceeding \$1,200,000.	В	POA	Ν	POA	21020.1455.062
Plumbing & Drainage Application & Ins	spection Fe	es			
On Site Sewage Management System	Application	& Inspectio	on Fees		
Section 68 Application per individual system.	C	\$220	N	\$230	21022.1478.062
Inspection Fee minimum per system.	C	\$360	N	\$420	21022.1478.062
Issue of Approval to Operate.	C	\$75	N	\$80	21022.1478.062
Wastewater Services	· · · ·	I			

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Urgency Fee (within 24 hours) – additional to ordinary fee.	В	\$45	Ν	\$47	21022.4526.091
Wastewater Plan					
Administration Fee.	В	\$72	Ν	\$74	21022.4526.091
Dual Reticulation Application Fee					
Re-inspection Fee.	В	N/A	Ν	\$255	21020.1453.0062
Audit Certificate Application (Includes one Inspection.	В	\$250	Ν	\$255	21020.1453.062
Pre-Lodgement Assistance					
Pre-Lodgement Assistance - Document Formatting.	С	N/A	N	\$40 for 1-5 documents; \$80 for more than 5 documents.	21001.1310.222
Development Enquiries					
Dwelling Entitlement Enquiry Fee (per lot).	С	N/A	Ν	\$200	21001.1309.0138
Written Response - sliding charge dependent on complexity of the matter and time taken to provide response.	с	POA	Ν	POA	21001.1309.138
Minimum charge.	С	\$100	Ν	\$110	21001.1309.138
Development Application Fee (Table 1)					
Up to \$5,000.	D	\$110	N	\$129	21000.1300.061
\$5,001 - \$50,000.	D	\$170 + an additional \$3 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of the estimated cost	N	\$198 + an additional \$3 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of the estimated cost	21000.1300.061
\$50,001 - \$250,000.	D	\$352 + an additional \$3.64 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$50,000	Ν	\$412 + an additional \$3.64 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$50,000	21000.1300.061
\$250,001 - \$500,000.	D	\$1,160 + an additional \$2.34 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$250,000	Ν	\$1,356 + an additional \$2.34 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$250,000	21000.1300.061

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
\$500,001 - \$1,000,000.	D	\$1,745 + an additional \$1.64 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000	Ν	\$2,041 + an additional \$1.64 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000	21000.1300.061
\$1,000,001 - \$10,000,000.	D	\$2,615 + an additional \$1.44 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000	Ν	\$3,058 + an additional \$1.44 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000	21000.1300.061
More than \$10,000,000.	D	\$15,875 + an additional \$1.19 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$10,000,000	Ν	\$18,565 + an additional \$1.19 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$10,000,000	21000.1300.061
Note: Additional NSW Government 'Plan First' levies may authorities. Advertising Signs Fee The fee payable for development for one or more and Additional for each advertisement in excess of one; or (a) Fee.				ions lodged with \$93 \$333	<i>local approval</i> 21000.1300.061 21000.1300.061
Subdivision Fee	1	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,			
The maximum fee payable for development involvin New Road.	D D	vision of land is o \$665 + \$65 per additional lot	calculated i N	n accordance wi \$777 + \$65 per additional lot	<i>th the table below:</i> 21000.1305.061
No New Road.	D	\$330 + \$53 per additional lot	Ν	\$386 + \$53 per additional lot	21000.1305.061
Strata.	D	\$330 + \$65 per additional lot	Ν	\$386 + \$65 per additional lot	21000.1305.061

Fee Name Pricin Police	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
------------------------	---------	------------	---------	---------

#### Note:

If two or more fees are applicable to a single development application (such as to subdivide land and to carryout work and/or erect a building on one or more lots created by the subdivision), the maximum fee payable for the development is the sum of those fees.

Subdivision Certificate Applications (note all new Strata lots counted when determining number of lots).	D	\$50 per lot (for the first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100	Ν	\$330 per lot	21000.1306.061
Review and /or Endorsement of s88b instructions and other similar document (e.g. positive covenants).	D	N/A	Ν	\$250	21000.1306.0061
Bond Administration.	С	N/A	Ν	\$250/Bond	Trust
Inspection Fee (Subdivisions of more than 3 lots).	D	N/A	Ν	\$255	21000.1306.0061
Review of Technical Documents - Requirements of and/or Compliance with Conditions of Consent (note hourly rate charged for document review where not connected to subdivision certificate application).	D	N/A	Ν	\$300 per document (base fee). POA for more complex documents.	21000.1306.0061
Re-endorsement of Linen Plan, 88b instrument or other Subdivision Certificate Related Documents.	D	N/A	Ν	\$150	21000.1306.0061
Final Plan Reinspection Fee					
The fee payable for each re-inspection for incomplete consent works at the time of lodgement of subdivision certificate application.	С	\$300	Ν	\$310	21000.1306.061
The fee payable for development not involving the en the demolition of a building or work (ie change of use		building the cou			
entertainment' (PoPE). Development not involving the Erection of a Building/Carrying out of Work or the Subdivision of	e). This fee D				
Development not involving the Erection of a Building/Carrying out of Work or the Subdivision of Land.		includes the cha	ange of use	of a premises to	o 'a place of public
Development not involving the Erection of a Building/Carrying out of Work or the Subdivision of		includes the cha	ange of use	of a premises to	o 'a place of public
Development not involving the Erection of a Building/Carrying out of Work or the Subdivision of Land. Dwelling House Fee The fee payable for development involving the erection of a dwelling house with an estimated cost of construction of \$100,000 or less. Integrated Development Fee	D	includes the cha \$285	N	of a premises to \$333	o 'a place of public 21000.1304.061
Development not involving the Erection of a Building/Carrying out of Work or the Subdivision of Land. Dwelling House Fee The fee payable for development involving the erection of a dwelling house with an estimated cost of construction of \$100,000 or less.	D	includes the cha \$285	N	of a premises to \$333	o 'a place of public 21000.1304.061
Development not involving the Erection of a Building/Carrying out of Work or the Subdivision of Land. Dwelling House Fee The fee payable for development involving the erection of a dwelling house with an estimated cost of construction of \$100,000 or less. Integrated Development Fee The consent authority may charge an additional	D	includes the cha \$285 \$455	N N	e of a premises to \$333 \$532	o 'a place of public 21000.1304.061 21000.1300.061
Development not involving the Erection of a Building/Carrying out of Work or the Subdivision of Land. Dwelling House Fee The fee payable for development involving the erection of a dwelling house with an estimated cost of construction of \$100,000 or less. Integrated Development Fee The consent authority may charge an additional processing fee for each approval authority.	D D D	includes the cha \$285 \$455 \$140	N N N	e of a premises to \$333 \$532 \$164	o 'a place of public 21000.1304.061 21000.1300.061 21000.1300.061
Development not involving the Erection of a Building/Carrying out of Work or the Subdivision of Land. Dwelling House Fee The fee payable for development involving the erection of a dwelling house with an estimated cost of construction of \$100,000 or less. Integrated Development Fee The consent authority may charge an additional processing fee for each approval authority. The fee payable to each approval authority.	D D D	includes the cha \$285 \$455 \$140	N N N	e of a premises to \$333 \$532 \$164	o 'a place of public 21000.1304.061 21000.1300.061 21000.1300.061
Development not involving the Erection of a Building/Carrying out of Work or the Subdivision of Land. Dwelling House Fee The fee payable for development involving the erection of a dwelling house with an estimated cost of construction of \$100,000 or less. Integrated Development Fee The consent authority may charge an additional processing fee for each approval authority. The fee payable to each approval authority. Concurrence Fees	D D D D D	includes the cha \$285 \$455 \$140 \$320	N N N N N	e of a premises to \$333 \$532 \$164 \$374	o 'a place of public 21000.1304.061 21000.1300.061 21000.1300.061 21000.1300.061
Development not involving the Erection of a Building/Carrying out of Work or the Subdivision of Land. Dwelling House Fee The fee payable for development involving the erection of a dwelling house with an estimated cost of construction of \$100,000 or less. Integrated Development Fee The consent authority may charge an additional processing fee for each approval authority. The fee payable to each approval authority. Concurrence Fees (i) the fee payable to each concurrence authority. (ii) the consent authority may charge an additional	D D D D D D D	includes the cha \$285 \$455 \$140 \$320 \$320	N N N N N	e of a premises to \$333 \$532 \$164 \$374 \$374	21000.1304.061 21000.1300.061 21000.1300.061 21000.1300.061 21000.1300.061

	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Advertising/Notification Fee In addition to any other fees payable a fee is payable	e for the giv	ing of the notice	required fo	or the developme	ent.
Council shall refund so much of the fee paid for adve	ertising as is	s not spent in giv	ving the no	tice.	
(i) In the case of designated development.	D	\$2,220	Ν	\$2,596	21000.1301.061
(ii) In the case of nominated integrated development, threatened species development or Class 1 aquaculture development.	D	\$1,105	Ν	\$1,292	21000.1301.061
(iii) In the case of prohibited development.	D	\$1,105	Ν	\$1,292	21000.1301.061
<ul> <li>(iv) In the case of development for which a community participation plan requires notice to be given otherwise than as referred to in paragraph</li> <li>(i), (ii) &amp; (iii).</li> </ul>	D	\$1,105	Ν	\$1,292	21000.1301.061
Neighbour Notification					
The fee for notifying neighbours of a development application in accordance with Council's community participation plan.	С	\$380	Ν	\$395	21000.1301.061
and ii. in the case of an application with respect to a d with an estimated cost of construction of \$100,0 iii. in the case of an application with respect to any plus an additional amount of not more than \$77 4.55(2) and Section 4.56(1) of the Act	000 or less, / other deve	\$222; and		he erection of a	dwelling house
4.55(2) and Section 4.56(1) of the Act. The fee for an application under Section 4.55(1) of					to this clause
The fee for an application under Section 4.55(1) of the Act for the modification of a development	D				to this clause der Section
	D	of the application \$71 \$55	is required	d to be given und \$83 \$64	to this clause
The fee for an application under Section 4.55(1) of the Act for the modification of a development consent.		of the application	is required	d to be given und \$83	to this clause der Section 21000.1300.061

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
\$500,001 - \$1,000,000.	D	\$712 + an additional \$0.50c for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000	N	\$833 + an additional \$0.50c for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000	21000.1300.061
\$1,000,001 - \$10,000,000.	D	\$987 + an additional \$0.40c for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000	N	\$1,154 + an additional \$0.40c for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000	21000.1300.061
More than \$10,000,000.	D	\$4,737 + an additional \$0.27 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$10,000,000	N	\$5,540 + an additional \$0.27 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$10,000,000	21000.1300.061

The fee for a request for a review of a determination under Section 8.3 of the Act is:

- a) in the case of a request with respect to a development application that does not involve the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition of a work or building, 50% of the fee for the original application.
- b) in the case of a request with respect to a development application that involves the erection of a dwelling house with an estimated cost of construction \$100,000 or less, \$222.
- *c)* in the case of a request with respect to any other development application, as set out in the table to this clause, plus an additional amount of **\$725** if notice of the application is required to be given under Section 8.3 of the Act.

Up to \$5,000.	D	\$55	Ν	\$64	21000.1300.061
\$5,001 - \$250,000.	D	\$85 + an additional \$1.50 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of the estimated cost	Ν	\$100 + an additional \$1.50 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of the estimated cost	21000.1300.061
\$250,001 - \$500,000.	D	\$500 + an additional \$0.85c for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$250,000	Ν	\$585 + an additional \$0.85c for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$250,000	21000.1300.061

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
\$500,001 - \$1,000,000.	D	\$712 + an additional \$0.50c for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000	Ν	\$833 + an additional \$0.50c for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000	21000.1300.061
\$1,000,001 - \$10,000,000.	D	\$987 + an additional \$0.40c for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000	Ν	\$1,154 + an additional \$0.40c for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000	21000.1300.061
More than \$10,000,000.	D	\$4,737 + an additional \$0.27c for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$10,000,000	Ν	\$5,540 + an additional \$0.27c for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$10,000,000	21000.1300.061
Review of Decision to Reject Developme	ent Appli	cation			
(a) Estimated cost of development is less than \$100,000.	D	\$55	N	\$64	21000.1300.061
(b) Estimated cost of development is \$100,000 or more, and less than, or equal to, \$1,000,000.	D	\$150	N	\$175	21000.1300.061
(c) Estimated cost of development is more than \$1,000,000.	D	\$250	N	\$292	21000.1300.061
Pre-Application Lodgement (Including D	DA's. CDO	C's. CC and s	subdivis	ion certificat	es).
Meeting with Development Panel (per meeting - up to one hour).	C	\$400	Y	\$600 base fee. \$1,000 where cost of works >\$2,000,000, or is a subdivision > 3 lots, or project involves complex matters	21001.1309.138
Site Inspection by Panel member (per hour or part thereof).	С	\$223	Y	\$232	21001.1309.138
,		1			
External Consultant Review Fee					
<b>External Consultant Review Fee</b> External consultant review and/or reporting in relation to a development application (by agreement).	С	At Cost	Ν	At Cost	21000.1300.061
External consultant review and/or reporting in relation to a development application (by	С	At Cost	Ν	At Cost	21000.1300.061
External consultant review and/or reporting in relation to a development application (by agreement).	C	At Cost \$53	N	At Cost \$62	21000.1300.061 21000.1307.061

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Copy of Certified Plan/Document Fee					
Certified copy of a document, map or plan referred to in Section 10.8(2) of the Act.	D	\$53	Ν	\$62	21000.1309.138
Landscaping Bond Refundable upon satisfactory completion.					
VPA Preparation, Management & Administration.	С	N/A	N	\$350/VPA	Trust
Per residential unit.	С	\$240	Ν	\$250	Trust
Per industrial unit.	С	\$580	Ν	\$600	Trust
Development Compliance & Advice Fee, or conditions, review of vegetation mana and inspections				-	
Fee in relation to development compliance regulating functions (per hour) - Per Officer.	С	\$200	Ν	\$210	21001.1309.138
Public and Environmental Health           Overgrown Land           Non-compliance with Order under LGA Section 124.					
Private Contractor Fee.	В	At Cost	Ν	At Cost	22154.4214.134
Plus Ranger / Environmental Health Officer Compliance and Administration Costs.	С	\$200	Ν	\$210	21080.1950.0222
Fee for service in relation to Environmental Health, C premises final inspection associated with a Developr Hourly Rate.					
On Site Sewage Management (OSSM)					
OSSM Fee – applicable to all non-sewered properties with improvements (e.g. septic tank). Section 608(2) Local Government Act 1993.	С	\$67	Ν	\$70	21040.1637.091
OSSM Inspection fee (single inspection) and for any additional inspections.	С	\$180	Ν	\$210	21040.1636.091
Pre-purchase inspection fee and report.	С	\$700	N	\$840	21040.1636.091
Registration of OSSM system for approval to operate on change of ownership.	С	\$75	Ν	\$80	21040.1639.091
On Site Sewage Management System Ap	oplication	1			
Section 68 Application per individual system.	C	\$220	Ν	\$230	21040.1639.091
Issue of Approval to Operate.	С	\$75	Ν	\$80	21040.1639.091
Issue of Approval to Operate per system - Non Domestic.	С	\$220	Ν	\$320	21040.1639.091
Inspection Fee minimum per system.	С	\$360	Ν	\$420	21040.1636.091
Fee for Peer Review (as required).	В	At Cost	Ν	At Cost	21010.1636.091
OSSM Written Enquiry.	С	\$75	Ν	\$80	21040.1639.091
Commercial Trade Waste System per registration.	С	\$115	Ν	\$120	21040.1636.097
Commercial Trade Waste System per inspection.	С	\$180	Ν	\$210	21040.1636.097
Animals - Stock, Cats, Dogs, Traps					
Straying Stock					
Impounding Fee.	В	At Cost	N	At Cost	21080.1950.222
Notification Fee.	С	\$65	Ν	\$70	21080.1950.222
Fees for delivery to pound.	В	At Cost	Ν	At Cost	21080.1950.222
Daily sustenance for impounded stock.	В	\$48	N	\$50	21080.1950.222

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Animal Traps and Collars					
Small Animal Trap.	В	No charge	Ν	No charge	
Refundable deposit.	В	\$80	N	\$90	19755.9867.9800
Dangerous Dogs	1	.			I
Dangerous Dog Collar.	В	\$86	Y	\$85	21081.1957.124
	-				21081.1957.124
Dangerous Dog Warning Sign. Dangerous Dog Compliance Certificate (statutory maximum).	B D	\$53 \$150	Y N	\$55 \$150	21081.1957.124
Companion Animal Impounding Fees (c		at)			
Animal Surrender & Care Fee.		\$155	N	\$165	21081.1956.091
Impounding Fee First Offence					
Impounded and released - same day.	С	\$38	N	\$45	21081.1954.091
Impounded and stayed - overnight.	C	\$82	N	\$90	21081.1954.091
	C C				
Plus each night in addition to first night.	11	\$44	N	\$45	21081.1954.091
Impounding Fee Second and Subseque	1				
Impounded and released - same day.	C	\$60	N	\$65	21081.1954.091
Impounded and stayed - overnight.	С	\$104	N	\$110	21081.1954.091
Plus each night in addition to first night.	C	\$44	N	\$45	21081.1954.091
Microchip of impounded animals.	В	\$58	Ν	\$60	21081.1957.124
Animal Registration & Annual Permit Fe	es				
Assistance Animal.	D	No charge	Ν	TBA	
Cat - Desexed or Not Desexed.	D	\$56	Ν	TBA	21081.1953.091
Cat - Eligible Pensioner.	D	\$27	Ν	TBA	21081.1953.091
Cat - Desexed (sold by pound/shelter).	D	\$0	Ν	TBA	21081.1953.091
Cat - Not Desexed (not recommended by vet, submitted prior to 4 months of age).	D	\$56	N	TBA	21081.1953.091
Cat - Not Desexed (recognised breeder).	D	\$56	N	ТВА	21081.1953.091
Cat - (Annual Permit) - Not Desexed by 4 months of age.	D	\$81	N	TBA	21081.1953.091
Cat - (Annual Permit one-off) - Desexed after 4 months of age.	D	\$81	N	TBA	21081.1953.091
Dog - Desexed (sold by pound/shelter).	D	\$0	N	TBA	21081.1953.091
Dog - Desexed (by relevant age - 6 months).	D	\$66	Ν	TBA	21081.1953.091
Dog - De-sexed (Eligible Pensioner).	D	\$27	Ν	TBA	21081.1953.091
Dog - Not Desexed or Desexed after relevant age.	D	\$224	Ν	TBA	21081.1953.091
Dog - Not Desexed (not recommended by vet, submitted prior to 6 months of age).	D	\$66	Ν	ТВА	21081.1953.091
Dog - Not Desexed (recognised breeder).	D	\$66	Ν	TBA	21081.1953.091
Dog - Service of the State.	D	No charge	Ν	TBA	
Dog - Working.	D	No charge	Ν	TBA	
Dog - (Annual Permit) - Restricted Breed.	D	\$197	Ν	TBA	21081.1953.091
Dog - (Annual Permit) - Declared Dangerous.	D	\$197	Ν	ТВА	21081.1953.091
Late Fee (28 days after the required date) - applicable for registration and permits for both cats and dogs.	D	\$18	Ν	TBA	21081.1953.091
Free lifetime registration for rescued pets.	D	\$0	Ν	TBA	21081.1953.091
Abandoned Vehicles					
Impounding Fee.	С	\$90	N	\$95	21080.1950.222

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Transport to holding area (Standard Vehicle).	В	\$145	Ν	\$150	21080.1950.222
Transport to holding area - Vehicle in accident.	В	At cost	Ν	At cost	21080.1950.222
Transport to holding area - Heavy vehicle	В	At cost	Ν	At cost	21080.1950.222
Storage Fee - per day (Maximum 28 days storage).	с	\$35	Ν	\$35	21080.1950.222
Signage - Illegal					
Impounding Fee – Real Estate A-frame size signs.	В	\$40	Ν	\$40	21080.1950.222
Impounding Fee – Large size signs.	В	At Cost	Ν	At Cost	21080.1950.222
Market Casual Food Vendors					
High Risk.	C	\$136	Ν	\$140	21042.1643.138
Medium Risk.	С	\$106	Ν	\$110	21042.1643.138
Low Risk.	С	\$37	Ν	\$40	21042.1643.138
Not-for-Profit.	С	No charge	Ν	No charge	
Note: Electricity charges may also apply. Public Health Events	rivete land v	uboro bourly rote			
(Applicable when trading at an events on public or p Inspection fee - per hour.	B	\$255	e applies). N	\$265	21042.1643.138
Bulk Water Supply		<b>4</b> 200		4200	
Vehicle Inspection.	В	\$200	N	\$210	21040.1635.091
Food Premises	11				
Inspection/Registration (Annual)					
Bakery.	С	\$590	N	\$610	21040.1630.091
Bed & Breakfast.	C	\$255	N	\$265	21040.1630.091
Delicatessen.	C	\$590	N	\$610	21040.1630.091
General Store.	C	\$255	N	\$265	21040.1630.091
Fruit & Vegetables/Green Grocer.	C	\$255	N	\$265	21040.1630.091
Health Food Store.	С	\$255	N	\$265	21040.1630.091
Supermarket (Small).	С	\$590	N	\$610	21040.1630.091
Supermarket (Large).	С	\$1,400	N	\$1,450	21040.1630.091
Licensed Club.	С	\$590	Ν	\$610	21040.1630.091
Licensed Hotel.	С	\$590	Ν	\$610	21040.1630.091
Mobile Food Van.	С	\$255	Ν	\$265	21040.1630.091
Motel.	С	\$255	N	\$265	21040.1630.091
Motel with Restaurant.	С	\$590	N	\$610	21040.1630.091
Restaurant/Café.	С	\$590	N	\$610	21040.1630.091
School Canteens - not for profit.	С	No charge	Ν	No charge	
School Canteens (Low Risk).	С	N/A	Ν	\$70	21040.1630.091
School Canteens (Medium Risk).	С	\$255	Ν	\$265	21040.1630.091
School Canteens (High Risk).	С	N/A	N	\$610	21040.1630.091
Takeaway.	С	\$590	N	\$610	21040.1630.091
Home Based Business (Low Risk).	С	\$65	N	\$70	21040.1639.091
Home Based Business (Medium & High Risk).	С	\$255	Ν	\$265	21040.1630.091
Childcare Centre (Low Risk).	С	\$65	Ν	\$70	21040.1639.091
Childcare Centre (Medium Risk).	C	\$255	Ν	\$265	21040.1630.092
Childcare Centre (High Risk).	С	N/A	Ν	\$610	21040.1630.09

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Function Centres/Venues.	С	\$255	N	\$265	21040.1630.091
Major Licensed Club	С	\$1,400	Ν	\$1,450	21040.1630.091
Ancillary Business/Minor Food Service (e.g. Gyms, Florists/Seasonal/Limited Trade).	С	\$255	Ν	\$265	21040.1630.091
Food Processor	С	\$255	Ν	\$265	21040.1630.091
Re-inspection fees or subsequent inspection fees to be paid where premises are not being maintained in accordance with Council's minimum requirements, or further inspection is necessary.	С	\$200/hour	Ν	\$210/hour	21040.1634.091
Improvement Notice - Where Issued.	С	\$330	Ν	\$330	21040.1633.091
Pre-purchase inspection fees – food premises/commercial premises, including written report.	с	\$700	Ν	\$840	21040.1634.091
Enquiry Fee - Written Response (per hour, minimum.	С	\$200	Ν	\$210	21042.1645.138
Other Premises - Annual Registration a	nd Inspec	ction			
Low Risk - Hairdressers & Minor Beauty Salons.	С	\$65	Ν	\$70	21040.1631.091
Medium Risk - Beauty Salons.	С	\$193	Ν	\$200	21040.1631.091
High Risk - Skin Penetration (i.e. Tattooists & Major Beauty Salons).	С	\$325	Ν	\$335	21040.1631.091
Mortuaries.	С	\$325	Ν	\$335	21040.1631.091
Public Health Regulation 2012 (Statutory	V)				
Service of Improvement Notice or Prohibition Order on ("Regulated System") (clause 97).	D	\$560	Ν	\$560	21040.1633.091
Service of Improvement Notice or Prohibition Order ("Any other case") (clause 97).	D	\$270	Ν	\$270	21040.1633.091
Fee for re inspection of premises subject to a Prohibition Order (clause 98).	D	Min 1/2 hr \$125 - Max 2 hrs \$500	Ν	Min 1/2 hr \$125 - Max 2 hrs \$500	21040.1634.091
Public Swimming Pool Water Quality - R	Registrati	on and Inspe	ection (i	ncluding ana	lysis).
Semi Public Swimming Pools.	C	\$100	N	\$105	21040.1626.091
Public Swimming Pools.	С	\$256	Ν	\$265	21040.1626.091
Re-inspection and subsequent inspections.	С	\$200	Ν	\$210	21040.1626.091
Legionella (cooling water or warm water	r system	s)			
Notification and registration.	В	\$115	Ν	\$115	21042.1645.138
Receiving Certificates.	D	\$65	Ν	\$65	21042.1645.138
Burials on Private Land					
Administration, Inspection & Approval Fee.	В	\$465	N	\$480	21042.1645.138
Protection of Environment Operations A	Act			1	
Administration fee for Prevention Notice/Clean up Notice/Noise Control Notice (statutory maximum).	D	\$591	Ν	\$605	21042.1645.038
Contaminated Land					
Review of a Remediation Action Plan (RAP) for "Category 2 Remediation" when not part of a development application - per hour (minimum).	В	\$200	Ν	\$210	21042.1645.038
Underground Petroleum Storage System	ns (UPSS	S)			
Annual registration Fee.	С	\$115	Ν	\$120	21042.1645.138
Inspection Fee.	С	\$300	N	\$335	21042.1645.138
Sediment and Erosion					
Sediment and erosion sign only.	В	\$20	Y	\$20	21042.1646.233

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code			
Compliance Cost Notice								
Fee for the serving of an Order.	D	\$1,000	Ν	At Cost	21043.1678.138			
Fee for the serving of a notice of intention to give an Order.	D	\$500	Ν	\$750	21043.1678.138			
Amusement Devices (Private land)								
Amusement Devices Application Fees (per device) not including small inflatable devices.	С	\$115	Ν	\$120	21043.1678.138			
Caravan Parks, Camping Grounds & Manufactured Home Estates, Licence Fees								
Approval to operate (Section 68) New/renewal and or Amend - General application fee.	В	\$220	Ν	\$230	21044.1679.138			
Inspection Fee per site to accompany Approval to operate (Section 68) General Application fee.	В	\$12	N	\$13	21044.1679.138			
General Inspection Fee. 2020/21 - was charged on a per site basis. 2021/22 - is charged on an hourly basis.	В	\$200	Ν	\$210	21044.1679.138			
Approval to operate change of ownership	В	\$95	Ν	\$100	21044.1679.138			
Notification and Certificate of Completion Fee - Installation of a structure, holiday cabin, relocatable home (per site).	В	N/A	Ν	\$120	21044.1679.138			
Installation assessment - structures, holiday cabin and relocatable home (per site).	В	\$220	Ν	\$230	21044.1679.138			
Installation inspection - structures, holiday cabin, relocatable home (per site).	В	\$200	Ν	\$210	21044.1679.138			
Strategic Planning Planning Proposals and Local Environn	nental Pla	an Amendme	ents					
Correction of errors or anomalies.	В	No charge	N	No charge				
Minor amendment considered suitable for annual housekeeping LEP amendment process (50% of fee refundable pre-Gateway if not supported by Council. No refund post Gateway).	В	\$7,330	Ν	\$9,500	20001.1001.061			
Additional pre-lodgement meeting (per meeting)	В	N/A	N	\$500	20001.1001.0061			
Commencement Fee - Stage 1. Includes provision of one pre-lodgement meeting. (No refund provision once considered by Council).	В	\$4,300	N	\$5,600	20001.1001.061			
Voluntary Planning Agreement - administration management fee.	В	N/A	N	\$350	20001.1001.0061			
Planning Proposal Preparation Fee - Stage 2 (No refund provision once planning proposal prepared and/or considered by Council).	В	\$7,110	Ν	\$9,250	20001.1001.061			
Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stag	ge 3							
Major Amendment - Multiple sites consistent with strategic planning framework and applicable s9.1 Directions and where all required studies have been prepared and no independent review required. (Fee to be paid prior to commencement of Stage 3 with no refund provision).	В	\$15,350	Ν	\$19,950	20001.1001.061			
Minor Amendment - Single site or issue generally consistent with strategic planning framework and applicable s9.1 Directions and where no independent assessment or specialised studies to be completed by Council. (Fee to be paid prior to commencement of Stage 3 with no refund provision).	В	\$7,680	Ν	\$10,000	20001.1001.061			

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Major Amendment - Multiple sites or where independent assessment or specialised studies to be completed by Council. (Fee to be paid prior to commencement of Stage 3 with no refund provision. Provision may be made for progress payments depending on complexity and process phases involved).	В	\$15,350 plus costs.	N	\$19,950 plus costs.	20001.1001.061
Staff Hourly Rates					
Executive Staff and General Manager - per hour.	В	\$231	N	\$236	20001.1001.061
Other Staff - per hour.	В	\$184	N	\$188	20001.1001.061
Studies and Independent Assessment Fees - at cost subject to advance payments.	В	At Cost	Ν	At Cost	20001.1001.061
Plans, Strategies and Sundry Booklets All of Council's strategic planning documents are av A copy of each of these documents can be provided purchase. The cost of each document will vary in ac	l by Council	on disc. Hard co vith Council's star	opy printed	d versions are av	ing charges.
Per disc.	В	\$45	Ν	\$47	20002.1102.235
Specialist Study					
Specialist study - administration management fee.	В	N/A	Ν	\$250	20001.1001.006
Development Control Plan Amendments	S				
Request to Amend Development Control Plan (Strategic Urban Growth Area - Initial Planning).	В	\$8,720	N	\$11,340	20001.1001.06
Request to Amend Development Control Plan	В	\$4,160	N	\$5,410	20001.1001.061
Advertising DCP Amendments.	В	\$384	Ν	\$400	20001.1001.06
Applicable to requests for Council to investigate the site options and/or analysis is required.	availability	of properties for	communit	y purposes when	e consideration of
Applicable to requests for Council to investigate the site options and/or analysis is required. <b>Markets on Public Land</b> Site rental fees for each market on public land are b arrangements vary for each market depending on th	ased on the	specific market	license aç	greement in place	e. These
Applicable to requests for Council to investigate the site options and/or analysis is required. <b>Markets on Public Land</b> Site rental fees for each market on public land are b arrangements vary for each market depending on th market fee below is applied. Rent of Land Fees for Approved Market Operator	ased on the	specific market	license aç	greement in place	e. These lished, the per
Applicable to requests for Council to investigate the site options and/or analysis is required. <b>Markets on Public Land</b> Site rental fees for each market on public land are b arrangements vary for each market depending on th market fee below is applied. Rent of Land Fees for Approved Market Operator (per market).	ased on the	e specific market inces. Where no	license ag site speci	greement in place fic fees are estab	e. These lished, the per 26084.8502.138
Applicable to requests for Council to investigate the site options and/or analysis is required. <b>Markets on Public Land</b> Site rental fees for each market on public land are b arrangements vary for each market depending on the market fee below is applied. Rent of Land Fees for Approved Market Operator (per market). Market Application Fee. <b>Northern Rivers Community Gallery</b> A fee of 40% will apply to sales of artworks and con-	ased on the le circumsta B B signment sa	e specific market ances. Where no \$250 \$65	license ag site speci N	greement in place fic fees are estab \$260	e. These blished, the per 26084.8502.138 26060.1123.235
Applicable to requests for Council to investigate the site options and/or analysis is required. <b>Markets on Public Land</b> Site rental fees for each market on public land are b arrangements vary for each market depending on th market fee below is applied. Rent of Land Fees for Approved Market Operator (per market). Market Application Fee. <b>Northern Rivers Community Gallery</b> A fee of 40% will apply to sales of artworks and con- <b>Ignite Studio - Artist-in-Residence (AiR)</b>	ased on the le circumsta B B signment sa	e specific market ances. Where no \$250 \$65	license ag site speci N	greement in place fic fees are estab \$260	e. These blished, the per 26084.8502.138 26060.1123.235
Applicable to requests for Council to investigate the site options and/or analysis is required. <b>Markets on Public Land</b> Site rental fees for each market on public land are b arrangements vary for each market depending on the market fee below is applied. Rent of Land Fees for Approved Market Operator (per market). Market Application Fee. <b>Northern Rivers Community Gallery</b> A fee of 40% will apply to sales of artworks and con- <b>Ignite Studio - Artist-in-Residence (AiR)</b> AiR - Fee paying - open application (weekly). AiR - Fee paying - open application (monthly).	ased on the e circumsta B B signment sa C C	e specific market ances. Where no \$250 \$65 ales. \$55 \$220	license ag site speci N N	greement in place fic fees are estab \$260 \$70 \$65 \$260	e. These blished, the per 26084.8502.138 26060.1123.238 26130.7733.138 26130.7733.138
Applicable to requests for Council to investigate the site options and/or analysis is required. <b>Markets on Public Land</b> Site rental fees for each market on public land are b arrangements vary for each market depending on the market fee below is applied. Rent of Land Fees for Approved Market Operator (per market). Market Application Fee. <b>Northern Rivers Community Gallery</b> A fee of 40% will apply to sales of artworks and con- <b>Ignite Studio - Artist-in-Residence (AiR)</b> AiR - Fee paying - open application (weekly). AiR - Fee paying - open application (monthly).	ased on the le circumsta B B signment sa	e specific market inces. Where no \$250 \$65 ales. \$55	license ag site speci N N	greement in place fic fees are estab \$260 \$70 \$70	e. These lished, the per 26084.8502.138
Applicable to requests for Council to investigate the site options and/or analysis is required. <b>Markets on Public Land</b> Site rental fees for each market on public land are b arrangements vary for each market depending on the market fee below is applied. Rent of Land Fees for Approved Market Operator (per market). Market Application Fee. <b>Northern Rivers Community Gallery</b> A fee of 40% will apply to sales of artworks and con- <b>Ignite Studio - Artist-in-Residence (AiR)</b> AiR - Fee paying - open application (weekly). AiR - Fee paying - open application (monthly). AiR - Gallery appointed residency. <b>Promotional Advertising Services</b> Promotion of third party events, programs services of print media streams. This service is at the discretion be available.	ased on the le circumsta B B signment sa C C C C C	e specific market inces. Where no \$250 \$65 ales. \$55 \$220 \$0 Rivers Commun n Rivers Commu	license ag site speci N N N Y Y N nity Galler nity Galler	greement in place fic fees are estab \$260 \$70 \$65 \$260 \$0 y's (NRCG) social y management a	2. These Dished, the per 26084.8502.138 26060.1123.235 26130.7733.138 26130.7733.138 26130.7733.138 al media, online or and may not alway
Applicable to requests for Council to investigate the site options and/or analysis is required. <b>Markets on Public Land</b> Site rental fees for each market on public land are b arrangements vary for each market depending on the market fee below is applied. Rent of Land Fees for Approved Market Operator (per market). Market Application Fee. <b>Northern Rivers Community Gallery</b> A fee of 40% will apply to sales of artworks and con- <b>Ignite Studio - Artist-in-Residence (AiR)</b> AiR - Fee paying - open application (weekly). AiR - Fee paying - open application (monthly). AiR - Gallery appointed residency. <b>Promotional Advertising Services</b> Promotion of third party events, programs services of print media streams. This service is at the discretion be available. Social Media - Facebook & Instagram.	ased on the e circumstate B B B B B B B B B B B B B B B B B B B	e specific market ances. Where no \$250 \$65 ales. \$55 \$220 \$0 Rivers Commun n Rivers Commun \$30	license ag site speci N N N Y Y N nity Galler nity Galler Y	greement in place fic fees are estab \$260 \$70 \$70 \$65 \$260 \$0 \$0 y's (NRCG) social y management at \$30	2. These blished, the per 26084.8502.138 26060.1123.235 26130.7733.138 26130.7733.138 26130.7733.138 al media, online or and may not alway 26130.7717.138
Applicable to requests for Council to investigate the site options and/or analysis is required. <b>Markets on Public Land</b> Site rental fees for each market on public land are b arrangements vary for each market depending on the market fee below is applied. Rent of Land Fees for Approved Market Operator (per market). Market Application Fee. <b>Northern Rivers Community Gallery</b> A fee of 40% will apply to sales of artworks and con- <b>Ignite Studio - Artist-in-Residence (AiR)</b> AiR - Fee paying - open application (weekly). AiR - Fee paying - open application (monthly). AiR - Gallery appointed residency. <b>Promotional Advertising Services</b> Promotion of third party events, programs services of print media streams. This service is at the discretion be available. Social Media - Facebook & Instagram. Online single stream: E-News or Website.	ased on the e circumsta B B signment sa C C C via Northern of Northern C C	e specific market ances. Where no \$250 \$65 ales. \$220 \$0 \$0 Rivers Communa n Rivers Communa n Rivers Communa \$30 \$35	license ag site speci N N N Y Y N nity Galler nity Galler Y Y	greement in place fic fees are estable \$260 \$70 \$65 \$260 \$00 \$00 y's (NRCG) social y management at \$30 \$35	e. These blished, the per 26084.8502.138 26060.1123.238 26130.7733.138 26130.7733.138 26130.7733.138 al media, online or and may not alway 26130.7717.138 26130.7717.138
Community Property Investigations Applicable to requests for Council to investigate the site options and/or analysis is required. Markets on Public Land Site rental fees for each market on public land are b arrangements vary for each market depending on th market fee below is applied. Rent of Land Fees for Approved Market Operator (per market). Market Application Fee. Northern Rivers Community Gallery A fee of 40% will apply to sales of artworks and con- Ignite Studio - Artist-in-Residence (AiR) AiR - Fee paying - open application (weekly). AiR - Fee paying - open application (monthly). AiR - Gallery appointed residency. Promotional Advertising Services Promotion of third party events, programs services of print media streams. This service is at the discretion be available. Social Media - Facebook & Instagram. Online single stream: E-News or Website. Print – Annual Program Booklet – 1/3 page 60mm	ased on the e circumstate B B B B B B B B B B B B B B B B B B B	e specific market ances. Where no \$250 \$65 ales. \$55 \$220 \$0 Rivers Commun n Rivers Commun \$30	license ag site speci N N N Y Y N nity Galler nity Galler Y	greement in place fic fees are estab \$260 \$70 \$70 \$65 \$260 \$0 \$0 y's (NRCG) social y management at \$30	e. These blished, the per 26084.8502.13 26060.1123.23 26130.7733.13 26130.7733.13 26130.7733.13 al media, online of and may not alway 26130.7717.13

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Print – Annual Program Booklet – 1/2 page 90mm H x 100mm W.	С	\$70	Y	\$70	26130.7717.138
Print – Annual Program Booklet – Full page 180mm H x 100mm W.	С	\$150	Y	\$150	26130.7717.138
Hire Charges for Gallery Spaces					
Entire Gallery - Casual Event Hire* Commercial / Private Function (hourly).	С	\$105	Y	\$150	26130.8879.138
Entire Gallery - Casual Event Hire* Community / Not for Profit (hourly).	С	\$53	Y	\$75	26130.8879.138
Entire Gallery - Casual Event Hire* Commercial / Private Function (6 hourly).	С	\$505	Y	\$720	26130.8879.138
Entire Gallery - Casual Event Hire* Community / Not for Profit (6 hourly).	С	\$255	Y	\$360	26130.8879.138
Partner Programs					

Facility space hire fees for programs and events co-hosted by Ballina Shire Council are adjusted in respect of mutual partnership benefits. Space hire may be discounted or waived for ticketed events but a commission of 25% of ticket sales would be applied. Not available on request. Only to be applied by Northern Rivers Community Gallery management for specified partner programs and events.

20% reduction of space hire fee.	С	20% discount.	Y	20% discount.	26130.8879.138
50% reduction of space hire fee.	С	50% discount.	Y	50% discount.	26130.8879.138
Hire Fee Waived.	С	\$0	Y	\$0	26130.8879.138

Note: Prices only valid should this additional venue space become available for public hire during this financial year.

#### **Booking Fee**

Fee for Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manage event or program bookings conducted in NRCG facilities. This service is at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery management and may not always be available.

Third party program/events (online only).	С	\$8	Y	\$9	26130.8879.138
Partner program/events (over the counter and online).	С	\$5	Y	\$6	26130.8879.138

#### **Northern Rivers Community Gallery - Fire Station**

Ballina Shire Council offers two cost categories, Community and Commercial, associated with the Northern Rivers Community Gallery and Ignite Studios @ NRCG.

Community includes: Individual Artists or Artist Groups, Community Services, Community Groups, Not-for-Profit Groups, Schools and Tertiary Education Groups, Government Departments (if non-profit generating activity).

Commercial includes: For Profit Business, Commercial Business, Government Department (if profit-generating activity). Annual Membership Fee based on a calendar 12 month period from 1 January – 31 December each year. Memberships who join mid-billing period will be calculated on a pro-rata basis for the first year then annually after that if they continue their membership.

#### Locker Room - Workshop Space

Commercial Hire Fee - (Hour).	С	\$30	Y	\$35	26130.7733.138
Commercial Hire Fee - (1/2 Day).	С	\$162	Y	\$190	26130.7733.138
Commercial Hire Fee - (Day).	С	\$432	Y	\$505	26130.7733.138
Community Hire Fee - (Hour).	С	\$15	Y	\$20	26130.7733.138
Community Hire Fee - (1/2 Day).	С	\$80	Y	\$110	26130.7733.138
Community Hire Fee - (Day).	С	\$216	Y	\$290	26130.7733.138

#### Ignite Artist Studios - Long Term Lease (Weekly)

#### **Ignite Studios Special Events Hire**

<u> </u>					
Locker Room - Workshop Space					
Commercial full week (6am - 10pm last day of	С	\$560	Y	\$560	26130.7733.138
booking).					

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Locker Room - Workshop Space Community full week (6am - 10pm last day of booking).	С	\$280	Y	\$280	26130.7733.138
Engine Room - Workshop Space Commercial full week (6am - 10pm last day of booking).	с	\$700	Y	\$700	26130.7733.138
Engine Room - Workshop Space Community full week (6am - 10pm last day of booking).	с	\$350	Y	\$350	26130.7733.138
Locker & Engine Rooms - Workshop Space Commercial full week (6am - 10pm last day of booking).	с	\$1,100	Y	\$1,100	26130.7733.138
Locker & Engine Rooms - Workshop Space Community full week (6am - 10pm last day of booking).	с	\$550	Y	\$550	26130.7733.138
Ignite Artist Studios - Long Term Lease	(Weekly)				
Artist Studio 1.	C	\$120	Y	\$125	26130.7733.138
Artist Studio 2.	С	\$120	Y	\$125	26130.7733.138
Artist Studio 3.	С	\$110	Y	\$115	26130.7733.138
Engine Room - Workshop Space					
Commercial Hire Fee - (Hour).	С	\$40	Y	\$45	26130.7733.138
Commercial Hire Fee - (1/2 Day).	С	\$216	Y	\$245	26130.7733.138
Commercial Hire Fee - (Day).	С	\$576	Y	\$650	26130.7733.138
Community Hire Fee - (Hour).	С	\$20	Y	\$25	26130.7733.138
Community Hire Fee - (1/2 Day).	С	\$108	Y	\$135	26130.7733.138
Then standard hourly rate for every additional hour (	or part there	eof) up to 14 hou	ırs.		
Community Hire Fee - (Day).	C	\$288	Y	\$360	26130.7733.138
Equipment	· · · · · ·	·		·	
Data Projector (daily).	С	\$30	Y	\$30	26130.7733.138
Throwing Studio Hire	11	1			
Kiln Firing - Woodrow HF-85L.	С	N/A	Y	\$50	26130.7733.138
Kiln Firing - Woodrow ED-280L.	C	N/A	Ŷ	\$70	26130.7733.138
Damage Fee - Kiln Shelf replacement.	C	N/A	Y	\$150	26130.7733.138
Damage Fee - Kiln Element Replacement and	С	N/A	Y	Variable	26130.7733.138
service technician. Community - Single Wheel (3 Hours).	С	N/A	Y	\$20	26130.7733.138
Community - Single Wheel (6 Hours).	C	N/A	Ŷ	\$40	26130.7733.138
Community - Single Wheel (Day).	C	N/A	Ŷ	\$90	26130.7733.138
Community - Throwing Studio - 6 x Potters Wheels (3 Hours).	С	N/A	Y	\$120	26130.7733.138
Community - Throwing Studio - 6 x Potters Wheels (6 Hours).	с	N/A	Y	\$220	26130.7733.138
Community - Throwing Studio - 6 x Potters Wheels (Day).	С	N/A	Y	\$480	26130.7733.138
NRCG Membership					
Annual Membership Fee.	C	N/A	Y	\$55	26130.7733.138

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Open Spaces					
Sporting Fields					
Fees and charges are normally not imposed for regu	lar use of s	sporting fields by	local bodi	ies and schools i	n recognition of the
level of community input into their provision. Howeve	r users mu	ist leave the field			
to have any field cleaned, then the last user must pa Special events and outside bodies seeking use of fie	y the cost i Ids may be	hereot. charged as assi	essed by f	the General Man	ager in accordance
with Council guidelines, having regard to location wh					
community involvement.	_				
Sportsfield Lighting (per field).	В	\$34 per hour	Y	\$34 per hour	22231.8810.023
Lighting Late Fee.	В	\$500	Y	\$500	22231.8810.023
Amenities Cleaning Fee – Per Hour.	В	N/A	Y	\$60	22231.8810.0235
Commercial Sport Field Bookings - Per Field/Day (subject to availability/field only).	В	N/A	Y	\$110	22231.8810.0235
Athletics Carnival Line-marking.	В	N/A	Y	\$110	22231.8810.0235
Wedding Booking Fee					
Wedding Booking Fee.	В	\$98	Y	\$100	22231.5260.138
Disabled Swing & Toilet Mlak Key					
Disabled Swing & Toilet MLak Key.	С	No charge	Y	No charge	
Key Deposit Open Spaces					
Refundable (per hire period).	В	\$50	Ν	\$50	22231.5263.138
Mobile Vending on Public Land					·
Application Fee.	Α	\$120	N	\$125	20005.1130.138
Annual Fee (Roads and Car Parking Permit).	Α	\$370	Ν	\$384	20005.1130.138
Annual Fee - Location Specific Permit (will apply to any permits not issued through an expression of interest process).	A	\$2,600	Ν	\$2,700	20005.1130.138
Cemetery Fees					
Reservations - All Cemeteries					
Plot Reservation - Non Refundable.	Α	\$612	Y	\$634	22250.5973.119
Niche Wall Reservation - Non Refundable.	A	\$612	Y	\$634	22250.5973.119
Memorial Gardens Reservation - Non-Refundable.	Α	\$612	Y	\$634	22250.5973.119
Other Fees		I		1	1
Grave Site Testing.	Α	\$220	Y	\$228	22250.5973.0119
Search of records for cemeteries.	A	\$55 per hour	Y	\$55 per hour	22250.5973.011
Transfer of Interment Right Licence.	A	\$106	N	\$110	22250.5973.0113
Penalty Fee - applies when burial exceeds	A	\$150	Y	\$155	22250.5973.119
allocated time (per hour). Monument Application Fee.	Α	\$179	N	\$185	22250.5973.119
Ceramic Photo Fee (5 x 7cm oval).	A	\$282	Y	\$292	22250.5973.119
Additional fee for weekend burial/after hours.	A	\$708	Y	\$732	22250.5973.119
Large Niche Plaque.	A	\$589	Y	\$610	22250.5973.119
Small Niche Plaque.	A	\$558	Y	\$578	22250.5973.119
Extra Line on Niche Plaque.	A	\$31	Y	\$32	22250.5973.119
Extra Line on Lawn Plaque.	A	\$35	Y	\$36	22250.5973.119
Extra Line on Book Plaque.	A	\$33	Y	\$30	22250.5973.119
Extra Line on Garden Plaque.	A A	\$31	Y	\$32	22250.5973.119
LAUA LING ON CARACIT LAQUE.	~	\$31	I	φυζ	22200.0310.119

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Bronze Frame.	A	\$75	Y	\$78	22250.5973.119
Extra Motif on Plaque.	A	\$45	Y	\$46	22250.5973.119
Bas Relief Motif.	A	\$54	Y	\$56	22250.5973.119
Burials - All Cemeteries					
First Interment - Adult.	A	\$3,797	Y	\$3,930	22250.5973.119
Second Interment - Adult.	A	\$2,167	Y	\$2,242	22250.5973.119
First Interment - Adult - Alstonville (includes plaque).	A	\$5,226	Y	\$5,410	22250.5973.119
Second Interment - Adult - Alstonville (includes plaque).	A	\$2,739	Y	\$2,835	22250.5973.119
Placement of Ashes in New Allotment.	A	\$3,264	Y	\$3,378	22250.5973.119
Provision of Lawn Cemetery Plaque.	A	\$1,431	Y	\$1,480	22250.5973.119
Provision of Additional Plaque Plate or Page.	A	\$572	Y	\$592	22250.5973.119
Child Under 5 Years (All burial & associated fees).	A	50% of full interment costs	Y	50% of full interment costs	22250.5973.119
Niche Walls				· · · · ·	
Family service at placement of ashes.	A	\$200	Y	\$200	22250.5973.0119
Large Niche (includes plaque) + placement of ashes.	A	\$1,345	Y	\$1,392	22250.5973.119
Small Niche (includes plaque) + placement of ashes.	A	\$1,185	Y	\$1,226	22250.5973.119
Bronze Vase.	A	\$169	Y	\$175	22250.5973.119
Mixing of Ashes.	A	\$144	Y	\$150	22250.5973.119
Removal of Plaque & Ashes.	A	\$281	Y	\$290	22250.5973.119
Removal and Relocation of Plaque & Ashes.	A	\$481	Y	\$498	22250.5973.119
Remove existing plaque and re-fix new plaque.	A	\$275	Y	\$284	22250.5973.119
Removal of Plaque.	A	\$190	Y	\$196	22250.5973.119
Placement of Ashes – Memorial Gardens & Walks.	A	\$1,404	Y	\$1,454	22250.5973.119
Placement of Ashes in any Existing Grave.	A	\$283	Y	\$292	22250.5973.119
War Grave Plaques	· · ·			· · · · · ·	
Small Niche Plaque.	A	\$605	Y	\$626	22250.5973.119
Large Niche Plaque.	A	\$633	Y	\$655	22250.5973.119
Placement of Plaque and Ashes.	A	\$148	Y	\$152	22250.5973.119
Access to Public Land Fee charged for access to public land to enable wor of house.					
Application Fee.	В	\$210	N	\$216	22231.5260.138
Bond – Light weight vehicles and traffic volume.	В	\$2,000	N	\$2,000	Trust (604)
Bond – Medium weight vehicles and traffic volume.	В	\$5,000	Ν	\$5,000	Trust (604)
Bond – Heavy weight vehicles and traffic volume.	В	\$10,000	Ν	\$10,000	Trust (604)
Bond - Significant disturbance to reserves with major infrastructure requirements and long-term occupation.	В	POA	Ν	POA	Trust (604)
Events on Public Land					
Event Application Fees					
Commercial Users.	В	\$440	N	\$455	22231.8810.235
Non Profit Groups.	В	No charge	Ν	No charge	

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Amusement Devices Application Fees (per device) not including small inflatable devices.	С	\$115	Ν	\$120	22231.8810.235

#### Commercial Users Ground Rental Fees

In such circumstances a charge shall be applied by Council. The final fee will be set by the General Manager and will fall in the range of \$500-\$10,000 depending on the scale of the event. Applicants eligible for the ground rental fee exemption must be a not for profit group which is either an incorporated association or similar entity. Commercially run community events which have no entry fee are also exempt. All other applicants will be treated as commercial users and will pay a ground rental fee as determined by the General Manager or delegate.

iee as determined by the General Manager of delegate.								
Low Impact Event (minimal impact on amenity and surrounds and less than 2,000 anticipated participants).	A	\$500 to \$2,000	Y	\$500 to \$2,000	22231.8810.235			
Medium Impact Event (moderate impact and/or up to 5,000 participants).	A	\$2,001 to \$5,000	Y	\$2,001 to \$5,000	22231.8810.235			
High Impact Event (high impact and/or greater than 5,000 participants).	А	\$5,001 to \$10,000	Y	\$5,001 to \$10,000	22231.8810.235			

#### **Other Services**

Garbage Disposal and Collection Facilities.	A	To be quoted if undertaken by Council	Y	To be quoted if undertaken by Council	22231.8810.235
Trade Waste (if required, depending on scale of event).	A	To be quoted if undertaken by Council	N	To be quoted if undertaken by Council	22231.8810.235
Food Inspection (per hour, minimum 1/2 hour).	В	\$255	N	\$265	22231.8810.235
Bonds for clean-up of Council land.	В	\$500 to \$2,000	N	\$500 to \$2,000	Trust
Bonds for damage to reserve facilities (Refers to small event, large event to be determined).	В	\$1,000	N	\$1,000	Trust
Electricity used from a Council supply.	В	To be estimated by Council	Y	To be estimated by Council	22231.8810.235
Connection of Electricity.	В	\$70	Y	\$70	22231.8810.235
Water.	В	To be estimated by Council	N	To be estimated by Council	10010.3510.102

#### Four Wheel Drive Beach Access Permits

I our wheel brive beach Access I ennit	3				
Annual Permit.	С	\$132	N	\$138	22231.5267.091
Six Month Permit.	С	\$77	N	\$80	22231.5267.091
Thirty Day Permit.	С	\$55	N	\$58	22231.5267.091
One Day permit.	С	\$20	N	\$22	22231.5267.091
Amphitheatre Hire					
Ground Hire Fee (per day for commercial users).	В	\$300	Y	\$300	22231.8810.235
Cleaning Bond (refundable GST payable if bond forfeited) - per day.	В	\$150	N	\$150	Trust
Key Deposit per hire period (Refundable).	В	\$50	N	\$50	Trust
Garbage Charge (as per commercial waste fees).	В	POA	Y	POA	22280.6745.101

#### Filming Application

(Fees set by State Government).

#### **Category 1 Ultra Low Impact**

No more than 10 crew, includes still photography where no disruption to stakeholders, retailers, residents or motorists. Activities contained to foot- way or public open space only. Public safety is not impacted on. Vehicles associated with filming are legally parked at all times.	D	No charge	N	No charge	22231.8810.235

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code
Category 2 Low Impact					
11-25 crew. No more than 4 trucks or vans. No construction, minimal equipment/lighting.	D	\$150	Ν	\$150	22231.8810.235
Category 3 Medium Impact					
26-50 crew. Some construction. Equipment required, unit base required. No more than 4 locations.	D	\$300	Ν	\$300	22231.8810.235
Category 4 High Impact					
More than 50 crew. Significant construction, extensive equipment, large unit base required. More than 4 locations.	D	\$500	Ν	\$500	22231.8810.235
Private					
When a production is filming on private property or areas not controlled by Council, Council may impose an application fee for the approval of parking plans or unit base plans.	В	\$160	Ν	\$160	22231.8810.235
Major Revision of Application					
Major revision to the filming application will incur an additional 75% of the original application fee.	в	75% of original application fee	N	75% of original application fee	22231.8810.235
Assessment of Traffic Control Plans – F	ee				
Low Stop/Go traffic control on a local or council managed road.	В	\$110	N	\$110	22231.8810.235
Medium Stop/Go traffic control on a multi-laned or state road police consultation, RTA consultation.	В	\$320	Ν	\$320	22231.8810.235
High Road closures, police consultation, RTA consultation.	В	\$430	N	\$430	22231.8810.235
Inspection Fees					
Environmental site induction (per hour).	В	\$70	Ν	\$74	22231.8810.235
Environmental Site Inspection before, during and/or after filming (per hour).	В	\$70	Ν	\$74	22231.8810.235
After work hours inspection fee (per hour).	В	\$140	Ν	\$185	22231.8810.235
Bonds					
Category 1 - light weight vehicles, low traffic volume and minimal infrastructure on reserve.	D	\$2,000	N	\$2,000	Trust
Category 2 - medium weight vehicles, medium traffic volume and medium infrastructure on reserve.	D	\$5,000	Ν	\$5,000	Trust
Category 3 - heavy weight vehicles, heavy traffic volume and heavy infrastructure on reserve.	D	\$10,000	N	\$10,000	Trust
Category 4 - significant disturbance to reserves with major infrastructure requirements and long term occupation.	D	To be set at time of need	Ν	To be set at time of need	Trust
Licence to Conduct Commercial Activity Typically relates to ongoing activities such as surf so	•		os, stand-u	ıp paddle boardir	ng.
Application Fee					
Application Fee.	В	\$175	Ν	\$182	22231.5259.138
Commercial Activity Fees					
Low impact.	В	\$140	N	\$145	22231.5259.138
Medium impact.	В	\$630	Ν	\$654	22231.5259.138
High impact.	В	\$1,080	Ν	\$1,120	22231.5259.138

Fee Name	Pricing Policy	2021/22	GST Y/N	2022/23	GL Code	
Community Event Signage						
Not for profit community organisations.		No charge	Ν	No charge		
Commercial organisations - per location per week.	С	\$70	Ν	\$74	22231.5259.138	
Applicable to requests for Council to investigate the site options and/or analysis is required. Property Site Investigation Fee.	C	\$240	Y	\$250	22231.1127.0235	
	0	<b>*</b> 040	X	¢050	00004 4407 0005	
Review of Determination Fee.	С	\$120	Y	\$125	22231.1127.0235	
Busking Licence						
3 months.	С	\$28	Ν	\$28	22231.8810.0235	
12 months.	С	\$75	N	\$75	22231.8810.0235	

#### **Developer Contributions**

Contribution	Catchment Inclusions / exclusions	Receipt Code	Contribution Unit	Fee or Charge Levied 2021/2022	Fee or Charge Levied 2022/2023	Pricing Cat	GST Incl.
<b>OPEN SPACE + COMMUNITY FACILITY CONTRIBUTIONS</b>	Applying to consents issued AFTER 1 January 2	017					
Ballina Island Local Parks 2016		4301	equivalent residential allotment	\$264	\$272	D	N
East Ballina Local Parks 2016		4301	equivalent residential allotment	\$264	\$272	D	N
West Ballina Local Parks 2016		4301	equivalent residential allotment	\$264	\$272	D	N
North Ballina Local Parks 2016		4301	equivalent residential allotment	\$264	\$272	D	N
Skennars Head Local Parks 2016		4301	equivalent residential allotment	\$264	\$272	D	N
Lennox Head Local Parks 2016		4301	equivalent residential allotment	\$264	\$272	D	N
Alstonville Local Parks 2016		4301	equivalent residential allotment	\$264	\$272	D	N
Wollongbar Local Parks 2016		4301	equivalent residential allotment	\$264	\$272	D	N
Wardell Local Parks 2016		4301	equivalent residential allotment	\$264	\$272	D	N
Ballina District Parks 2016		4302	equivalent residential allotment	\$1,174	\$1,210	D	N
Lennox Head District Parks 2016		4302	equivalent residential allotment	\$1,174	\$1,210	D	N
Plateau District Parks 2016		4302	equivalent residential allotment	\$1,174	\$1,210	D	N
Wardell District Parks 2016		4302	equivalent residential allotment	\$1,174	\$1,210	D	N
Ballina Playing Fields 2016		4303	equivalent residential allotment	\$2,646	\$2,728	D	N
Lennox Head Playing Fields 2016		4303	equivalent residential allotment	\$2,646	\$2,728	D	N
Plateau Playing Fields 2016		4303	equivalent residential allotment	\$2,646	\$2,728	D	N
Wardell Playing Fields 2016		4303	equivalent residential allotment	\$2,646	\$2,728	D	N
Regional Level Recreational Facilities (SHIRE) 2016		4304	equivalent residential allotment	\$1,921	\$1,981	D	N
Ballina District Community Centres & Meeting Halls 2016		4305	equivalent residential allotment	\$1,144	\$1,179	D	N
Lennox Head District Community Centres & Meeting Halls 2016		4305	equivalent residential allotment	\$1,144	\$1,179	D	N
Plateau District Community Centres & Meeting Halls 2016		4305	equivalent residential allotment	\$1,144	\$1,179	D	N
Wardell District community Centres & Meeting Halls 2016		4305	equivalent residential allotment	\$1,144	\$1,179	D	N
Regional Level Community Facilities (SHIRE) 2016		4306	equivalent residential allotment	\$1,127	\$1,162	D	N
OS & CF Plan Administration (SHIRE) 2016		4307	equivalent residential allotment	\$114	\$118	D	N
OS & CF Plan Administration (CURA) 2016		4310	equivalent residential allotment	\$46	\$47	D	N
WOLLONGBAR URBAN EXPANSION AREA ROAD & TRAN		d AFTER 1 November	2008				
NOTE: These rates are approximate only, as the contribution a	mounts are determined on the area being subdivided	**************************************					
WUEA Link Road Works	WUEA Link Rd Properties - original subdivision only	4401	equivalent residential allotment	\$5,543	\$5,715	D	N
WUEA Transportation Works	WUEA Properties - original subdivision only	4402	equivalent residential allotment	\$582	\$600	D	N

# Ballina Shire Council – 2022/23 Fees and Charges

Contribution	Catchment Inclusions / exclusions	Receipt Code	Contribution Unit	Fee or Charge Levied 2021/2022	Fee or Charge Levied 2022/2023	Pricing Cat	GST Incl
CUMBALUM PRECINCT A 7.11 Works -Applying to consent	s issued AFTER 11 March 2015						
CUMBALUM Precinct A 7.11 Works TOTAL				\$14,436	\$14,883	D	Ν
Cumbalum Precinct A District Parks 2015		4501	Lot / Tenement	\$3,336	\$3,439	D	N
Cumbalum Precinct A Playing Fields 2015		4501	Lot / Tenement	\$6,756	\$6,965	D	N
Cumbalum Precinct A Community Facilities 2015		4501	Lot / Tenement	\$1,510	\$1,557	D	N
Cumbalum Precinct A Road Works 2015		4501	Lot / Tenement	\$2,540	\$2,619	D	N
Cumbalum Precinct A Pacific Highway Road Works 2015		4501	Lot / Tenement	\$294	\$303	D	N
ROADS CONTRIBUTIONS - Applying to development appli	ications submitted AFTER 27 July 2021						
Roads Contribution Plan V4.2 (2021)	Ballina Island Roads 2021	5208	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,432	\$12,817	D	N
Roads Contribution Plan V4.2 (2021)	East Ballina/Skennars Head Roads 2021	5208	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,432	\$12,817	D	N
Roads Contribution Plan V4.2 (2021)	Lennox Head Roads 2021	5208	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,432	\$12,817	D	N
Roads Contribution Plan V4.2 (2021)	North & West Ballina Roads 2021	5208	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,432	\$12,817	D	N
Roads Contribution Plan V4.2 (2021)	Cumbalum Ridge Roads 2021	5208	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,432	\$12,817	D	N
Roads Contribution Plan V4.2 (2021)	Alstonville Roads 2021	5208	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,432	\$12,817	D	N
Roads Contribution Plan V4.2 (2021)	Wollongbar Roads 2021	5208	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,432	\$12,817	D	N
Roads Contribution Plan V4.2 (2021)	WUEA Link Road Catch 2021	5208	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,432	\$12,817	D	N
Roads Contribution Plan V4.2 (2021)	WUEA Non-Link Road Catch 2021	5208	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,432	\$12,817	D	N
Roads Contribution Plan V4.2 (2021)	Plateau District Rural Roads 2021	5208	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,432	\$12,817	D	N
Roads Contribution Plan V4.2 (2021)	Wardell Roads 2021	5208	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,432	\$12,817	D	N
Roads Contribution Plan V4.2 (2021)	Rural Roads 2021	5208	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,432	\$12,817	D	N
ROADS ADMINISTRATION CONTRIBUTION - Applying to D	Development Applications submitted AFTER 27 July	2021					
Roads Administration V4.2 (2021)	Roads Administration 2021	5209	equivalent residential allotment	\$186	\$192	D	N
CAR PARKING CONTRIBUTIONS - commercial developme	nt for Consonts issued AFTEP 14 May 2014						
Ballina CBD Car Parking Contribution 2014	CBD east of Kerr Street	4603	per car park not provided	\$28,517	\$29,401	D	N
Lennox Head Car Parking Contribution 2014	Lennox Head Village Centre	4604	per car park not provided	\$17,987	\$18,545	D	N
Alstonville Village Centre Car Parking Contribution 2014	Alstonville Village Centre Car Parking Contribution 2014	4605	per car park not provided	\$16,547	\$17,060	D	N
		4000		ψι0,047	¥11,000		
SEWER HEADWORKS DEVELOPMENT CHARGES - Applying	ng to consents issued AFTER July 2015						
Wardell Wastewater Services (DSP Area A)		3005	equivalent tenement	\$5,343	\$5,509	D	N
Ballina Island Wastewater Services (DSP Area B)		3001	equivalent tenement	\$5,343	\$5,509	D	N
East Ballina Wastewater Services (DSP Area B)		3002	equivalent tenement	\$5,343	\$5,509	D	N
West Ballina Wastewater Services (DSP Area B)		3003	equivalent tenement	\$5,343	\$5,509	D	N
North Ballina Wastewater Services (DSP Area B)		3008	equivalent tenement	\$5,343	\$5,509	D	N
Skennars Head Wastewater Services (DSP Area B)		3010	equivalent tenement	\$5,343	\$5,509	D	N
Lennox Head Wastewater Services (DSP Area B)		3004	equivalent tenement	\$5,343	\$5,509	D	N
Pacific Pines Wastewater Services (DSP Area B)		3012	equivalent tenement	\$5,343	\$5,509	D	N
Henderson Land Wastewater Services (DSP Area B)	Central & South i.e Structure Plan Area F & G	3013	equivalent tenement	\$5,343	\$5,509	D	N
WUEA Wastewater Services (DSP Area C)	WUEA Wastewater Services (DSP Area C)	3011	equivalent tenement	\$14,903	\$15,365	D	N
Alstonville Wastewater Services (DSP Area E)	WUEA Wastewater Services (DSP Area C)	3006	equivalent tenement	\$5,343	\$5,509	D	N
Wollongbar Wastewater Services (DSP Area E)	excluding WUEA	3007	equivalent tenement	\$5,343	\$5,509	D	N
CURA Precinct A Ballina Heights Wastewater Services (DSP Area F)	includes Ballina Heights	3014	equivalent tenement	\$3,403	\$3,508	D	N
CURA Precinct B Ballina Heights Wastewater Services (DSP Area G)	includes Ballina Heights	3015	equivalent tenement	\$3,403	\$3,508	D	N

#### Ballina Shire Council – 2022/23 Fees and Charges

**Contributions (Development)** 

Ballina Shire Council – 2022/23 Fees and Charges			Contributions (Development)				
Contribution	Catchment Inclusions / exclusions	Receipt Code	Contribution Unit	Fee or Charge Levied 2021/2022	Fee or Charge Levied 2022/2023	Pricing Ca	t GST Incl.
WATER HEADWORKS DEVELOPMENT CHARGES - App	lying to consents issued AFTER July 2015						
Wardell Water Supply (DSP Area A)		2005	equivalent tenement	\$13,449	\$13,866	D	N
Ballina Island Water Supply (DSP Area B)		2001	equivalent tenement	\$3,491	\$3,599	D	N
East Ballina Water Supply (DSP Area B)		2002	equivalent tenement	\$3,491	\$3,599	D	N
West Ballina Water Supply (DSP Area B)		2003	equivalent tenement	\$3,491	\$3,599	D	N
North Ballina Water Supply (DSP Area B)		2008	equivalent tenement	\$3,491	\$3,599	D	N
Skennars Head Water Supply (DSP Area B)		2009	equivalent tenement	\$3,491	\$3,599	D	N
Lennox Head Water Supply (DSP Area B)		2003	equivalent tenement	\$3,491	\$3,599	D	N
WUEA - Water Supply (DSP Area C)		2004	equivalent tenement	\$2,230	\$2,299	D	N
Alstonville Water Supply (DSP Area C)		2006	equivalent tenement	\$3,491	\$3,599	D	N
		2000				D	
Wollongbar Water Supply (DSP Area E)	includes Delling Heights		equivalent tenement	\$3,491	\$3,599		N
CURA Precinct A Ballina Heights Water Supply (DSP Area F)	includes Ballina Heights	2012	equivalent tenement	\$680	\$701	D	N
CURA Precinct B Ballina Heights Water Supply (DSP Area G)	includes Ballina Heights	2013	equivalent tenement	\$680	\$701	D	N
ROUS WATER HEADWORKS CHARGES - for consents i	issued after 30 June 2016						
NB. Council acts as the agent for Rous Water in the collection of	f this charge						
Rous Water	All urban areas except Wardell	5001	equivalent tenement	\$8,943	ТВА	D	Ν
HEAVY VEHICLE HAULAGE - consents granted							
Boral (Teven)	DA 1995/292	4801	per tonne	\$0.406	\$0.419	D	N
Holcim - Fox's Quarry , Stokers Lane, Teven	DA 1995/263 & DA 2014/670	4802	per tonne	\$0.406	\$0.419	D	N
McGeary Sand Quarry	DA 2017/670	4803	per tonne	\$0.406	\$0.419	D	N
Ballina South Ballina Sandpit	DA 2017/070 DA 2008/619	4805	per tonne	\$0.367	\$0.378	D	N
Boral (Tuckombil)	DA 2000/019 DA 1995/127	4806		\$0.406	\$0.419	D	N
		4815	per tonne	\$0.406	\$0.419	D	
Ballina Sands (Newrybar Swamp Road)	DA 2013/162		per tonne				N
Eaton's Pit	DA 1996/29	4810	per tonne	\$0.406	\$0.419	D	N
Monti's Pit - McGeary Bros	DA 1996/30	4811	per tonne	\$0.406	\$0.419	D	N
BSC Airport Sandpit	DA 1996/215 & DA 2011/320	4812	per tonne	\$0.406	\$0.419	D	N
Monti's Pit North	DA 2006/718	4813	per tonne	\$0.376	\$0.388	D	N
Dojoo P/L - Westbridge Lane	DA 2008/377	4814	per tonne	\$0.406	\$0.419	D	N
Ballina Pipeline Constructions	DA 2013/44	4816	per tonne	\$0.393	\$0.405	D	N
Tuckombil	DA 1995/276	4804	per tonne	\$0.393	\$0.405	D	N
New DA's	created on application	created on application	per tonne	\$0.782	\$0.806	D	N
OPEN SPACE CONTRIBUTIONS - Applying to consents	issued BETWEEN 1 November 2008 & 1 January 201	17 (superceded)					
Ballina Island Local Parks		4018	equivalent residential allotment	\$258	\$266	D	N
East Ballina Local Parks		4019	equivalent residential allotment	\$258	\$266	D	N
West Ballina Local Parks		4020	equivalent residential allotment	\$258	\$266	D	N
North Ballina Local Parks	excluding Riveroaks/Ferngrove, Ballina Heights	4021	equivalent residential allotment	\$258	\$266	D	N
Skennars Head Local Parks		4022	equivalent residential allotment	\$258	\$266	D	N
Lennox Head Local Parks	excluding Pacific Pines	4023	equivalent residential allotment	\$258	\$266	D	N
Alstonville Local Parks		4024	equivalent residential allotment	\$258	\$266	D	N
Wollongbar Local Parks		4025	equivalent residential allotment	\$258	\$266	D	N
Wardell Local Parks		4026	equivalent residential allotment	\$258	\$266	D	N
Ballina District Parks	includes Ballina Heights	4008	equivalent residential allotment	\$1,041	\$1,073	D	N
Cumbalum Precinct A District Parks 2015		4013	equivalent residential allotment	\$3,336	\$3,439	D	N
Lennox Head District Parks		4009	equivalent residential allotment	\$1,078	\$1,111	D	N
Plateau District Parks		4003	equivalent residential allotment	\$2,178	\$2,246	D	N
Wardell District Parks		4010	equivalent residential allotment	\$1,194	\$2,246	D	N
	ovoluding Polling Heights, Formaroum, Diversation		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				
Ballina Playing Fields	excluding Ballina Heights, Ferngrove, Riveroaks	4027	equivalent residential allotment	\$1,356	\$1,398	D	N
Cumbalum Precinct A Playing Fields 2015	· · · - · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	4028	equivalent residential allotment	\$6,756	\$6,965	D	N
Lennox Head Playing Fields	excludes Pacific Pines	4029	equivalent residential allotment	\$2,110	\$2,175	D	N
Plateau Playing Fields		4030	equivalent residential allotment	\$2,625	\$2,706	D	N
Wardell Playing Fields		4031	equivalent residential allotment	\$1,194	\$1,231	D	N
Regional Open Space Facilities	Shire Wide	4016	equivalent residential allotment	\$999	\$1,030	D	N
Open Space Administration	Shire Wide	4017	equivalent residential allotment	\$41	\$42	D	N

Contribution	Catchment Inclusions / exclusions	Receipt Code	Contribution Unit	Fee or Charge Levied	Fee or Charge Levied	Pricing Cat	GST In
				2021/2022	2022/2023	Thomg out	
	this only applies to consents issued PRIOR to 1 Noven						
Ballina 1993 Open Space		4001	equivalent residential allotment	\$982	\$1,012	D	N
East Ballina 1993 Open Space		4002	equivalent residential allotment	\$982	\$1,012	D	N
West Ballina 1993 Open Space		4003	equivalent residential allotment	\$982	\$1,012	D	N
Lennox Head 1993 Open Space		4004	equivalent residential allotment	\$982	\$1,012	D	N
Alstonville 1993 Open Space		4006	equivalent residential allotment	\$982	\$1,012	D	N
Wollongbar 1993 Open Space		4007	equivalent residential allotment	\$982	\$1,012	D	N
Wardell 1993 Open Space		4005	equivalent residential allotment	\$982	\$1,012	D	N
COMMUNITY FACILITIES CONTRIBUTIONS - Appl	lying to consents issued BETWEEN 1 November 2008	& 1 January 2017 (superce	ded)				
Ballina District Community Facilities		4209	equivalent residential allotment	\$1,971	\$2,032	D	N
Cumbalum Precinct A Community Facilities 2015		4215	equivalent residential allotment	\$1,510	\$1,557	D	N
Lennox Head District Community Facilities		4210	equivalent residential allotment	\$1,578	\$1,627	D	N
Plateau District Community Facilities		4211	equivalent residential allotment	\$1,368	\$1,410	D	N
Wardell District community Facilities		4212	equivalent residential allotment	\$1,435	\$1,479	D	N
Regional Community Facilities - Amend 1	Shire Wide	4213	equivalent residential allotment	\$4,465	\$4,603	D	N
Community Facilities Administration	Shire Wide	4214	equivalent residential allotment	\$81	\$84	D	N
This contribution was replace on 8 March 2010 with F	ng to applications submitted BETWEEN 1 November 20	008 & 8 March 2010 (super	ceded)				
Regional Community Facilities	Shire Wide	4213	equivalent residential allotment	\$3,395	\$3,500	D	N
Ballina 1993 Community Facilities Skennars Head 1993 Community Facilities Language Logical 2002 Community Facilities		4201 4203	equivalent residential allotment equivalent residential allotment	\$1,570	\$1,619 \$1,619	D D	N N
Lennox Head 1993 Community Facilities		4204	equivalent residential allotment				N
			· · · · ·	\$1,570	\$1,619	D	
Alstonville/Wollongbar 1993 Community Facilities		4205	equivalent residential allotment	\$1,570	\$1,619	D	N
Cumbalum 1993 Community Facilities		4206	equivalent residential allotment equivalent residential allotment	\$1,570 \$1,570	\$1,619 \$1,619	D D	N N
			equivalent residential allotment	\$1,570	\$1,619	D	N
Cumbalum 1993 Community Facilities Wardell 1993 Community Facilities ROADS CONTRIBUTIONS - Applying to developmen	nt applications submitted BETWEEN 8 August 2018 &	4206 4207 27 July 2021 (Superceded)	equivalent residential allotment equivalent residential allotment equivalent residential allotment	\$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570	\$1,619 \$1,619 \$1,619	D D D	N N N
Cumbalum 1993 Community Facilities Wardell 1993 Community Facilities ROADS CONTRIBUTIONS - Applying to developmen Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018)	Ballina Island Roads 2018	4206 4207 27 July 2021 (Superceded) 5206	equivalent residential allotment equivalent residential allotment equivalent residential allotment equivalent residential allotment	\$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$12,806	\$1,619 \$1,619 \$1,619 \$1,619 \$13,203		N N N
Cumbalum 1993 Community Facilities Wardell 1993 Community Facilities ROADS CONTRIBUTIONS - Applying to developmen Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018) Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018)	Ballina Island Roads 2018 East Ballina/Skennars Head Roads 2018	4206 4207 27 July 2021 (Superceded) 5206 5206	equivalent residential allotment equivalent residential allotment equivalent residential allotment equivalent residential allotment equivalent residential allotment equivalent residential allotment	\$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$12,806 \$12,806	\$1,619 \$1,619 \$1,619 \$1,619 \$13,203 \$13,203	D D D D	N N N N N
Cumbalum 1993 Community Facilities Wardell 1993 Community Facilities <b>ROADS CONTRIBUTIONS - Applying to developmen</b> Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018) Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018) Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018)	Ballina Island Roads 2018 East Ballina/Skennars Head Roads 2018 Lennox Head Roads 2018	4206 4207 27 July 2021 (Superceded) 5206 5206 5206	equivalent residential allotment equivalent residential allotment equivalent residential allotment equivalent residential allotment equivalent residential allotment equivalent residential allotment	\$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806	\$1,619 \$1,619 \$1,619 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203	D D D D D D D D D D	N N N N N N
Cumbalum 1993 Community Facilities Wardell 1993 Community Facilities <b>ROADS CONTRIBUTIONS - Applying to developmen</b> Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018) Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018) Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018) Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018)	Ballina Island Roads 2018 East Ballina/Skennars Head Roads 2018 Lennox Head Roads 2018 North & West Ballina Roads 2018	4206 4207 27 July 2021 (Superceded) 5206 5206 5206 5206	equivalent residential allotment equivalent residential allotment	\$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806	\$1,619 \$1,619 \$1,619 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203	D D D D D D D D D D D	N N N N N N
Cumbalum 1993 Community Facilities Wardell 1993 Community Facilities <b>ROADS CONTRIBUTIONS - Applying to developmen</b> Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018) Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018) Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018) Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018) Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018)	Ballina Island Roads 2018 East Ballina/Skennars Head Roads 2018 Lennox Head Roads 2018 North & West Ballina Roads 2018 Cumbalum Ridge Roads 2018	4206 4207 27 July 2021 (Superceded) 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206	equivalent residential allotment equivalent residential allotment	\$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806	\$1,619 \$1,619 \$1,619 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203	D D D D D D D D D D D D D D	N N N N N N N N
Cumbalum 1993 Community Facilities Wardell 1993 Community Facilities <b>ROADS CONTRIBUTIONS - Applying to developmen</b> Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018) Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018)	Ballina Island Roads 2018         East Ballina/Skennars Head Roads 2018         Lennox Head Roads 2018         North & West Ballina Roads 2018         Cumbalum Ridge Roads 2018         Alstonville Roads 2018	4206 4207 27 July 2021 (Superceded) 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206	equivalent residential allotment equivalent residential allotment	\$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806	\$1,619 \$1,619 \$1,619 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203	D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D	N N N N N N N N N N
Cumbalum 1993 Community Facilities Wardell 1993 Community Facilities <b>ROADS CONTRIBUTIONS - Applying to developmen</b> Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018) Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018)	Ballina Island Roads 2018         East Ballina/Skennars Head Roads 2018         Lennox Head Roads 2018         North & West Ballina Roads 2018         Cumbalum Ridge Roads 2018         Alstonville Roads 2018         Wollongbar Roads 2018	4206 4207 27 July 2021 (Superceded) 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206	equivalent residential allotment equivalent residential allotment	\$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806	\$1,619 \$1,619 \$1,619 \$1,619 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203	D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D	N N N N N N N N N N N
Cumbalum 1993 Community Facilities Wardell 1993 Community Facilities <b>ROADS CONTRIBUTIONS - Applying to developmen</b> Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018) Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018)	Ballina Island Roads 2018         East Ballina/Skennars Head Roads 2018         Lennox Head Roads 2018         North & West Ballina Roads 2018         Cumbalum Ridge Roads 2018         Alstonville Roads 2018         Wollongbar Roads 2018         WUEA Link Road Catch 2018	4206 4207 27 July 2021 (Superceded) 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206	equivalent residential allotment equivalent residential allotment	\$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806	\$1,619 \$1,619 \$1,619 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203	D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D	N N N N N N N N N N N N N N
Cumbalum 1993 Community Facilities Wardell 1993 Community Facilities <b>ROADS CONTRIBUTIONS - Applying to developmen</b> Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018) Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018)	Ballina Island Roads 2018         East Ballina/Skennars Head Roads 2018         Lennox Head Roads 2018         North & West Ballina Roads 2018         Cumbalum Ridge Roads 2018         Alstonville Roads 2018         Wollongbar Roads 2018         WUEA Link Road Catch 2018         WUEA Non-Link Road Catch 2018	4206 4207 27 July 2021 (Superceded) 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206	equivalent residential allotment equivalent residential allotment	\$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806	\$1,619 \$1,619 \$1,619 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203	D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D	N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N
Cumbalum 1993 Community Facilities Wardell 1993 Community Facilities <b>ROADS CONTRIBUTIONS - Applying to developmen</b> Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018) Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018)	Ballina Island Roads 2018         East Ballina/Skennars Head Roads 2018         Lennox Head Roads 2018         North & West Ballina Roads 2018         Cumbalum Ridge Roads 2018         Alstonville Roads 2018         Wollongbar Roads 2018         WUEA Link Road Catch 2018         WUEA Non-Link Road Catch 2018         Plateau District Rural Roads 2018	4206 4207 27 July 2021 (Superceded) 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206	equivalent residential allotment         equivalent residential allotment	\$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806	\$1,619 \$1,619 \$1,619 \$1,619 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203	D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D	N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N
Cumbalum 1993 Community Facilities Wardell 1993 Community Facilities <b>ROADS CONTRIBUTIONS - Applying to developmen</b> Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018) Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018)	Ballina Island Roads 2018         East Ballina/Skennars Head Roads 2018         Lennox Head Roads 2018         North & West Ballina Roads 2018         Cumbalum Ridge Roads 2018         Alstonville Roads 2018         Wollongbar Roads 2018         WUEA Link Road Catch 2018         WUEA Non-Link Road Catch 2018         Plateau District Rural Roads 2018         Wardell Roads 2018	4206 4207 27 July 2021 (Superceded) 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206	equivalent residential allotment         equivalent residential allotment	\$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806	\$1,619 \$1,619 \$1,619 \$1,619 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203	D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D	N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N
Cumbalum 1993 Community Facilities Wardell 1993 Community Facilities <b>ROADS CONTRIBUTIONS - Applying to developmen</b> Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018) Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018)	Ballina Island Roads 2018         East Ballina/Skennars Head Roads 2018         Lennox Head Roads 2018         North & West Ballina Roads 2018         Cumbalum Ridge Roads 2018         Alstonville Roads 2018         Wollongbar Roads 2018         WUEA Link Road Catch 2018         WUEA Non-Link Road Catch 2018         Plateau District Rural Roads 2018	4206 4207 27 July 2021 (Superceded) 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206	equivalent residential allotment         equivalent residential allotment	\$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806	\$1,619 \$1,619 \$1,619 \$1,619 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203	D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D	N N N N N N N N N N N N N
Cumbalum 1993 Community Facilities Wardell 1993 Community Facilities <b>ROADS CONTRIBUTIONS - Applying to developmen</b> Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018) Roads Contribution Plan V4.1 (2018)	Ballina Island Roads 2018         East Ballina/Skennars Head Roads 2018         Lennox Head Roads 2018         North & West Ballina Roads 2018         Cumbalum Ridge Roads 2018         Alstonville Roads 2018         Wollongbar Roads 2018         WUEA Link Road Catch 2018         WUEA Non-Link Road Catch 2018         Plateau District Rural Roads 2018         Wardell Roads 2018	4206 4207 27 July 2021 (Superceded) 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206 5206	equivalent residential allotment equivalent residential allotment	\$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$1,570 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806 \$12,806	\$1,619 \$1,619 \$1,619 \$1,619 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203 \$13,203	D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D	N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N

# Ballina Shire Council – 2022/23 Fees and Charges

#### **Contributions (Development)**

Contribution	Catchment Inclusions / exclusions	Receipt Code	Contribution Unit	Fee or Charge Levied 2021/2022	Fee or Charge Levied 2022/2023	Pricing Cat	GST Incl
<b>ROADS CONTRIBUTIONS - Applying to developm</b>	nent applications submitted BETWEEN 7 October 2015 & 8	8 August 2018 (supercede	d)				
Roads Contribution Plan V4.0 (2015)	Ballina Island Roads 2015	5204	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,565	\$12,955	D	N
Roads Contribution Plan V4.0 (2015)	East Ballina/Skennars Head Roads 2015	5204	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,565	\$12,955	D	N
Roads Contribution Plan V4.0 (2015)	Lennox Head Roads 2015	5204	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,565	\$12,955	D	N
Roads Contribution Plan V4.0 (2015)	North & West Ballina Roads 2015	5204	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,565	\$12,955	D	N
Roads Contribution Plan V4.0 (2015)	Cumbalum Ridge Roads 2015	5204	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,565	\$12,955	D	N
Roads Contribution Plan V4.0 (2015)	Alstonville Roads 2015	5204	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,565	\$12,955	D	N
Roads Contribution Plan V4.0 (2015)	Wollongbar Roads 2015	5204	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,565	\$12,955	D	N
Roads Contribution Plan V4.0 (2015)	WUEA Link Road Catch 2015	5204	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,565	\$12,955	D	N
Roads Contribution Plan V4.0 (2015)	WUEA Non-Link Road Catch 2015	5204	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,565	\$12,955	D	N
Roads Contribution Plan V4.0 (2015)	Plateau District Rural Roads 2015	5204	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,565	\$12,955	D	N
Roads Contribution Plan V4.0 (2015)	Wardell Roads 2015	5204	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,565	\$12,955	D	N
Roads Contribution Plan V4.0 (2015)	Rural Roads 2015	5204	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,565	\$12,955	D	N
	him to development configurations submitted DETWEEN	7 Ostobor 2015 9 0 Augus	2018 (ourserved de d)				
	lying to development applications submitted BETWEEN 7			¢100	¢404	D	
Roads Administration V4.0 (2015)	Roads Administration 2015	5205	equivalent residential allotment	\$188	\$194	D	N
ROADS CONTRIBUTIONS - Applying to developm	nent applications submitted BETWEEN 8 March 2010 and	7 October 2015 (superced	led)				
Ballina Island Roads 2010		5202	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,547	\$12,936	D	N
East Ballina/Skennars Head Roads 2010		5202	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,547	\$12,936	D	N
Lennox Head Roads 2010		5202	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,547	\$12,936	D	N
North & West Ballina Roads 2010		5202	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,547	\$12,936	D	N
Cumbalum Ridge Roads 2010		5202	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,547	\$12,936	D	N
Alstonville Roads 2010		5202	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,547	\$12,936	D	N
Wollongbar Roads 2010		5202	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,547	\$12,936	D	N
WUEA Link Road Catch 2010		5202	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,547	\$12,936	D	N
WUEA Non-Link Road Catch 2010		5202	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,547	\$12,936	 D	N
Plateau District Rural Roads 2010		5202	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,547	\$12,936	D	N
Wardell Roads 2010		5202	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,547	\$12,936	D	N
Rural Roads 2010		5202	equivalent residential allotment	\$12,547	\$12,936	D	N
	lying to Development Applications submitted BETWEEN					_	
Roads Administration 2010		5203	equivalent residential allotment	\$190	\$196	D	N
ROADS CONTRIBUTION 2002 -applying to applica	ations submitted PRIOR to 8 March 2010 (superceded)						
Ballina Island Roads		4702	equivalent residential allotment	\$1,877	\$1,935	D	N
East Ballina/Skennars Head Roads		4702	equivalent residential allotment	\$3,722	\$3,837	D	N
Lennox Head Roads		4702	equivalent residential allotment	\$2,916	\$3,006	D	N
North & West Ballina Roads		4702	equivalent residential allotment	\$2,348	\$2,421	D	N
Cumbalum Ridge Roads		4702	equivalent residential allotment	\$2,136	\$2,202	D	N
Alstonville Roads		4702	equivalent residential allotment	\$1,131	\$1,166	D	N
Wollongbar Roads		4702	equivalent residential allotment	\$858	\$885	D	N
Wardell Roads		4702	equivalent residential allotment	\$880	\$907	D	N
Rural Roads		4702	equivalent residential allotment	\$807	\$832	D	N
	evelopment for consents issued PRIOR to 14 May 2014 (st			A00.000	444	_	<u> </u>
Ballina CBD Car Parking Contribution	CBD east of Kerr Street	4601	per car park not provided	\$32,389	\$33,393	D	N
Lennox Head Car Parking Contribution	Lennox Head CBD	4602	per 113.6m2 g.f.a.commercial, refreshment rooms, retai	\$21,654	\$22,325	D	N

Contribution	Catchment Inclusions / exclusions	Receipt Code	Contribution Unit	Fee or Charge Levied 2021/2022	Fee or Charge Levied 2022/2023	Pricing Cat	GST Incl.
SEWER HEADWORKS DEVELOPMENT CHARGES - Apply	ying to consents issued PRIOR to July 2015 (superc	eded)					
Wardell Sewerage (DSP Area A)		3005	equivalent tenement	\$5,343	\$5,509	D	N
Ballina Island Sewerage (DSP Area B)		3001	equivalent tenement	\$5,343	\$5,509	D	N
East Ballina Sewerage (DSP Area B)		3002	equivalent tenement	\$5,343	\$5,509	D	N
West Ballina Sewerage (DSP Area B)		3003	equivalent tenement	\$5,343	\$5,509	D	N
North Ballina Sewerage (DSP Area B)		3008	equivalent tenement	\$5,343	\$5,509	D	N
Cumbalum Sewerage (DSP Area B)	includies Ballina Heights	3009	equivalent tenement	\$3,403	\$3,508	D	N
Skennars Head Sewerage (DSP Area B)		3010	equivalent tenement	\$5,343	\$5,509	D	N
Lennox Head Sewerage (DSP Area B)		3004	equivalent tenement	\$5,343	\$5,509	D	N
Wollongbar Urban Expansion Area Sewerage (DSP Area C)		3011	equivalent tenement	\$14,903	\$15,365	D	N
Pacific Pines Sewerage (DSP Area D)		3012	equivalent tenement	\$5,343	\$5,509	D	N
Henderson Land Sewerage (DSP Area D)	Central & South i.e Structure Plan Area F & G	3013	equivalent tenement	\$5,343	\$5,509	D	N
Alstonville Sewerage (DSP Area E)		3006	equivalent tenement	\$5,343	\$5,509	D	N
Wollongbar Sewerage (DSP Area E)	excluding WUEA	3007	equivalent tenement	\$5,343	\$5,509	D	N
WATER HEADWORKS DEVELOPMENT CHARGES - Apply	ring to consents issued PRIOR to July 2015 (superc			<b>*</b> 10,110	<b>*</b> 10.000		
Wardell Water (DSP Area A)		2005	equivalent tenement	\$13,449	\$13,866	D	N
Ballina Island Water (DSP Area B)		2001	equivalent tenement	\$3,491	\$3,599	D	N
East Ballina Water (DSP Area B)		2002	equivalent tenement	\$3,491	\$3,599	D	N
West Ballina Water (DSP Area B)		2003	equivalent tenement	\$3,491	\$3,599	D	N
North Ballina Water (DSP Area B)		2008	equivalent tenement	\$3,491	\$3,599	D	N
Skennars Head Water (DSP Area B)		2009	equivalent tenement	\$3,491	\$3,599	D	N
Lennox Head Water (DSP Area B)		2004	equivalent tenement	\$3,491	\$3,599	D	N
Alstonville Water (DSP Area B)		2006	equivalent tenement	\$3,491	\$3,599	D	N
Wollongbar Water (DSP Area B)		2007	equivalent tenement	\$3,491	\$3,599	D	N
Cumbalum Water (DSP Area C)	includes Ballina Heights	2010	equivalent tenement	\$680	\$701	D	N
Wollongbar Urban Expansion Area Water (DSP Area D)		2011	equivalent tenement	\$2,230	\$2,299	D	N
ROUS WATER HEADWORKS CHARGES - for consents is	ssued PRIOR to 30 June 2016 (superceded)						
NB. Council acts as the agent for Rous Water in the collection of a	this charge						

2022 -2023								alent residential allo				SIDENTIAL D ates may change					-
	2016 Open Space and Recreation Facilities Contributions (per ERA)				2016 Community Facilities Contributions (per ERA)		2016 OS+CF WUEA Access and Transport Facilities	Cumbalum Precinct A Works (per ERA)	2018 Roads Contribution Plan (ERA)		TOTAL 7.11 CONTRIBUTION	Sewer Headworks	BSC Water Headworks	Rous County Council Headworks Charge (ET)	TOTAL for one Resident Lot in excess of 1st	t. Af	
	Local Parks	District Parks	Playing Fields	Regional Facilities	District Facilities	Shire wide Facilities	Admin	(per ERA)	WORKS (per EKA)	Roads	Admin	CONTRIBUTION	Charge (ET)	Charge (ET)	neadworks Charge (ET)	Lot in excess of 1st	
allina District																	
Ballina Island <sup>5</sup>	\$251	\$1,117	\$2,519	\$1,829	\$1,089	\$1,073	\$109	n/a	n/a	\$11,835	\$177	\$20,000	\$5,509	\$3,599	TBA	TBA	000000000
East Ballina <sup>5</sup>	\$251	\$1,117	\$2,519	\$1,829	\$1,089	\$1,073	\$109	n/a	n/a	\$11,835	\$177	\$20,000	\$5,509	\$3,599	TBA	TBA	
Skennars Head <sup>5</sup>	\$251	\$1,117	\$2,519	\$1,829	\$1,089	\$1,073	\$109	n/a	n/a	\$11,835	\$177	\$20,000	\$5,509	\$3,599	TBA	TBA	
West Ballina <sup>5</sup>	\$251	\$1,117	\$2,519	\$1,829	\$1,089	\$1,073	\$109	n/a	n/a	\$11,835	\$177	\$20,000	\$5,509	\$3,599	TBA	TBA	
North Ballina (excl Riveroaks & Ferngrove) <sup>5</sup>	\$251	\$1,117	\$2,519	\$1,829	\$1,089	\$1,073	\$109	n/a	n/a	\$11,835	\$177	\$20,000	\$5,509	\$3,599	TBA	TBA	
Riveroaks/Ferngrove	\$251	\$1,117	\$2,519	\$1,829	\$1,089	\$1,073	\$109	n/a	n/a	\$11,835	\$177	\$20,000	\$5,509	\$3,599	TBA	TBA	
Ballina Heights	\$251	\$1,117	\$2,519	\$1,829	\$1,089	\$1,073	\$109	n/a	n/a	\$11,835	\$177	\$20,000	\$3,508	\$701	TBA	TBA	
Ballina District Rural <sup>3 &amp; 5</sup>	n/a	\$1,132	\$2,551	\$1,853	\$1,103	\$1,087	\$110	n/a	n/a	\$11,986	\$180	\$20,000	n/a	n/a	n/a	\$20,000	
ennox Head District																	
Lennox Head Urban (excluding Pacific Pines) 5	\$251	\$1,117	\$2,519	\$1,829	\$1,089	\$1,073	\$109	n/a	n/a	\$11,835	\$177	\$20,000	\$5,509	\$3,599	TBA	TBA	
Pacific Pines	\$251	\$1,117	\$2,519	\$1,829	\$1,089	\$1,073	\$109	n/a	n/a	\$11,835	\$177	\$20,000	\$5,509	\$3,599	TBA	TBA	
Henderson land Central & South (Structure Plan Area F & G) <sup>5</sup>	\$251	\$1,117	\$2,519	\$1,829	\$1,089	\$1,073	\$109	n/a	n/a	\$11,835	\$177	\$20,000	\$5,509	\$3,599	TBA	TBA	
Lennox Head District Rural <sup>3 &amp; 5</sup>	n/a	\$1,132	\$2,551	\$1,853	\$1,103	\$1,087	\$110	n/a	n/a	\$11,986	\$180	\$20,000	n/a	n/a	n/a	\$20,000	
lateau District																	
Alstonville <sup>5</sup>	\$251	\$1,117	\$2,519	\$1,829	\$1,089	\$1,073	\$109	n/a	n/a	\$11,835	\$177	\$20,000	\$5,509	\$3,599	TBA	TBA	1
Wollongbar (except WUEA) <sup>5</sup>	\$251	\$1,117	\$2,519	\$1,829	\$1,089	\$1,073	\$109	n/a	n/a	\$11,835	\$177	\$20,000	\$5,509	\$3,599	TBA	TBA	1
WUEA Link Road Catchment 4 & 5	\$199	\$884	\$1,993	\$1,447	\$861	\$849	\$86	\$4,175	n/a	\$9,364	\$140	\$20,000	\$15,365	\$2,299	TBA	TBA	1
WUEA Non Link Road Catchment 4 & 5	\$244	\$1,087	\$2,451	\$1,780	\$1,059	\$1,044	\$106	\$539	n/a	\$11,516	\$173	\$20,000	\$15,365	\$2,299	TBA	TBA	
Plateau District Rural <sup>3 &amp; 5</sup>	n/a	\$1,132	\$2,551	\$1,853	\$1,103	\$1,087	\$110	n/a	n/a	\$11,986	\$180	\$20,000	n/a	n/a	n/a	\$20,000	
/ardell District																	
Wardell <sup>5</sup>	\$251	\$1,117	\$2.519	\$1.829	\$1.089	\$1.073	\$109	n/a	n/a	\$11.835	\$177	\$20.000	\$5.509	\$13.866	n/a	\$39.375	
Wardell District Rural <sup>3 &amp; 5</sup>	n/a	\$1,132	\$2,551	\$1,853	\$1,103	\$1,087	\$110	n/a	n/a	\$11,986	\$180	\$20,000	n/a	n/a	n/a	\$20,000	
umbalum District																	
Cumbalum (excluding Ballina Heights)	n/a	n/a	n/a	\$1,981	n/a	\$1,162	\$118	n/a	n/a	\$12,817	\$192	\$16,270	\$3,508	\$701	ТВА	ТВА	
Cumbalum District Rural <sup>3</sup>	n/a	n/a	n/a	\$1,981	n/a	\$1,162	\$118	n/a	n/a	\$12,817	\$192	\$16,270	n/a	n/a	n/a	\$16,270	2
Cumbalum Precinct A <sup>6</sup>	n/a	n/a	n/a	\$1,912	n/a	\$1,122	\$45	n/a	\$14,365	\$12,371	\$185	\$30,000	\$3.508	\$701	ТВА	ТВА	2
Cumbalum Precinct B	n/a	n/a	n/a	\$1,981	n/a	\$1,162	\$47	n/a	n/a	\$12,817	\$192	\$16,199	\$3,508	\$701	TBA	ТВА	2
			1.0 G	¢1,001		¢1,102	ţ		1100	¢12,011	<b>\$102</b>	¢10,100	\$0,000	¢. e i			
/UEA = Wollongbar Urban Expansion Area																	+
OTE 1: A credit for development is recognised for an existing appr	oved allotme	ent.															-
OTE 2: The contribution rates for non-residential development are of			e with the r	elevant Cont	ributions Plans.												1
OTE 3: Residential developments in rural areas are generally restr																	+
OTE 4: The Access & Transport Facility contribution rate shown for					ution amount is	determined on t	he area being su	bdivided. It does not apply	to subsequent residential bu	uildina developr	nents.						+
OTE 5: Each Contribution is to be proportionally discounted to ens							•										+
DTE 6: The NSW State Government "affordability threshold cap ha								,									+
OTE 7: Total 7.11 contributions will vary according to the type of d																	+
, 300	<b>J</b>																+



Ballina Shire Council 40 Cherry Street Ballina NSW 2478 p: 1300 864 444 | e: council@ballina.nsw.gov.au

## ballina.nsw.gov.au